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"Alexdoesn't bang
them about,but they
do get beer them
quite often" Tam Fairgrieve

The Sensational
Alex Harvey Band

Tam's been around, he knows
what he's doing. Here's what
he says. "Well, one we've got
is at least six years old. It's
been flown about without a
flight case for the last two years
. . . . so it's robust. They do get
the odd drink, but there's never

been anything wrong with any
Marshall amp I've worked with,
save the odd valve".
Take the word of a professional,
get on to Marshall, the soundest
sound around.
Rose -Morris Dept. N, Rose -Morris LC o Ltd.,340do1ousead

music is our business London, NW5 1NE
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QUEEN
I T says fairly and squarely on
I the sleeve of Queen's album,
Sheer Heart Attack, "composed,
produced and performed ex-
clusively by Queen".

Queen might say it sorts out
the boys from the girls. It has
become their hallmark as a

group, this total concern, com-
mitment and involvement in
every aspect of recording.

Such a process has been
there from the beginning, even
if some of us remained rather
unmoved by it or found early
work lacking at times.

With their latest album Queen
have added former cynical
voices to their cause. Sheer
Heart Attack fairly leapt into the
album chart compiled by the
British Market Research Bureau.
Praise has been showered on
them from every quarter.

The story behind the disc and
this trait of Queen's to 'do their
own thing', was told to me by
John Deacon.

Deacon says the group used
various studios on this album
and gave the reasons. Sheer
Heart Attack started its life at
Rockfield but no Dave Edmunds
was involved. The studio is 24
track but Deacon says they met
a few technical problems.

At the same time Brian had
ulcer trouble and required sur-
gical attention. It left the other
three and to some extent it be-
came a question of what could
be laid down without Brian ...

Around 80 _per cent of the
backing was laid at Rockfield
but a week was spent at Wes-
sex laying down some vocals.
Further time was spent at the
studio putting some overdubs
in the percussion field.

A week was spent in Air
studio 4, a small over -dub room.
More backing vocals followed
at Wessex - and mixing
was at Trident. At some points
work at various studios over-
lapped.

Queen did have some out-
side assistance from Roy Baker,
listed as co -producer and Mike
Stone, the engineer. Deacon
said this about Stone, "He
worked a great deal on Queen
2, he's so good, so he came
everywhere with us. Trident
loaned him out to us."

Deacon describes Trident
mixes es "lovely" and even
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"Recording
isn't easy,/

 Brian May
-4 Freddie Mercury
 The band

says some are "quite hairy".
The latter remark comes from
the fact of Trident "not being
full 24 track when we mixed.
We did in fact use several
different machines. At one point
we were using a 16 track with
another Triad in front for
rhythm section mixes.

Queen find 24 tracks suffi-
cient and at this point have no
thoughts of any recording on
a 32 track, "24 is enough, it
takes a lot of pushing up and
down and can get complicated.
I think you have to keep things
within reasonl"

Sheer Heart Attack took
three months in making," a lot
of sweat, even when funkiest!"
and three cuts at Trident. Dea-
con adds, "We then got hold of
the US cut and we preferred
that and so used the American
cut for the English release. This
is why the album was one week
late. We were very pleased with
it."

On the group's general ap-
proach, Deacon says "There
was no cutting of corners, we
get so involved and it really
seems as though one album a
year is for us."

It might be argued that one
is insufficient for a group in
the present position of Queen.
Since they intend extensive
touring in the States and other
parts of the world, including
hopefully Japan, this makes
their presence less in Britain
than it might otherwise have
been.

"There is admittedly a prob-
lem in constantly reminding
people we are still here but
again no short-cuts. We don't
intend to release, Queen Live.
I think such a thing is some-
what of a short-cut when our
sole material is already found
on the studio albums and such
is performed on stage."

Deacon did add, "there must
be at least two more studio
albums. We've no thought by
the way of getting our studios.
We're only just beginning to be
rid of all the costs involved so
far and an album like Sheer
Heart Attack cost £25,000."

There is a feeling of Queen
now really getting everything
together from recording to the
live show. Deacon says the
organization round them is get -

by TONY JASPER

ting better and the tour which
ended last November was their
best yet.

"We were very pleased,
things went right, though we
had problems at London's Rain-
bow when the mains blew. We
don't pander to anyone. We
play good music and do it for
ourselves and hope people will
appreciate what we are doing
and gladly this seems to be hap-
pening, more and more.

"At present we have hardly
any time in which to rest. One
thing seems to follow another
with rapid speed. As soon as
the British tour was over, we
were packing our bags for play-
ing on the continent."

Deacon smiles when hearing
mention of Queen's academic
record, "It's about time news-
papers gave that one a rest.
We've no thought of returning
to that world. I reckon I'll al-
ways be involved in music and
recording from now on. Any-
way, I like the world I'm in
these days.

"The other day we met Paul
McCartney and that was great.
He even said hello to Roger and
said he was doing fine. McCart-
ney has been Brian's hero since
teen days. I must say though
Juniors Farm was rather a dis-
appointing single.

"McCartney has done so
much good work. Band On The
Run was very good. Getting
back to my earlier remark, I

suppose I could be in some
laboratory or something now. I

don't know really but what I'm
doing at present is so reward-
ing."

Deacon retired from this in-
terview with some final
thoughts on the energy taken
from Queen in their varied acti-
vities. He said recording was a
sixteen hour process and par-
ticularly so during the mixing
stage of Sheer Heart Attack.
Live gigging didn't allow much
relaxation, though they tried to
ensure things, such as journey
distance, were as smooth and
simple as possible. During the
winter '74 UK tour, Queen did
add a personal manager to their
pay -roll.

And his final remark was one
of modesty, "I'm happy in my
mind with our success. It's
always exciting on the way up!"

5



YOUR LETTERS
WORKSHOPS

Dear Sir,
I've heard that rock music

workshops are being held from
time to time. I have just mis-
sed one that was held in my
home town and I would like
to find out who organises them
and what they are all about
and also, when the next one is
likely to be held.

Yours sincerely,
Mike Kelly,

Coventry.
I think the Workshops you

are referring to are the ones
held by the Musicians' Union.
They have been going on for
some time, up and down the
country, mostly in the larger
cities. What happens is that
various well-known exponents
of particular instruments come
along and discuss aspects of
their instrument, with demon-
strations-it's a kind of free-
for-all, quite a casual atmos-
phere, and anyone interested
in music is invited to come
along, whatever their age and
regardless of whether or not
they can play.

Chris Spedding, the famous
session guitarist who played
for Sharks until their recent
split, was at the Coventry one,
and a couple of members of

Soft Machine have also been
frequent participants.

If you'd like to know more
about it and where and when
the next Workshops are likely
to be held, we suggest you
contact Brian Blain, Secretary,
Music Promotion Committee,
Musicians' Union, 29 Catherine
Place, Buckingham Gate, Lon-
don, SW1.

MAHAVISHNU

Dear SI,
Two of my favourite groups

are the Mahavishnu Orchestra
and Back Door. A friend told
me recently that they were
going to do some work to-
gether. Can you tell me exactly
what is happening, please?

Brian Southwell,
Burnt Oak,

London, NW9.
The connection is that Mike

Gibbs, who does a lot of the
arrangements for the Maha-
vishnu Orchestra, arranged one
of the tracks on Back Door's
forthcoming album. Ron Asp-
ery Back Door's sax/flute/
keyboard player, explained,
"When we heard Mike Gibbs'
arrangement of John McLaugh-
lin's 'Apocalypse' we were
knocked out and phoned him
up and asked him to arrange

one of our numbers, never
dreaming he'd agree.

"We presented him with the
tune, just a duo for soprano
sax and bass and he said
'what do you want me to do
with it?' He has only done
jobs before where people told
him what they wanted. We re-
plied, alter the whole melody
if you like, turn it upside-down,
we want your head.'

"He thought he couldn't use
strings on it, so he wrote five
sax parts and I went into the
studio and played them one
after the other. Then he sud-
denly decided it would take
strings as well, and in a couple
of days he'd booked the musi-
cians and done the whole thing.
It's ended up with 18 strings,
six saxes and phased bass.

Back Door are at present
discussing with John Mc-
Laughlin the chances of him
involving himself with their
next album on which they have
already begun work.

PIANO TUITION

I have just bought a second-
hand piano and wish to learn
how to play. The trouble is,
I don't only want to play in a
rock style but would like to be
able to play classical music as

well. Will learning one style
harm the other ? Is there any
real point in learning all the
"kids' stuff," i.e. scales and
arpeggios, and thirdly, how
should I go about finding some-
one to teach me ?

Yours,
Bernard James,

Marlow,
Bucks.

It's a pity you don't live in
London because it's easy to
find teachers there. Many final
year and post -graduate students
at the music colleges teach,
and there are always adver-
tisements about teachers in the
weekly music papers. In your
case, I think the best way to
find a teacher is by reading
local advertisement boards in
shop windows - I've noticed
that many such boards carry
ads from music teachers - or
looking in your local newspaper,
and just asking around.

You can, of course teach
yourself. The larger record
shops carry albums containing
courses in most instruments
and you can buy books to go
with them. Some are advertised
in the weekly music press.

However, the best way to
learn to play rock is by listen-
ing to recordings of keyboard
players you admire and trying
to work out what they are doing
and emulate them. Buying sheet

sounjliouse 5 cc(iounoiliouse723
20 THE BROADWAY,
MAIDSTONE, KENT

KENT'S BIGGEST AND BEST MUSIC STORE
We have large stocks of

FENDER GUITARS, AMPS AND KEYBOARDS,
NEW H.H., WEM, MARSHALL, GIBSON, PREMIER, CARLSBRO

AND SOUND CITY EQUIPMENT
Always a good variety of secondhand amps and cabs., Strings of every shape and size,

Discos and lighting effects.
Helpful knowledgeable service -24 hour repair service -24 hour credit clearance.

Open 9am to 6pm (and 9am to 10pm Tuesday)

DISCOUNTS FOR CASH - GOOD PRICES PAID FOR SECONDHAND GEAR

Find out more by phoning MAIDSTONE 58903

MATTHEW
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AND QUERIES
music and learning how to
read music is a pretty laborious
process if you are teaching
yourself, and not strictly nec-
essary as many of the best
rock keyboard players stalled
off by playing by ear.

Naturally, if you want to play
classical music, learning to read
music is a necessity and you
can only be taught by a music
teacher. As you are starting to
learn now, rather than when
you were a small child, a
grounding in classical techni-
ques cannot really harm you
and may in fact improve your
rock playing by adding an extra
dimension to it.

As for those scales and
arpeggios - kids' stuff or not,
they certainly strengthen the
muscles in your wrists and
hands that you need to develop,
and also give you a lead into
many "flash" runs as well as
helping you to play with more
swiftness and agility.

`MICRO -FRETS'

Scanning through old BI's, I

came across an item in a Nov.
'73 issue in one of your instru-
ment reviews, about the micro -
frets swingers. As I am now
looking for a better guitar, I

would be very interested if any-

body owning such a guitar both
amateur and professional could
let me have their views on the
instrument. I would also be
grateful if you could let me
have addresses where I might
obtain information and prices.

Yours sincerely,
W. V. Richards,

Exmouth, Devon.
Perhaps some Micro -frets

Swinger owners will write in
with their views. In the mean-
time, the UK distributors are
B. Page Ltd, 10 Wood Street,
Doncaster, Yorks.

DOUBLE -TRACKING

Dear BI,
Could you please tell me if

there is a special effects unit
available on the market with
which vocal double tracking
can be obtained (or simulated).
I am thinking in terms of a

portable unit, used in conjunc-
tion with a 100 watt PA
system, and which would be
within the scope of a semi -pro -
band - not studio equipment.

Many thanks,
J. Cordell,

Cobham, Surrey
At £270, Selmer retail the

Echoplex, which can delay the
vocal pulse for up to four sec-

onds before echoing it. WEM's
Hailecat has four input channels
and costs £250. Much cheaper
is Selmer's Octave Divider
which simulates the voice one
octave down. The price of this
is £65.

TELECASTER BASS

Dear Sir,
I recently purchased a sec-

ond-hand Fender Telecaster
Bass. It has the old type of
printing on the head and the
serial number is 235,893. It is
in excellent condition. I wonder
if you could tell me when this
instrument was made or put
me in touch with somebody
who will be able to supply this
information.

Yours faithfully,
T. Davidson,

Seaham,
County Durham.

We spoke to CBS/Arbiter
who handle distribution of Fen-
ders in this country, and they
have actually had several in-
quiries of this nature. They
have no records of these old
models; but if you're that keen
to find out, the date is printed
on the body of the guitar under
the neck, which you would
have to remove !

URUBAMBA

Dear B.I
Please can you tell me

something about the band
Urubamba, whose album was
produced by Paul Simon? Have
they ever played with Paul
Simon in the past, because
their sound is a bit like the
backing on Simon & Garfunkel's
record, El Condor Pasa. Also,
what sort of instruments do
they play?

Yours sincerely,
David Harwood,

Chelmsford,
Essex.

Paul Simon discovered this
group, then called Los Incas,
in Paris in 1965 when he hap-
pened to play on the same bill
as them. El Condor Pasa was
actually Paul Simon's lyrics
added to one of their tunes
and he used their backing track
on the recording.

Since then they have played
on Simon's songs, The Boxer
and Duncan and also on the
Garfunkel number, El Eco. Their
assortment of weird and won-
derful instruments include the
charango, which is made out
of an armadillo shell, bamboo
flutes and drums made from
hollowed out tree trunks.

U
10% DEPOSIT MAIL ORDER-UP TO 36 MONTHS TO
PAY-H/H, FENDER, GIBSON, TRAYNOR AND WEM.
FOR FULL DETAILS OF OUR UNIQUE MAIL ORDER
CREDIT, CUT OUT THIS AD. AND SEND IT TO:

WING, STATION APPROACH, TWEEDY RD., BROMLEY, KENT
NAME
ADDRESS

B1.2

11411
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IREACHING FOR
THE STARS

A light-hearted
look at the perils (and pleasures)

'of interviewing

G arbo greeted me in her
negligee," and similar

lines, were inserted into every
feature writer's copy during
the heyday of Hollywood just
to prove that the writer was
on the most intimate terms
possible with the star in ques-
tion. "And how are the child-
ren coming along?" enquired
Errol, across our bottle of
breakfast champagne," was
enough not only to establish
the writer as a close friend
and confidant of the swash-

A,,,rewownwn,
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the staff of Pig Farming
Weekly.

But is the life of a "glamour"'
writer really like they say? Is
it the way people imagine -all
lavish parties and booze -ups
with groups in mid-air over the
Caribbean? Occasionally, very
occasionakly, maybe once a

year, yes. A sought-after invi-
tation to tour Disneyland with
Led Zeppelin will drop into your
lap, you'll rejoice for a minute,
check the date and discover it
clashes with the weekend

buckling Flynn, but also to hint
at shared exploits, or hushed -
up orgies, all carefully calcu-
lated, of course, to arouse the
envy and avid attention of
thousands of readers.

Now the attention has swit-
ched to the giants of rock, and
any writer who does not regu-
larly have Clapton dropping in
for tea and does not receive
invitations to join Elton aboard
his private jet is a mere no-
body who would probably be
better off making the tea for

lAWAWAWA20WAWAWA

zi&

"Bleary-eyed, stubbly -chinned and suffering from jet -lag"

you've arranged to spend with
your elderly auntie in Don-
caster. As you've already can-
celled Auntie three times and
received tearful missives in her
trembling handwriting, consc-
ience wins!

In reality, music stars are
people who get spots, hang-
overs and indigestion just like
anybody else. They can turn
up late and bad tempered for
an interview, but woe betide
anyone who writes the "com-
plete" truth. The myth of rock
was built by keeping up the
image of glamour and untouch-
ability. "I met (substitute your
current favourite) by the side
of the swimming pool in his
luxury hotel" is much more
likely to be as follows . . .

Apologies
Your appointment to meet

Sebastian Scintillator, lead
singer of the Cosmic Twits, Is
for 10.30 a.m. at his hotel. It
is raining. Your wellies have
begun to leak and there is not
a taxi to be seen. You set out
by tube, wait half an hour for
one, are misdirected several
times and arrive, breathless
and full of apologies at 11.

"I'll see if Mr. Scintillator is
in," grins the dolly -bird recep-
tionist, while you try to sque-
eze some of the water out of
your dripping clothes into the
nearest potted palm.

_
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"They were inside my tee-shirt before I
tape recorder oft"

"Twenty-fifth floor, room dinner sometime!"
number 97,005, the lift is over The dangers attached to this
there," she directs, sneeringly. job are particularly bad for
The lift has broken. By the female writers, particularly the
time you reach the star's room more innocent ones. Stars fre-
it is 11.30. His PR man opens quently behave like schoolboys
the door. "I'm afraid Sebast- on the annual picnic. They like
ian isn't quite up yet," he to make fun of you if they
lisps, "would you mind just think you're a bit naive and
taking a seat?" what starts out being a mun-

You wait on a hard velvet dane question and answer ses-
chair in the corridor, while sion can turn into a free-for-all
chamber -maids and porters if you don't watch out for the
bustle about you, feeling sure traps.
that they suspect you of hoard- I had one such horrendous
ing the hotel's silver, or even encounter during my first few
worse, a bomb, in your tape- months as a music journalist.
recorder case. Eventually you The group was a teeny-bopper
are ushered in to meet Sebast- glitter foursome-I can say no
ian Scintillator, who is bleary- more! The setting was their
eyed, stubbly -chinned and suf- publicist's office where I was
fering from jet -lag. He orders allotted two of them for half
coffee which doesn't arrive, an hour. "What kind of guitar -
answers your questions in strings do you prefer?" I was
grunts, which are interpreted asking one of them, when he
at great length by his PR man, suddenly burst out laughing,
who has obviously been up gazing somewhere directly be -
since 6 a.m. pressing his trendy hind me. I turned round to be
embroidered suit and donning greeted with the kind of sight
his expensive after -shave. that would definitely have been

"Er, see you sometime, come written into a Victorian maid -
to my show," is Sebastian'3 en's journal as something
parting shot as you squelch approaching "a fate worse than
back down the stairs with your death."
macintosh steaming in the Remembering the old axiom,
central heating. "Confucius he say woman with

skirt round head can run faster
than man with trousers round

Of course, the end of your ankles," I fled - with skirt
article, when it finally appears intact! I was certainly much
in print, reads like this: "My luckier than another girl journ-
dear, I did enjoy our little chat," alist who volunteered to inter -
confided Seb. "It's so rarely I view the same group after two
get asked the sort of questions other girls on her paper had
I really enjoy answering. Do refused. She phoned up in a

drop over to St. Tropez for state of hysteria afterwards. "I

End product

could even switch my

didn't know what to do," she
shrieked, "All I was doing was
talking and they were inside
my tee-shirt before I could even
switch my tape recorder off!"

These things sound funny
afterwards but they are very
confusing at the time. Luckily
(or unluckily?) they don't occur
very often.

Occasionally, though, things
happen which could turn out
very nasty indeed, like the time
I was interviewing a certain
Liverpudlian artist who shall
remain nameless and, instead
of vodka and tonic I was acci-
dentally served vodka and
white spirit. I've heard of strip-
ping but this was ridiculous.
You can't really re -wallpaper
your innards!

'Howlers
Putting your foot in it is

another thing ypu have to
watch out for very carefully.
I well remember the time I

was interviewing someone and
discussing his latest album.
"I think it sounds rather under -
produced. The vocals were too
laid-back, the drum sound was
boomy. Basically, though, the
songs were very interesting,"
I said, trying to cheer the poor
bloke up a bit. At that point
the girl who had been sitting
there, whom I took to be some-
one from his publicity office,
got to her feet. "I'd like you
to meet Carol. She's my pro-
ducer's wife." Er, urn, blush.
How do you get out of that
one? Make a mental note to
send someone else to inter-
view him next time.

Clumsy people should never
become music journalists. If
you're likely to trip over Pat-
rick Moraz's alpine horn or
knock a gold disc off Carl
Palmer's wall or even worse,

0c0
0 0

0

0 '00

"I was accidentally served
vodka and white spirit"

send Alvin Stardust's manager's
glass desk crashing to the car-
pet in a snowstorm of papers
and tea -dregs, you just won't
be allowed to interview the
top stars.

Shame
Imagine walking into Gary

Glitter's room and finding him
nervously cowering in a corner,
waiting for you to drop a

smouldering fag -end onto his
hundred guinea kid leather
platforms. Imagine being greet-
ed with, "Hello, you're the one
who put her foot through Martin
DI8's!" The shame of it!

At all times, you must be
carefully in control. That applies
especially to the amount of
drink you consume during the
interview. In fact, if you are
the type who gets nervous if
forced to wait around, and the
people officiating serve treble
Bacardi and cokes, you'd be
better off interviewing Yes or
The Osmonds all the time.
That fruit juice will do you
heaps of good.

One poor fellow journalist,
who shall also remain name-
less, fell victim to this trap
and, by the time he was usher-
ed into the artist's room had
only time to mutter "Hello"
through clenched teeth before
sprinting to the window and
hoping there was nobody
walking below!

Diplomatic
It's hard to be an honest

journalist and a friend of the
stars. The more honest don't
pinpoint every pimple on a

superstar's chin, but just don't
mention them at all. They have
a good head for booze and
news, are diplomatic at all
times, have a superficial know-
ledge of instruments and musi-
cal terms, which, covered up
with a little bluff, should see
them through any traps a calcu-
lating star might set.

They should carry a stock
of safety-pins-there was the
time a certain reincarnated star
of glitter rock lost the top but-
ton off his trousers- and use
them for pinning up their
tongues after the interview.
After all, nobody wants to
know what the stars are really
like. That's boring. I mean,
what a let down for a fan to
find out that his or her favour-
ite heart-throb spends most
evenings watching the box with
his wife?

They'd much rather think of
him as footloose and fancy-free
and out having champagne
breakfasts with - a certain
female music journalist!
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Third time
lucky for

SUPPEJRTRAIVIP
The BBC were

very good to us'

Back Row L/R Dougie Thomson, Roger Hodgson, Richard Davies. Frront Row L/R Bob C. Benbery,
John Helliwell.

LOOKING through the album
charts a few weeks ago,

there was just one unfamiliar
name amongst such scintillating
regulars as The Wombles, The
Osmonds and Mike Oldfield. It
was Supertramp, with an album
called Crime Of The Century.

Seeing that they had only
done one gig with their cur-
rent line-up before releasing
the album, after months off the
road and a total reorganisation
of the band, and seeing that
they were not exactly a house-
hold name on the tip of every-
one's tongue, how on earth did
enough people get to hear
about them to put their album
in the charts ?

"It was sold mostly by word
of mouth," explained guitar-
ist Roger Hodgson. "The BBC
were very good to us, too. I

think if they get off on your
music they'll do their best to
help you. We found people
like Alan Freeman, Bob Harris
and Alan Black incredibly en-
thusiastic and helpful."

"Big business is really stif-
ling music at present," added
bass player Dougie Thomson.
"Britain is saturated with bands.
We were discussing this on
the train coming up today, as
a matter of fact. In my home
town, Glasgow, there are more
concerts going on than you can
possibly imagine. Everyone who
goes on tour hits the major
cities so local bands hardly
get a look in. So it's really
good that something like our
album can come up through
the normal channels."

LINE-UP
Crime Of The Century is

Supertramp's third album and
first for A & M Records. The
first two for Chrysalis were
with a different line-up who
were much more a regular kind
of rock band than the five musi-
cians who created the new
album.

The band was started by key-
board player/composer Richard
Davies. He came to London
to assemble some musicians
and first to join was Roger
Hodgson, who added his writing
talents to Richard's to form
the basis of the band.

"The original idea behind
the band," said Dougie, "was
to work with Richard and
Roger's songs. By the time I

joined the band, just after the
second album, things were in
a confused sort of state. The
group were at a low ebb, the
direction was floundering and

Continued on page 12
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SUPERTRAMP
the business end of things had
fallen apart.

"I really got off on their
songs, which is why I joined.
Then we set out to try to get
back to the beginning again,
to build the group up on that
basis, around their songs."

In a way their third album
exorcises the past. Not only
does it contain songs which
were all, bar one, written three
years ago, but it has shaken
off all shades of past line-ups
by putting these songs in the
charts. The record company
describe it as a "concept al-
bum" but the band don't al-
together agree with this label.

"The only 'concept' was our
idea of putting the songs in an
order where they followed on
and told a story. In fact they are
eight completely different songs
which are complementary to
each other." said Roger Hodg-
son.

GROWING UP
The subject matter of the

album is - growing up. Perhaps
that's why it has appealed to
so many people. The lyrics are
full of close to home observa-
tions which manage to recall
many moments of childhood
and teenage anguish, such as
the resentment of a brainier
child, hatred of being confined
in school, the aimlessness of
an unambitious person just
about to go out into the world.

"The whole album is pretty
personal," explained Dougie.
"That one about Jimmy Cream
is really Rick, though he'd never
admit it."

Instrumentally, the whole
thing is very keyboard orient-
ated, something which was en-
tirely unintentional and as such
is rather misleading. If you
hadn't heard the band before
you might be forgiven for
thinking that this was their
usual sound, but it was just
chance that all these numbers
were written from the piano.

"We have a large backlog
of material. If we hadn't put
these songs on the album they
would have been scrapped
but they seemed too good to
be scrapped. They're not even
the best of the lot, they're

Continued from page 10

not even our favourite songs
but we had to get this album
out of our systems because
we'd been planning it for so
long," said Roger.

"When we started the group
again there was nothing, just
us, an idea, the title, Crime Of
The Century and those songs.
It was a target that we set
ourselves."

MONEY
The other two members of

the band are John Helliwell on
sax and clarinets, and drum-
mer Bob Benberg. There are
certainly no ego trippers
amongst them. They are the sort
of people who would go on
playing whether they were
earning a lot of money or not,
just for the joy of it. They cer-
tainly didn't compromise in any
way by making an album de-
liberately aimed at a gap in the
market, neither did they con-
sciously develop a 'different'
sound.

"We were aware of the fact
that there was a uniqueness
in our sound and I think that's
why we have all been able to
generate such enthusiasm to-
wards it," said Dougie.

They harmonise extraordinar-
ily well and their songs are full
of sudden interesting changes
which are sometimes remin-
iscent of 10cc, a voice sud-
denly coming in an octave
below the others, or a few
bars in a different key and
rhythm. They don't go in for
solos on their instruments but
make the song the focal point.

EFFECTS
They also use tapes a lot for

background effects and instead
of resorting to a sound library
like many people they went
out with a Nagra portable re-
corder and taped their own.
"Ken Scott, our producer, re-
corded the schoolchildren. He
went down to his kid's school
and hid behind the fence with
the mike over a wall.

"The station announcement
was done in Paddington. We
waited for the right announce-
ment, Didcot and Svr:ndon,

which is where Rick and I

come from," explained Roger.
The numbers were never tried

out on the road before record-
ing and now that the album is
doing so well they find that
reproducing it on stage is far
from easy. "This band never
went on the road at all until
halfway through making the al-
bum," said Dougie. "The vocals
are the hardest thing because
often on the album we'd use
one person's voice multi -
tracked. Then there are tech-
nical things like the gong we
use on the title track.

"We're getting into multi -
instrumental things. The drum -

Bass player Dougie Thomson

Guitarist Roger Hodgson

mer and I are the only ones
who stick to our instruments.
Roger spends his time flying
around the stage from his gui-
tar to various keyboards. But
we want to work up a total
act with things, maybe touches
of humour, which come from
the personalities of the people
in the band.

CHAOTIC
"The first gig we did was

King's Road Theatre and we
hadn't had time to work out all
the lighting cues and between
numbers there was total dark-
ness and cries of 'help, where's
me guitar?'! But things are less
chaotic now."

Chart success doesn't seem
to have affected them much.
"You get a thrill seeing your
name in the charts, which lasts
for about ten minutes and then
you get back to essentials
again, like what to put on the
next album," said Roger.

"It means nothing really.
We've had a few people ring
up and that's it."

Whatever fluke, phenomenon
or piece of good fortune has
smoothed their path into the
charts, you can't say success
has gone to their heads.
They've been through the
break-ups, hassles and slogging
that most bands have and
Crime Of The Century is the
result of five months of really
hard work, during which they
were off the road and not
earning a penny.

STATES
Now they are preparing for

a European tour and, hopefully,
their first visit to the States
touring with the music from the
album. In their opinion one
reason why the album has had
such a wide appeal is that, due
to the order in which the num-
bers were arranged, if you
wanted to read something into
it, you could. "Even the five
of us in the band all get en-
tirely different things from it,"
commented Roger. A lot of
people seem to find the 'mes-
sage' rather pessimistic but I

think it leaves room for hope."
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BRIE
JOHNSTON
Ex -Beach Boy turns producer
,WO YEARS ago Bruce
I Johnston decided his days

with the Beach Boys were num-
bered. Not that life was so bad,
merely his own musical crea-
tivity was being frustrated.

As Johnston said, "When
you've someone like Brian Wil-
son around, it doesn't exactly
give too many openings for
other writers."

So Johnston had decided on
making his own future and
spent a year or so sorting
things out. Financial worries
were at least missing, since
Beach Boy royalties continue at
high level.

A year back he finally de-
cided his future. In partnership
with ex-Byrds producer Terry
Melcher he formed his own
label, Equinox Records. The
label is distributed in the UK
by RCA records.

TALENT
Johnston intends furthering

his writing talent, at the same
time producing various artists
and even being part of a group,
California Music.

The group's first single was
issued in the UK just before
Christmas, a surprising choice
of an old Beach Boys number,
Don't Worry Baby (RCA 2488).
Other personnel with Johnston
are Gloria Gaione, a back-up
singer to David Cassidy on his
World Tour finale during '74,

The Beach Boys including Bruce
Johnston, back in the 'Surfing
Sixties 1 1011'
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and Kenny Hinkle. Hinkle has Beach Boy, Beat found John -
made his own album, produced ston concerned to make one
by Johnston. point clear, "I haven't had any

In conversation with the ex- kind of quarrel with the Beach



Boys. I was talking to Brian
only the other evening and
asked him whether there was
anything he would like me to
say. As it happens they are
doing incredibly well these days
and attract a tremendous num-
ber of teen people. I still have
a love for the music of Beach
Boy time."

When Johnston made his de-
cision to leave, the comment
was "go ahead and every suc-
cess.'

He says he still intends, all
things permitting, to do a few
concerts with the Beach Boys
but for now his main attention
lies with Equinox.

ACCIDENT
The label at present boasts

five acts and though Johnston
is keen on acts other than the
one he is part of, obviously an
immediate hit from California
Music will give an early lift.

Since Johnston has removed
himself from the Beach Boys,
why immediate recourse to an
old Beach Boys number? Was
he intending to present another
group with the BBs sound?

"It was an accident choosing,
Don't Worry Baby. It really was.
I was playing round with it
and Gloria and Kenny said, 'let's
do it.' When you hear it, you'll
find quite a different arrange-
ment from the oldie.

"California Music have a

West Coast feel, hence our
name but we utilise other musi-
cal styles, including Mexican
touches."

Should the group meet chart
success then Johnston does ex-
pect time on the road, though
as to how this would fit in with
other committments, he is re-

ticent to enlarge upon at this
time.

On Johnston the record ex-
ecutive or producer, rather
than Johnston the singer, he
says, "There will be no differ-
ence. I don't aim to change and
become all different. In any
case I have a beautiful working
partnership with Terry and also
Ken Glancy of RCA. Terry and
myself worked with him in the
past. I don't see why though I

shouldn't say, I'm an executive
at one moment, at another, I'm
a producer."

On himself as a producer
Johnston says, "I've been doing
odd bits for some time, as with
Elton on his Don't Let The Sun
Go Down. That guy is fantastic.
I learned my trade with Brian
and you know what he did on
Pet Sounds. I rather like what
Ringo is up to. Only You is cute
but safe. Photograph was two
notes, a cool song! Only Six-
teen was a nice one. I mean
he makes cute, charming and
harmless music and why not?"

TAPES
However back to Johnston,

"I see myself straddling a lot of
fences and find the thought ex-
citing. I'd like some British
people to send me some tapes.
I have a big signing on the way,
it's off the point but take note!

"I think I have a good feel
for an artist. I'm not going to
implant Johnston or Beach
Boys all over his music. People
listen to me because of my ex-
perience and they know I re-
spect them as artists.

"I'm not a self-sufficient pro-
ducer. I'm not greedy. I can
walk away. I want people show-
ing their own musical talent."

As you might expect from
someone of Johnston's past
track record and general artist
contracts, he has no doubts as
to his future success.

He says, "Record business
has always fascinated me. I've
always had this dual role. I

mean even with the Beach Boys
I was intrigued by the business
angle. Now I can put my en-
thusiasm into concrete form. At
the same time I have general
enthusiasm. I've been waiting
for the Keith Moon album. We
live in close distance to each
other. From what I've heard his
disc is funny and humour-
ous."

Onward then Bruce Johnston
and we're watching with in-
terest. Meanwhile I'm back
listening to Holland and Endless
Summer.

-1 The Beach Boys producing
good vibrations on stage.
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Kenny Ball with arm on shoulder of soundman Pickstock outside London Hilton.

The 151.000 mile round fyftem.

Working with a band that's constantly on the road can give any soundman
headaches, so imagine the difficulties facing Ian Pickstock, sound technician
for Kenny Ball and His Jazz Men. As the United Kingdom's most widely
travelled jazz band, the group wore out its first sophisticated equipment van
after 86,000 tortuous miles. But despite the rigors of countless one night
stands, Ian's Vocal Master Sound System is still producing true-to-life sound
after 151,000 miles on the road! When asked about the Vocal Master's instant
adaptability, Ian says, "This system makes an expert out of me-whatever
the size and shape of the hall."

Shure Electronics Limited
Eccleston Road, Maidstone ME15 6AU
Telephone: Maidstone (0622) 59881

If1
A 1=2
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AFTER Detroit, Memphis,
Muscle Shoals and Phila-

delphia ifs now the turn of
Miami to set the new trends
in soul music.

The source of all the activity
is the TK Studios run by former
white pop star Steve Alaimo
and record -business veteran
Henry Stone.

Stone was the man who first
discovered Ray Charles and
Sam and Dave and lots of
others. Basing his business on
what is one of the South's
largest independent distributor
set-ups, he has since added
the TK Studios and a whole
string of record lables: Glades,
Cat, TK, and Alston included.

The Miami Sound has already
burst forth over here, thanks
to George McRae's chart -

topping Rock Your Baby and
KC and the Sunshine Band's
Queen of Clubs.

The McRae and KC stories
are very much inter -twined.
McRae was the high voice
heard on Queen of Clubs while
it was KC and the Sunshine
Band who furnished the backing
tracks for Rock Your Baby (see
page 48).

SUCCESS
For McRae it has been a

long, hard road to overnight
success, success not only for
himself but for his wife Gwen
McRae who has been scoring
mini -hits of her own for several
years and recently joined
George for his debut UK tour.

They make records on their

own and they also have a joint
album in the pipeline. More
than that, George and Gwen
have provided back-up voices
not only on virtually all the
TK recordings of the past half -
decade but also on much of
the product emanating from
Atlantic's Criteria Studios just
down the road - and that
includes Bill Wyman's Monkey
Grip album among other
projects.

The story of how George and
Gwen first came together reads
as though it was thought up by
a Hollywood script -writer, but
it's the truth.

It started when a drunken
sailor met a pretty girl at the
Sugarbowl Restaurant in Pen-
sacola, Florida. She told him
she didn't talk to strangers.

A year later, and again a
bit worse for drink, the same
sailor met the same girl in the
same restaurant and got the
same brush-off.

A few days afterwards, they
met on the street and he got
to walk her home. A week
later and George and Gwen
McRae got married!

GOSPEL
Music was their immediate

common interest. George, born
in West Palm Beach, Florida,
on 19th October 1944, started
singing in a church gospel
choir at six years of age then
at high school formed a rock
group known as the Jivin' Jets

Continued on page 19

THE MIAMI
McRAE SOUND

The

sound

which was

born when a

drunken sailor

met a

pretty girl in
Pensacola
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Piece together the bits and pieces that we've been showing you and a
pretty remarkable Custom Sound Amplifier begins to take shape.
Incorporating 2 independent channels with full equalisation on each;
sustain and reverb; power amp, tape and headset outputs; sustain and reverb
gain; and a unique plug-in power module. All things considered, it adds up to the
start of something big - which is what you'd expect from Custom Sound.

lusturn Scud
Custom House, Arthur St., Oswestry, Shropshire, Telephone : Oswestry (0691) 59201/2
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THE MIAMI McRAE SOUND continued
but they broke up after gradu-
ation and George enlisted in
the US Navy.

Gwen, born in Pensacola on
21st December 1943, had been
raised in a very religious and
musical family and worked with
local gospel groups like the
Lafayettes and the Indepen-
dents, now and then getting
onto the supporting bill when
a big -name gospel group hit
town.

The pair set up home for a
few months then came 18
months of separation when
George was posted to Japan
where he set up a group with
fellow servicemen.

TOUGH GOING
Returninig to Florida, George

re-formed the Jivin' Jets and
brought Gwen into the show
as featured vocalist : "But it
was tough going, we just
couldn't make enough money
with all those people to feed
so we broke the group up and
started working as a double -
act, using house -bands," re-
calls the soft-spoken George.

"In '67 we got a residency
at the Kandy Bar Club in West
Palm Beach. We really enjoyed
that but it was tough work.

"We'd sing there six nights
a week and six days a week

we'd do the cleaning and the
maintainance on the club to
make up our money."

After eight months of this
double -duty, the young couple
split and started playing the
Florida club circuit while
George would take temporary
day jobs, as a mechanic, win-
dow cleaner or machinist, to
bump up their slim earnings.

At one of their club dates
they were introduced to soul
star Betty Wright and her
producer Willie Clarke who
had been impressed by their act
and gave them a number to
call to see about a recording
contract.

"I just put it in my pocket
and forgot it," says George,
"I didn't think we were ready
yet, I guess we were scared
really."

Two years passed before
they were approached again,
this time by top producer Brad
Shapiro, who works with
Wilson Pickett, and Henry
Stone, the man who's number
Betty Wright and Willie Clarke
had given them.

Stone put out their first
record Two Hearts in a Tangle
on his Alston label but it
failed to make any noise
outside of the local charts.

Several records followed,

with minimal success but they
were building valuable experi-
ence and stuck with it.

"Once we got into the re-
cording studio we gained
confidence and knew we
could cut it.

"At that time, the TK opera-
tion was really more of a

production thing. Stone would
cut the masters, issue them
locally on one of his own
labels then, if they went well,
lease them to a major company
for national distribution."

MANAGING
That way, George McCrae

ended up on United Artists
and his wife on Columbia.

George's records did little,
Gwen's did better so he
dropped into the background,
concentrating on managing her
career, restricting his own
singing to working on other
people's back-up vocals.

And that's the way things
stood in the Spring of 1974
when George happened to be
by the studio at just the right
moment.

H. W. Casey and Rick Rinch,
the two young white writer/
musicians who are the nucleus
of KC and the Sunshine Band,
had recorded a really catchy
backing track but it was in the

wrong key for Casey's voice.
They needed lyrics and some-

body to sing them, which is
where McCrae came in: "They
asked me to hum the tune and
they flipped over the way I did
it, so we all sat down there and
then and came up with a title
and a set of lyrics."

It worked perfectly. Rock
Your Baby was the outcome
and it shot to the top of the
charts in America, England and
around the world - its stay
at number one on the Conti-
nent setting some kind of
longevity record.

McRae has since followed
through with the equally catchy
I Can't Leave You Alone,
Gwen's Move Me Baby is
snatching a lot of disco play,
KC's Queen of Clubs has made
the charts and the Miami Sound
has really arrived.

"It's all a kind of family
thing down at TK, I suppose a
bit like Motown and Stax were
in the beginning. We all help
out on each other's recording
sessions and that's why it
suits Gwen and I so well.

"We can pursue our own indi-
vidual careers, making our own
records, while at the same
time working together and
making joint records and live
appearances."
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Buddy
Holly,

rehearsing for
his British tour

in March, 1958, and
(far right) in January, 1959,

New York at the last picture
session before his death the

following month.

In just
three
years of
recording
he had a
tremendous
impact
on the
future of
pop music!
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BUDDY HOLLY'S actual re-
cording career was all

over so tragically fast. His
first -ever studio sessions were
in Nashville, Tennessee, on
January 26, 1956. Just three
years later, February 3, 1959,
he was dead . . . killed in an
air crash that also claimed fel-
low chart artistes Big Bopper
and Richie Valens.

He was a star of the 1950's,
a posthumous hit -maker of the
1960's - and remains very
much a legend of the 1970's.

A short, sharp, and quite
magnificent career. Take his
That'll Be The Day smash -hit
single. A million groups round
the world mentally digested
that song, arrangement and
style, built on it in various
ways-and used it as the basis
of the beat boom that was to
come in the 1960's.

Lucky
It's said that he was lucky

because he came along at the
right time. There was skiffle, or
do-it-yourself music in Britain;
there was Elvis, Haley and a
precious few rocking the
States. But Holly was a new
kind of figurehead, arriving at
a time when pop outside the
top bracket didn't quite know
where it was going.

He was bespectacled, and
it didn't matter. He had a
weird way of sounding his
vowels, and nobody gave a

damn. He didn't even look or
talk like a pop giant. And may-
be that was the secret.

One critic explained thus:
"He hinted that anybody any-
where could pick up a guitar,
sing songs, get rich, pull chicks
. . . all you needed was a bit
of luck and a reasonable talent
and a lot of nerve."

That oversimplifies the magic
of Buddy Holly.

Charles Hardin Holley was
born in Lubbock, Texas, on
September 7, 1936. He could
have joined the Lubbock Sym-
phony Orchestra but instead

11011.1.

took the only other musical
alternative . . . he sang country
and western music.

With his then partner Bob
Montgomery, Buddy got a

show -opening gig on a bill
starring Elvis Presley and Marty
Robbins. At least that got him
noticed, and a Decca talent
scout signed him to record in
Nashville . .. Montgomery was
chopped out of the deal be-
cause the Decca people were
looking for potential rockers,
not standard country voices.

It started from there. The
first single sank without trace,
but there was enough promise
for tne record company to
persevere. Holly built a group,
The Three Tunes, which was
to include drummer Jerry Alli-
son, guitarist Sonny Curtis and
bassist Don Guess. The basis
of the Crickets . . . which was
the label credit name on
That'll Be The Day.

Like most of the pop stars
of the day, and today come to
that, Holly was masterminded
in the studios. His mentor, his
Svengali, was Norman Petty,
who looked more like a bank -
clerk than a super -rocker, but
who knew his stuff.

By 1958, Holly and the Crick-
ets toured the world. In Lon-
don, they were predictably
photographed with a couple of
professional cricketers, a stunt
which fell deservedly on its
face. The hits continued . . .

Early in the Morning, which
Bobby Darin (now also dead)
wrote; Maybe Baby; Rave On.

Family Roots
Holly married Puerto Rican

girl Maria Elena Santiago-the
fans didn't mind, because it
was only natural that a boy -
next -door type pop hero should
get some family roots. He
joined a show called The Big-
gest Show Of Stars For 1959.
And while some of the party
were flying from Clear Lake,
Iowa, to Fargo, North Dakota,
the four -seat single -engine
plane crashed into snow-
capped slopes.

Buddy Holly, pop giant, was
dead. Aged 21.

The mind boggles at all the
possible permutations of Hol-
ly's career had he lived. He'd
already tinkered with Gospel -
flavoured songs, like Early In
The Morning. He planned an
album of Ray Charles soul-
searers. He'd introduced the
pizzicato string sound to rock,
as on It Doesn't Matter Any-
more, that startingly-titled
posthumous hit.
Continued on page 22
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BUDDY
HOLLY

Continued from R21.

Play a 1958 Holly
single now and it
doesn't sound at
all dated.

He was really getting into
writing his own songs, but he
had a sharp ear for good -
quality songs, no matter where
they came from. He was partic-
ularly impressed with the lyric -
melodic efforts of a new writer
who had been short -time pian-
ist in Bobby, Vee's backing
group. A new guy name of -
Bob Dylan. Holly had said he'd
like to record Dylan-give the
new boy a break.

Vocally, Holly was a lot bet-
ter than some critics gave him
credit for. He had a flexible,
light voice, but when he want-
ed to he could rock with as
much power as Presley. Ready
Teddy is an example. But it
was that much higher -pitched
than most of his contempor-
aries.

And if it felt sometimes the
voice was a shade thin to suit
the body of the song . . well,
he was almost certainly the
first rock and roll singer to
double -track his voice and har-
monise with himself. A couple
of examples: Words Of Love
and Listen To Me.

The flow of Holly discs is
virtually over. Norman Petty

added backing tracks to a

whole mountain of tapes which
Buddy had recorded mostly
unaccompanied. It's been a

matter of surprise that he man-
aged to get so much on tape
in such a short time-literally
dozens of his own songs, of
varying impact and importance.

Uninspired
But inevitably much of the

flood of posthumous platters
has been somewhat uninspired.
Mostly it's of Holly just sing-
ing for his own interest on all-
night sessions. But the really
lasting tributes to Holly's tal-
ents are in those superb pro-
ductions and arrangements of
his hit singles.

Play a 1958 Holly single now,
nearly twenty years on, and
it doesn't sound at all dated.
That's the magic. Had he lived,
there would have been people
trying to edge him away from
rock and roll and into the Andy
Williams -Johnny Mathis cab-
aret fields. Petty himself was
guilty of this shameful think-
ing!

But for all the nice -guy soft-
ness and sensitivity, Holly was

V Buddy (minus glasses) in 1957 pictured with the original Crickets Jerry Allison and Joe B. Mauldin in their home town of Lubbock.



a man able to look after him-
self. And he knew those roots,
be it by use of strings, Afro -
drums, balalaikas, tubas or
sitars.

In just three years of record-
ing, Holly influenced so many
different areas of pop music.
Plus a string of bandwagon -
jumping singles, like A Tribute
To Buddy Holly - or Bobby
Vee's album I Remember Buddy
Holly.

And the big names that fol-
lowed the Holly era paid less
effusive tributes. The Beatles'
version of Words Of Love on
the With The Beatles album
was as near as dammit to the
original. The Rolling Stones,
of course, did Not Fade Away,
their second and consolidating
hit single.

Admirers
As for Adam Faith . . . well,

he says his real idol was the
actor James Dean, but he sure
managed to sound a lot like
Holly when it came to singing.
And Faith's arranger -musical
director John Barry was clearly
an admirer of Holly scores.

Buddy Holly was an inter-
national star for his music
V Buddy, Jerry and Joe at the

alone-for his style and his
songs-not for his personality
and appearance. Presley was
hard; Holly was soft. Both were
thoroughly professional.

Listen to a Holly record to-
day, and bear in mind how
recording techniques have im-
proved in the past couple of
decades. Ponder the fact that
for Holly it had to be essentially
a simple process. There was
no hiding of imperfections,
simply because the guy with
no voice had nowhere to hide.

Tribute
His posthumous hits were

It Doesn't Matter Any More,
Peggy Sue Got Married, Baby
I Don't Care, Reminiscing,
Brown Eyed Handsome Man,
Bo Diddley and Wishing - all
on Coral. The flow and flurry of
hits ended by 1963, just as the
Beatles were appearing.

But the only thing, surely,
that stopped Buddy Holly from
holding on to his top spot,
and continuing his tradition -
breaking influence, was death.

For his contributions to to-
day's pop standards, the name
Buddy Holly really DOES mat-
ter, and will go on mattering.

New York Paramount Theater, probably early 1958. Above, a typical publicity still from the 'fifties.
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ALBUM OF
THE MONTH

FLEETWOOD MAC

Some bands age and others
grow more mature. Fleetwood
Mac belong to the latter group,
and Heroes Are Hard To Find
puts them firmly in the category.

Heroes Are Hard To Find, re-
corded at Angel City Sound in
Los Angeles, reflects an increas-
ingly strong West Coast influ-
ence on the band, and particu-
larly on the writing of Bob
Welch. It could detract from the
band's strengths if carried too
far, but on this album it's absol-
utely beautiful. The title track is
arguably the best with Chris-
tine McVie's vocals supple-
mented by an outstanding horn
arrangement, and the still fresh
rhythms of Mick Fleetwood
and John McVie underpinning
the whole thing nicely.

UNDERRATED

Other particularly good tracks
are Come A Little Bit Closer
and Prove Your Love, which
tend to demonstrate that Chris-
tine is one of the most under-
rated female vocalists this
country has produced.

The only drawback is Bob
Welch's vocals, but given his
weakness, the production skills
of Bob Hughes and the band
themselves have made the best
)f it.

THE SWEET

DESOLATION BOULEVARD
LPL1 5080

Over a year ago, Beat Instru-
mental broke the story that the
Sweet hadn't even played on
their first three hit singles. That
was the beginning of their We
want to be treated seriously
campaign, of which Desolation
Boulevard is the latest battle.

In Desolation Boulevard, they
have certainly proved they can
play. No doubt about it, those
instruments are certainly turn-
ing out the right notes. Unfor-
tunately, they still have to
prove that they can write
decent songs.

The Chinn -Chapman touch is
still there in the production of
the songs, but they have only
contributed two of the nine
songs. The boys themselves are
responsible for all the other
tracks, with the exception of
My Generation.

On the whole, the Chinn -
Chapman compositions seem to
be the best. They've written all
the Sweet hit singles, and they
obviously have an understand-
ing of the band's strengths and
weaknesses, perhaps more than
the band themselves. The
band's own compositions are
variously weak, contrived, and
over produced to the heights
of the ridiculous.

Their rendition of My Genera-
tion, complete with Brian
Connolly's imitation of Daltrey's
Purple Heart Stutter, is really
very bad. I just can't think of a
more damning thing to say
about it.

One ends up wondering why
they want to be taken seriously.
They were pretty successful in
glitter when they were playing
Blockbuster and Wig Warn
Barn, and on the whole they
were pretty reasonable music-
ally.

Perhaps, in an attempt to say
something meaningful, they are
acknowledging the fact that
they are growing older. If this
album is the best they can do
in their mid -twenties, I would
guess that aging can hold
nothing but terror for them.

QUEEN

SHEER HEART ATTACK
EMI EMC3061

Without doubt Brian May's
heading up for guitar -superstar
recognition that's so often
bandied about but so rarely de-
served. His playing style could
be said by some to be rather
old fashioned in that he still
plays identifiable runs - but
they're good, so good. It's
especially impressive to listen
to his achievements on this al-
bum (listen to Brighton Rock)
when you know that he had to
go in and record many of his
parts on previously laid tracks
because he was hospitalised
during the making of the album.

Most people have pointed at
Freddie Mercury as being the
focal point of Queen. I would
argue and say that Brian is -
especially from the standpoint
of this magazine. He contributes
far and away the most in terms

of actual playing and his on-
stage mastery is quiet but sure.

The album was recorded at
several different studios and I

think it is possible to hear a
slight difference. Compare Flick
Of The Wrist with Killer Queen.

Already highly successful
the band's set to be big.

NICO

HE END
ISLAND ILPS 9311

This is not for those of a
nervous disposition. However,
IT your favourite Corm of enter-
tainment is all night horror
tins, you II love this. Nico
made her name with Velvet
underground, but since it split,
she s never reached the heights
of success achieved Dy tnat
other ex-memoer or the Under-
ground, Lou Reed. Une diffi-
culty she must have faced is
the unsuitability of her voice to
conventional material. it s the
coldest voice you re ever likely
to hear, almost inhuman in its
chilling clarity and dead -pan,
zombie -like delivery. her lier-
msn accent only serves to make
her songs more sinister in a B
movie fashion.

With this record, however,
she has found the perfect
vehicle for self-expression -
horror songs. And the musicians
she has used, Eno on synthe-
sizer, Phil Manzanera on guitar
and John Gale on just about
everything else combine to pro-
duce some pretty disturbing
sound effects.

The synthesizer is used to
great effect, particularly on the
track, Innocent And Vain,
where the sound effects con-
jure up a murder in a graveyard,
munchings, rattling chains and
demoniacal laughter thrown in.
You'll never have heard a more
spine -tingling version of The
Doors' number, The End, par-
ticularly where Nico's lunatic
whispering of "I want to kill
you - Mother?" blends into
the howling of the wind.

As a horror concept album it
could be taken several ways.
It could be the end of the
world, with the powers of dark-
ness come to claim their king-
dom, it could be the mental
collapse of an individual or
even the collapse of the Third
Reich, if the final track, a ver-
sion of Deutschland Ueber Alles
is anything to go by. It's perfect
for background music to a

seance or a recital of ghost
stories, but if you prefer some-
thing more in the easy listening
vein, bury this with a stake
through the centre and buy
Hudson Ford. L.R.
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THE SENSATIONAL ALEX
HARVEY BAND

THE IMPOSSIBLE DREAM
VERTIGO 6360 112

This third album from The
Sensational Alex Harvey Band,
is separated from their previous
LP Next by about a year, and
although there are two or three
outstanding tracks which should
make it a must for Harvey fans
it does lack the impact of Next
and Framed. Framed came in
for its share of criticism as far
as production was concerned,
but unpolished though it was in
places, in many respects, I still
think it shows The Sensational
Alex Harvey Band at their best
both for material and sheer
balls - Midnight Moses re-
mains by far the most suitable
single material the band have
recorded and still deserves to
be released as such.

The best material on The
Impossible Dream is all on the
second side, which opens with
one of those vaudevillian
piss -taking pieces complete
with demoniacal laughter, that
The Sensational Alex Harvey
Band seem to do so well. Inci-
dentally I insist on repeating
the full name of the you -know -
who's because I figure that any
band that has the audacity to
call itself sensational and live
up to that claim deserves to be
referred to by its proper mon-
niker instead of the mere abbre-
viation "Sensationals" or even
worse, the unintelligibly trunca-
ted SAHB.

It's been remarked many
times that The Sensational Alex
Harvey Band are preferably
seen as well as heard, and I

wouldn't argue with that.
Weights Made Of Lead with its
mercilessly pounding beat cap-
tures well the intensity of a
Sensational Alex Harvey Band
live performance. (Where does
old Alex find all that energy?)

A short, high-powered ver-
sion of the old rock and roll
standard Money Honey gives
way to the even shorter title
track which has Alex torturing
his larynx to reach what seems
to be the impossible note but
sounds like a heartfelt state-
ment nevertheless.

This is followed by Tomahawk
Kid, a gem of a track written
by Alex and keyboard man
Hugh McKenna with Hugh and
guitarist Zal Cleminson demon-
strating their instrumental abil-
ity to complement lyrics and
Alex's manic, threatening vocal
interpretations with such per-
tinence that it would be difficult
to imagine Alex working with
any other musicians.

The most remarkable track on
the album is Anthem, which
with its drums and bagpipes
courtesy of the "London -
Scottish TAVR" sounds as
though it should be a piece of
emotive Scottish patriotism but
lyrically isn't.

Side one contains The Hot
City Symphony Parts One and
Two, the former a re -worked
version of Vambo Marble Eye,
and the latter, Man In The Jar,
in the Framed tradition with
Alex doing his Edward G.
Robinson impersonation; River
Of Love - suggestive but
unmemorable; and another
head -kicker, Long Hair Music
which ends in the frenzied jock
ravings of "I Can't Get Enough"
(gasp).

Even in his quieter moments,
old gang -leading rough diamond
Uncle Alex never lets up
though-this side of the disc
fades out to the following lines
sung in mock crooner -style:
"I knew it was time to say
goodbye; when I felt that
warmth against my thigh,-
Hey! Is that you pissin' on my
leg?!" No sell-out here to a

middle-of-the-road middle class
sugar and spice market!

A mixed album by previous
standards then, but one that
still reinforces my opinion that
in many ways Alex Harvey is
the most original and outstand-
ing talent around the current
rock scene. D.R.

HUDSON FORD
FREE SPIRIT
A&M AMLS 68274

Since leaving the Strawbs, it
hasn't taken Richard Hudson
and John Ford long to develop
a sound and style which is all
theirs. They have a happy knack
of writing good commercial
melodies and lyrics and, as if
this wasn't enough, they are
also extremely clever at arrang-
ing their numbers so that there
is always a dominant and mem-
orable riff which repeats itself
and becomes an important
factor in each song.

They have got together a
number of musicians who not
only complement Hudson and
Ford's tight harmonies and
melodic writing style but who
each make an important indi-
vidual contribution, particularly

guitarist Mickey Keen who is
outstanding on Take A Little
Word and keyboard player
Chris Parren who plays taste-
fully and sensitively rather than
going in for flash runs.

Their most ambitious number
on this album is Silent Star,
which follows up the science
fiction precedent set by the
track Revelations on their last
album, Nickelodeon. Apart
from the opening few bars
which are from 2001 and, as
such, pretty cliched, it develops
into a rich build-up of keyboard
sounds with a 'save the world'
message that is curiously
poignant.

It's not an album which hits
you over the head with its
brilliance or originality, but it
is one which grows more and
more pleasant with each listen-
ing, as you keep discovering
subtle little instrumental
touches that you missed the
first time round. L.R.

SPARKS
PROPAGANDA
ISLAND ILPS9321

It's quite something when
you can really call a band dif-
ferent, and that's what I would
call Sparks. There is really no-
body making music like it.
There's no meter in the lyrics,
the rhythmic structures are ex-
tremely advanced and pose the
question whether complication
for it's own sake is a good
thing.

By combining a marked image
with a marked sound Sparks
have cut through, but person-
ally I'm still waiting to hear a
good song from them. I don't
mean to knock a good band, or
interesting writers, it's just that
originality eventually has to be
productive, not just exhibi-
tionist.

Frankly I found listening to
the album from start to finish
quite difficult. Although the
band changed tempo and mood,
their sound is so distinctive
that it's a lot to take at one
sitting. Rightly successful, I'm
forced to suspend final judg-
ment until I see behind the
scenes. R.H.

RINGO STARR
GOODNIGHT VIENNA

PCS 7168

Because he is who he is,
this contains some amazing
stuff. Whether he'd be that good
denied numbers from Lennon,
Elton John, Nilsson et al is
arguable.

Ringo sings better here than
ever, but it's a strange realisa-
tion that a man who has built
the home studio of his dreams
(Imagine was done there)
should still nip off and hire Sun-
set Sound studios, LA. I would
suppose that's where the mean
players hang out, but you know
what I mean.

Richard Perry (I've heard that
name before somewhere) pro-
duced with tasteful precision
and there's some really excel-
lent horns (Bobby Keys in there
somewhere).

There's a good number from
Elton John and Bernie Taupin,
Snookeroo, and Ringo's efforts
with Vini Poncia stand up very
well. It's a remarkably good
album with a line-up to make
any producer self-conscious.

R.H.

ART ROSENBAUM
FIVE -STRING BANJO
KICKING MULE SNKF 101

Art Rosenbaum Is a con-
temporary American banjo pick-
er who's studied the old-time
traditional styles of banjo
playing which are presented on
this essentially ethnic folk
music album. Rosenbaum's
dedication is event, not only
from his playing but also from
the knowledge he displays in
the comprehensive sleeve notes
which deal with each tune in
turn.

Being principally instru-
mental, with some very clean
picking, this record is ideal for
the musician studying such
material. It is in any case, only
likely to appeal to enthusiasts
of this style of music.

It is however a rood thing
that such labels like Kicking
Mule exist, who are prepared to
cater for minority audience
markets. D.R.
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The professional musicians marketplace.
It's Altec Musical Sound products in your showroom.

Different groups have different sound requirements. That's
why Altec makes so many different sound systems. We have
developed a complete line that makes it possible for any
musician to satisfy all his P.A. amplification needs. From the
smallest disco crowd to the largest amphitheater audience.
For one man bands and large groups. And they're all made
for professional musicians.

Altec makes raw frame loudspeakers, column speakers,
theater speakers, biamplified speakers, folded horns, portable
multicells and stage monitors. We also make control consoles,

power amplifiers, microphones and accessories. Professionally.
Just like we make our professional sound products. Reliability,
flexibility, and performance are built in.

They're built to last. Night after night. Year after year. And
they all meet the rigid and demanding standards of that very
important musician. Your customer.

Every musician is a professional - or likes to have equip-
ment like the professionals. This is your chance to provide
them with what they want. What they need. What they de-
mand. Make your store the professional musicians market-
place.

A 1_7" C Altec Sound Products, Ltd.
17, Park Place, Stevenage,
Hertfordshire SG1 1DU, England
Telephone: 0438-3241

Affedrazind of expeAsEttuk, Telex: 825495

Visit the Altec professional musicians marketplace at the
U.S. Trade Center, 6 Frankfurt A Main, Bockenheimer
Landstrasse, during the Frankfurt Trade Fair, February
23 through 27. z
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INSTRUMENTAL N
POCKET-SIZE ELECTRONIC

TUNING FORK FROM BAUCH
SURELY one of the most in-

genious examples of the
updating of a traditional con-
cept by means of electronics
is provided by the new EMT
117 TS electronic tuning fork,
marketed in the UK by FWO
Bauch Ltd and offering several
advantages over the traditional
instrument. It is a pocket
sized unit, described by Bauch
as a "highly stable, precision

tuning aid of pocket-size dim-
ensions and weighing less than
a pound."

The design employs the latest
CMOS technology and the
generated frequency is indepen-
dent of temperature changes
over the range ten degrees
centigrade to forty degrees
centigrade. A clearly marked
knob allows the frequency to
be adjusted in 1 Hz steps be-
tween 435Hz and 445Hz.

Special harmonics added to
the fundamental frequency gives
the tone the sound of an oboe,
the instrument normally used by
orchestras for tuning. A switch -
able vibrato, claim Bauch,
"makes the sound even more
true to life."

Tuning of baroque instru-
ments, conforming to the tuning
standard agreed at the Vienna
Conference of 1885, as well as
modern orchestras is possible.

The unit contains its own
9v speaker and a battery. Con-
nections for an external power
supply are also fitted, and audio
output terminals to drive an ex-
ternal load when required. Fur-
ther details are available from
FWO Bauch Ltd, 49 Theobald
Street, Boreham Wood, Herts.

Portability
Breakthrough
for ARP
Players

HOT on the heels of the ad-
vent of ARP's new syn-

thesiser, the Explorer, comes
another development to aid the
synthesiser player, the instru-
ment case to end all cases. ARP
have teamed up with another
company, Anvil, to produce a
case which is described as a

'sturdy, riveted, angle iron
edged, piano -hinged carrying
case' and there is one to fit
every ARP model from String
Ensemble to Odyssey. Handles
are placed over the centre of
gravity in each case to facili-

tate easier carrying and rein-
forced corners add an extra pro-
tective measure.

Talking of ARP synthesisers,
two exponents of the same are
Hugo Montenegro and Stevie
Wonder and these two musical
masterminds have combined to
produce an album of Stevie's
greatest hits, entitled Hugo In
Wonderland, recorded on the
RCA label.

Original
With Hugo's son, John, at the

ARP's controls and a very tight
band of backing musicians,
Montenegro has come up with
his own highly original versions
of numbers such as Superstition
and Living For The City, which
impressed Stevie so much that
he wrote to Montenegro on the
album sleeve, 'You have taken
what I write, play and sing
about to an even higher level of
expression.' And that's praise
indeed I

BIG TOP
LIGHTING
& SOUND

YEARS of experience in the
field of sound and lighting

have prepared Lighting and
Sound Equipment Ltd. of Bark-
ing, Essex for jobs ranging in
size from ordinary discos to the
largest cabaret nightspots.

An example is the unit in-
stalled at the Big Top Restaur-
ant at the Circus Tavern in
Purfleet.

This installation called for a
total of 44 L.S.E. electronic
demos controlled by two pre-
set faders or automatic effects,
42 -special rotating lamps with
narrow beam spotlights con-
trolled by dimmers and various
spot and follow -spot lamps, a
sound -mixing desk with an 18 -
channel unit complete with a

radio microphone.
Each channel has full moni-

EWS
toring and also has an overload -
lamp indicator (brackets are a
standard feature of most L.S.E.
mixers).

Although reverb and echo are
contained in external units, a

sound distribution switching sys-
tem is included. One particular
point is that the desk was built
with low, middle and high fre-
quency crossover networks at
0 DBM, giving separate drive to
1,100W of power amplifiers.

The artist has three separate
foldback systems giving good
coverage over the stage, and, as
a special feature, the hydraulic
dance floor is used to extend
the stage.

A complete two-way talk -back
system designed by Lighting and
Sound Equipment is also in-
cluded. Their equipment also
includes power amplifiers, mix-
ing desks, pre -amplifiers, talk -
back systems, as well as light-
ing control desks and power
demo racks, all of which are
manufactured in the L.S.E. fac-
tory in Barking.

AMCRON resumes production
Amcron 700 series and 800

series tape recorders are
again available in the UK, from
Macinnes Laboratories Ltd.,
following the fire at Amcron'...
Elkhart plant which wiped out
tape machine production and
also all of their engineering
drawings.

Say Macinnes: "with the
maximum effort in the factory
being devoted to amplifier pro-
duction, coupled with the need
to sit down and start again on
the engineering side, it has
inevitably meant a big break
in the supply of these fine

machines."
A range of new accessory

units is also being offered with
the recorders, and a brochure
is available from Macinnes
which describes in detail the
various types of electronics
which may be mated with the
two different transports. As
before, the recorders are avail-
able as mono, stereo or four
track in -line machines in play-
er -only versions. Macinnes
Laboratories Ltd. are at Mac-
innes House, Carlton Park Ind-
ustrial Estate, Saxmundham,
Suffolk IP17 2NL.

ORANGE PA
AGAIN AT
MIDEM

FOR the fifth consecutive
year, Orange Musical Indus-

tries will be supplying PA and
other stage amplification equip-
ment at MIDEM. Announcing
this, Orange's Cliff Cooper
remarked that the order repres-
ented some twenty amps and
stacks, and that the PA would
probably be in excess of 4,000
watts.
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YOUR NEAREST RETAIL SHOWROOM IS... TRADE & EXPORT
Discosound
90-98 Shaftesbury Avenue,
London W.1. (01) 437 5832
Discosound
122 Balls Pond Road, London N.1
(01) 254 5779.

I DI

C -
*, DJ CP,CCO AMP

Discosound
56 Queens Road, Southend, Essex
(0702) 353033/4/5
Henry's Disco
309 Edgware Road, London W.2.
(01) 723 6963.

D.J. Electronics (Hackney) Ltd.
Europa House, 83 Queens Road,
Southend-on-Sea.
(0702) 353033/4/5

*- $

 r 4r44'
,3;.rotsc.,5 MIXER M. 1,1

I.  

DJ Electronics make the best Discotheque equipment. Quality products that are simple
to use. Giving superbly exciting visual effects and sound quality.
Send for our new catalogue and price lists.
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Two floors of showrooms
Wide selection of decks, amplifiers, lights
Special disco section
Large second-hand selection

Main Brand Names include: FENDER, GIBSON, H/H

Install sound and light systems Attractive cash discounts

Service to our customers is important to us, good service means good sales.
We aim to please our customers.

AMPLE SPACE TO TRY OUR WIDE SELECTION OF GEAR Manager: PHIL JACKSON

JOHNSON ELECTRICS, SHEFFIELD
227 London Road, Sheffield 2, Yorkshire. Telephone: Sheffield (0742) 53127

1037.7

JAll ROCK 77
DRUM KIT

SUMMERFIELD
BROTHERS

SALT MEADOWS ROAD,

GATESHEAD, NE8 3AJ.

SEND 15p FOR LATEST
32 PAGE BROCHURE
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MACLAB RTR 25"

The RTR 25" Bass speaker

features a 6" voice coil.

and a massive 30Ib. magnet

structure.

Power handling is several

hundred watts, free air

resonance is 12 Hz, and

the BL force produced is

711b. per amp input.

Impedance is 8 ohms.

These speakers are now

available ex -stock from

Macinnes

Other Maclab Speakers available from stock include:

M12A 12" 50 Watts 8n or 16s)
M15C 15" 100 Watts 8n or 16S/
M15E 15" 100 Watts 8C/ or 1 6n

ACINNES HOUSE,
MACINNES LABORATORIES LTD. S

MAXMUNDHAM,
SUFFOCARLTONLK IP17P 2NL

ARK INDUSTRIAL ESTATE,

TEL: (0728) 2262 2615
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drumming with honrit
Bob Henrit continues his series for drummers

THE
drummer's role within the

band has changed a little
since the days when bands
used to consist of several musi-
cians and a drummer.

Nowadays it's essential for
the drummer to understand
musical concepts. It's not good
enough to know yourself what
voicing or harmony you'd like to
hear if you can't converse musi-
cally with the rest of the band.

I regret not having been forced
to go to piano lessons when I

was a kid; the piano is the very
best grounding for any musician,
especially from the composition
and arrangement standpoints. I

suppose that, like all my friends,
I would have hated going to
piano lessons but the experience
would prove absolutely invalu-
able to me now. It seems to be-
come more difficult to learn any-
thing as one gets older because
normally it's impossible to be
single minded about one's in-
terests.

These days it's not just the
drummer who is the time -keeper
in the band; it's up to all the
musicians to keep time. Unfor-
tunately it's always the drum-
mer who is scowled at if the
music speeds up or slows down
-it's almost as if the poor
drummer has a magic anchor he
can throw out if the music
speeds. Oh well we all have our
cross to bear.

UNDERSTANDING
It's necessary for the bass

player and the drummer to have
musical sympathy and under-
standing for each other since
they normally play more or less
the same basic pattern, at least
in modern musical formats. In
Argent Jim Rodford and I

mostly play exactly the same
lines, whereas when I do ses-
sions with Dave Wintour we
tend to play two completely dif-
ferent parts. This cuts down my
learning time substantially. All
I have to do is learn the song
instead of first the song and
then the bass line. Of course
the two rhythmic patterns could
fight against each other but
Dave plays so lyrically and
economically that it leaves me
lots of space to play time along-
side him.

*The piano is the
best grounding
for any musician

I find it very stimulating to
play on sessions with other
musicians since I never know
exactly what they might play in
a given set of circumstances and
vice versa. I have to concentrate
harder than I would in my fami-
liar Argent set up. Though with
the acquisition of our new gui-
tarist/catalyse, nobody knows
what the other will play. It's
very refreshing. It's really very
good to jam with people some-
times too, although I'm not ex-
actly knocked out by endless
twelve -bar repetitions.

Those of you who are into
more esoteric Rock 'n' Roll must
be aware of time signatures like
5/4, 7/8, 9/8, 11 /8 and so
on. Of course the easy way to
play these is to hit 5 or 7 or 9
beats in the bar and then figure
out the accents later; this would
definitely work but certainly
wouldn't get you through a Don
Ellis or Mahavishnu session! I

suggest you listen to the music
first, find out where the other
musicians are putting their
accents and split your part into
a familiar format. Obviously 7/4
could be divided into one bar
4/4 and one bar 3/4, but on
the other hand it might be two
bars 3/4 and an odd crotchet,
or even 5/4 and 2/4 and so
on. I play the melodic accents
with everyone until I can sort
out my offbeats, etc. The acid

test is whether or not you can
fill in comfortably in these
meters. In short determine accu-
rately the way the bar is broken
up and fill in confidently at a
place where you know you can.
Failing all this, as Rod advo-
cates, you could always think
in terms of a musical pattern
instead. There really is no sub-
stitute for practice within the
band. This and a little dili-
gent attention to your record
collection.

CHOOSE A STYLE
While we're on the subject of

fill-ins, there would appear to be
three distinct ways to fill. We
can halve the tempo like Ringo,
we can play in the same meter
like Keith Moon, or we can
double it like Billy Cobham.
Technically this means playing
crotchet for Ringo, Quavers for
Moon and semi -quavers for
Billy Cobham. Interesting isn't
it? I think these three, along
with Pete Baker, have really
made a particular style of
drumming their own and con-
tributed greatly to the develop-
ment of Rock 'n' Roll. Of course
there are lots of others but this
mob have really spearheaded
styles of music with their play-
ing, not just styles of drum-
ming.

I suppose it could be time to

touch briefly on Drum Solos. I

know that even drummers in the
audience can be bored very
quickly by them, so you can
imagine how bored a non -
drummer can get. It must be
kept interesting. Basically there
are two ways to play a conven-
tional solo. Either play some-
thing difficult and make it look
easy like Buddy Rich or play
something easy and make it
look difficult, like almost every-
body else. These seem to be
the only rules except perhaps it
should have a logical format. It
must have rhythmical highs and
lows and end on a crescendo.
It's much better to leave the
people wanting more rather than
wanting less. By the way I

would appreciate you not com-
ing up to me quoting this article
after you've heard my solo!!

With so many drum -monsters
around at the moment it's good
to get one's own style and tech-
nique into perspective. Don't
ever be put off by anyone.
Several tours ago, in America,
we worked with the Mahavishnu
Orchestra and all the time I was
doing my solo Billy Cobham was
down in the audience taking
photographs of me.

At first I freaked but, as I got
into the solo, I calmed down
and even began to show off a

bit. I rationalised that I can't be
that bad a drummer if he's out
there watching me, unless, of
course, it's because he thinks I

look good in photographs. I got
drunk with Ian Paice recently
and we discussed the relative
merits of Buddy Rich, Billy Cob-
ham, Alphonse Muzon et al. and
we both had the same attitude
towards these fellows. Yes, they
really had their shit together,
but in a different way so had
we-and, probably, so have you.

It's very negative to go and
see a drummer and become so
pissed -off (demoralised) that
you think in terms of going home
and burning your Y -fronts
(drum sticks, cymbals). When
you see someone better than
you it ought to give you incen-
tive to work out something bet-
ter for yourself. It's all in the
mind. There's something to be
learnt from everyone. Buddy
Rich might even learn some-
thing from youl
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MIKE BRISCOE & CHRIS COCKRAN
OF THE STRAWBS

ROADIES HAVE to be calm
people. It's a life of deal-

ing with problems and getting
over obstacles that threaten to
get between a band and the
audience. Mike Briscoe and
Chris Cockran take care of
things for the Strawbs.

They've been with the band
since the early part of last
year and they're now in the
position of understanding the
band's needs precisely. Along
with Vic who looks after the
keyboard section of the band,
Mike and Chris are responsible
for all aspects of life on the
road.

APPRENTICES
Mike is tour manager: "I

joined the band after I finished
with a band called the Master
Apprentices. I came to this
country from Australia a couple
of years ago with that band
although I'm English. I origin-
ally went out to Australia eight
years ago and I got involved
with the group scene. I didn't
play anything but I really en-
joyed the music business."

After arriving back in England
Mike spent a period working
for MEH (Marshall Equipment
Hire).

"That was an extremely
valuable period for me. I

worked with MEH for 18
months as a general roadie for
their equipment and I also
spent some time in the
workshops so I picked up a

considerable knowledge of
electronics and amp design."

Originally Mike was trained
as a motor mechanic so he's
obviously got all the right
qualifications for the job.

Chris is a proper Australian.
He drifted in the group scene
around Sydney and Adelaide
and had a hand in running a
promotional agency.

"I didn't really have any
musical knowledge or any
training in electronics but it's
surprising how quickly you pick
it up. I met up with Mike who

was looking after the Master ,
Apprentices and I came to Bri-
tain with him and the band.
When he got the job with the'i
Strawbs he asked me along." t

Mike recalls with a grin the
short notice that he had to get
ready for the band.

"I was at home one Sunday
evening and I got a call from
Chas Cronk, the bass player.
He asked me if I was working
and when I said 'no' he asked
if I'd like to look after the
Strawbs. Of course I agreed
and Chas said, 'Right we start
an English tour tomorrow'.

"I was up at five the next
morning and I had to think
about getting a crew together.
Naturally I thought about Chris
for the job.

"Chris looks after most of
the driving. He says he doesn't
mind but it's a hard and un-
rewarding task. The big thing
for the band is the next States
tour.

BULKY
"When we play America we

fly all the gear over and hire a
PA system when we get there.
That saves a lot of problems.
It costs £1.60 a kilo to freight
the gear so you can work out
for yourself how expensive it
is. Few people realise just how
big the Strawbs are in the
States, however. They're so big
there that it makes it all worth
while now."

The basic back line for the
band is pretty bulky. Included
are three Fender Dual Show -
mans, one Fender Twin Reverb,
one Ampeg 350 bass, Fender
Rhodes piano, two Mellotrons,
two Moogs and the drum kit.

In the UK the band hire an
IES PA system which has a
total output of 4,000 watts
through a JBL speaker system
and they have a 16 channel fold
back system which delivers an
amazing 2,000 watts.

"The boys like a lot of fold
back", said Mike in something
of an understatement, "What
they really want is clarity and

quality and you need a lot of
power to get that."

Looking after the band and
that much equipment is quite a
heavy responsibility, how much
should roadies earn for that?

"Roadies working for a pro -
band should earn at least £50
a week plus expenses, you
couldn't really expect an ex-
perienced guy to work for less.

"We're fortunate to be with
a band who really appreciate
what roadies do. So many
bands expect their equipment
to arrive as if by magic, to get
it set up by a miracle and then
for the gig to go perfectly, all
without any effort. There's an
enormous amount of work to
do before a band can step onto
the

Chris Cockran and Mike Briscoe.

"We're not exactly popular
with other bands on the road.
We've got a rule that we won't
move any of the gear that's
onstage after it's been set up.
We do very careful sound
checks when we set up and
moving even a single item of
equipment can destroy all the
work balancing up. So bands
who are on with us have to
move around us I'm afraid.

Mike and Chris fulfil a dream
later this year.

"We're playing the far east
and Australasia," said Mike,
and included in the itinerary is
the Sydney Opera House. It's
been a dream of mine to play
there since I left and I'm really
looking forward to going back
in style."
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THE red-light district has a
fascination of its own for

many people, and none more
than Sailor. Sailor-the name
has a comic sound about it
suggesting the latest thing in
pouffter-rock, the latest addi-
tion to the ranks of the trendy-
Wendies. Sailor have wisely
avoided sinking into such an
obvious image however. Instead
of being one of those "new"
groups that try to jump on
somebody else's bandwagon
too late, Sailor are an original
outfit in several aspects.

BIZARRE
The background of the band

is bizarre enough for a start-
they met as members of an
ever-changing resident band at
a Paris artists' cafe called Le
Matelot - hence the name
Sailor. When the cafe burned
down in 1971 the members
went their separate ways until
Steve Morris, the son of Holly-
wood music publisher Edwin
H. Morris, met up with Phil
Pickett jamming with a group
of studio session men. This led
to the band reforming with
Phil and three others who were
among the last of the musicians
to play at Le Matelot-Grant
Serpell, Henry Marsh and Georg
Kajanus.

Kajanus-lead vocalist and
12 -string guitarist-is the main
creative source behind the out-
fit. Like all the members of the
band, and any Sailor worth his
salt, Norwegian -born Georg has
done a fair amount of globe-
trotting-France, Canada and
Mexico. His background reads
like a novel: son of a Russian
prince and Johana Kajanus,
the famous sculptress; grand-
nephew of Benjamin Emile
Tjegodiv, the French -Russian
critic and writer; great-grandson
of Robert Kajanus, composer
and confidant of Sibelius. Georg
has been a photographer, stain-
ed glass window designer,
painter, writer and composer.

Fascinated by the idea of the
red light district, something fos-
tered by his time in Paris, Georg
went to work on his own col-
lection of songs, The Red Light
Quarter Review. This has
formed the basis of Sailor's act

-a theatre rock concept in the
tradition of Brecht and Weil,
and provided most of the
material for the band's first
album, called Sailor, a predict-
able and uninspired title in view
of its individuality. One track,
Traffic Jam, does in fact have
nothing to do with The Red
Light Quarter Review, but says
Georg, "this is just the icing on
the cake. It shows we can do
something else if we want to".

"The red light quarter of any
city has a special glamour that
attracts people, and we've tried
to capture this both visually
and in song. We know the reali-
ties of these places of course,
but on the outside that's not
how they usually appear."

The band have a uniform-
they all wear sailors' outfiits, an
apparently obvious choice, but
one that goes back way before
the present line-up came to-
gether.

"The proprietor of Le Matelot
always had the resident band
at the cafe dressed up as
sailors. I think he was helped
in the war by an English or
American sailor and wanted to
commemorate him."

Sailor's stage act is set with
a backdrop of a seaport (what
else?) in silhouette. The scene
is dominated by the band's
secret weapon-a fiendish look-
ing contraption called the
Nickelodeon, logically enough
"because it looks like one".

The instrument, designed by
Georg, incorporates two oppos-
ing piano keyboards (one side
used for bass, the other for
treble), an upright piano, an
organ, a glockenspiel and a

synthesiser, and it is also used
by the band in place of the
conventional electric bass
guitar. "I designed the Nickelo-
deon to give different combina-
tions of these built-in instru-
ments," explained Georg, "and
pressing one note of the piano
will give either one sound or
all available sounds at the same
time, depending on whatever is
connected".

The connections are made
through both electric and
mechanical link-ups-"an all
mechanical link -up would make
it too heavy," and foot pedals
are used to control the volume.

sn

`The red light quarter of any
city has a special glamour. . .

and we've tried to capture this
both visually and in song'

I
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Sailor with their "secret weapon"
- the Nickleodeon.

Beyond that, the band are
reluctant to say any more about
the invention, which looks al-
most as weird and wonderful
in operation as a fairground
showman's organ. "It's some-
thing that's unique to the
band and an important part of
our sound-we don't want any-
one to be able to copy it," said
Georg.

Did this mean that he wasn't
interested in the possibility of
the nickelodeon being produced
commercially?

"I don't think I would have
the time to handle this anyway,
it would interfere too much with
the work I'm doing in the
band.

"The nickelodeon will never
be finished," Phil added, "we're
always getting new ideas for
different sounds and we try to
build these into it."

Phil also plays the guitarron
-a Mexican acoustic bass
guitar fitted with nylon strings
and a Barcus-Berry transducer
mike.

When I spoke to the band
they were rehearsing prior to a
tour with Mott the Hoople.

TOUR
"We'd obviously prefer to be

doing a tour on our own," said
Georg, "but of course we have
to go on tour with a well-
known band before we can
build up our own following. The
fact that we're completely dif-
ferent from the usual type of
support band is in our favour,
and we've found on the gigs
we've already played that the
audiences are very interested
in what we're doing, especially
in colleges. You'll always get a
hard core of people who'll
shout for the top of the bill
band and don't want to listen
to anything else, though."

All dressed up in their natty
sailor -suits and with their short
hair (it's coincidental and not
intentional) Sailor certainly
stand out as a clean-cut bunch
of lads, and, dare we say it,
even "respectable!" "Don't you
believe it mate!" says Henry
Marsh, second son of an "ob-
scure" lord and ex -Oxford man.
Well, how could they be when
they hang out in the red light
quarter?

Its our job to effect you...
light wise of course
Comsar lighting
is probably the
finest available.

Try it yourself
then decide.

The Comsar
multi purpose

projector

 Comsar Limited.261 Beckenham RoadBeckenhamKent.BR3 4RP
Telephone01.659 0737/0830

IlteelellitROM

We at

TVIS
can supply you, no matter what your requirements in modern disco
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sound, slow changing or pulsating lights, bins, horns or just conventional

speaker systems,
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ELECTRONIC SYSTEMS
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, Oldham,
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'THERE'S a lot of stars running
around on my back and It's

getting me down,' sighed Steve
Harley, the man whom the music
press love to hate. 'I've had a lot
of lousy reviews lately which I

think were totally uncalled for,
the one of the Rainbow con-
cert for example. If they have to
give somebody a slag they'll
come and see me. A lot of repor-
ters on the weeklies are making
stars of themselves by writing a
page piece on Steve Harley, his
value or lack of it.'

Judging by the lyrics he's
been writing for the last few
months, it's really beginning to
get him down. I suppose if you
set yourself up in a band with
the name Cockney Rebel, you
have to expect that people will
attach the 'rebel' tag to you. But
the sudden transition from re-
porter to rock star has caused
Harley a few personality prob-
lems.

'I do have a problem with
my ego. I've become very anti-
social. I don't like people very
much any more. I used to love
them, that's why I was a

journalist, but now, the fewer
people I meet the better. I've got
a bit of street paranoia, the fear
of kids running after me. They
don't mean any harm but it can
be a bit awful when you just
want to go out shopping.'

ANXIETY
Add that to the anxiety which

his limp, the legacy of polio,
still sometimes causes him on
stage and you end up with a
pretty strange, confused young
man. It's the combination of
imagination, journalistic train-
ing and the chips on Harley's
frail shoulder that makes his
lyrics so interesting. His images
flash by at an almost subliminal
speed, his melodies jerk and
shuffle. 'I guess my songs are
written like shorthand. What
journalism does teach you is
to fine things down to the
essence, to be succinct.'

Lyrics like this are clever,
well -worked, well informed, and
prove the point that you don't
have to write moronic words to
get into the charts. Too many
people seem to be under an
iltusioti that the average record

buyer can't understand words
more than one syllable long and
only reads the strip cartoons.
Harley, for all his compression
of imagery and meaning, gets
his points home to the kids in
no uncertain way. He's got quite
a cult following. On his recent
massive British tour of over forty
dates, he noticed the same
faces at as many as a dozen of
the gigs which covered the
length and breadth of the
country. It bothers him.

'Guys come up to me and
say, "I'm Mr. Soft, man, you
must have written that song

about me," or say they know all
about Sling It. It's all very silly
and I'm not impressed by it, but
they need somebody to identify
with. Most of us used to do it to
Dylan. I'm sure Bowie must get
it to a terrifying extent in
America where there are so
many real nut -cases who think
they're the star.

'But in a way it also flatters
me. They need someone to fan-
tasise about, so why not me?'

It's easy to see why journa-
lists find this articulate ex -
journalist a stimulating pro-
position for an interview.

'They've been told that my inter-
views give a lot of good quotes.
All they know before they come
to see me is that they've been
told I talk a lot. They never
expect me to have moods when
I'm not chatty.' With or without
Cockney Rebel, he has a certain
charisma which makes him im-
possible to ignore.

Now that he has a band of
new musicians together, for all
his apparent self confidence he
doesn't seem quite sure of his
standing. 'I'm worried about my
solo single, Big Big Deal. Will
people buy it when they find out
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the man the music
press Jove to hate has
trouble with his ego!
it's just me without Cockney
Rebel?' He seems genuinely sur-
prised when it is suggested that
two reasons for the huge impact
made by Cockney Rebel on the
pop scene were his on-stage
personality and his songs.
Nobody's ever come up to me

and said they thought I was a
good songwriter.'

As you may expect, when it
comes to writing he ends up
with many more lyrics than
melodies. Like the book he's
written, a lot of them tend
to be autobiographical. His book
is the story of the last two
years of his life, written as a
'controlled stream of conscious-
ness.' When he was writing it,
he used to knock out 15 pages
a day and his notebooks are
overflowing with lyrics search-
ing for a melody.

VAGUE
'The reason why I'm a vague

and confused person most of
the time is because I'm carry-
ing round about ten songs in my
head, trying to remember them.
I prefer doing that because if it's
good it sticks.'

His songs are always written
from the mood of the moment.
'I'm in a permanent mood with
life which can be pretty con-
sistent for a few months. I'm
writing songs now which are
more compact than my old ones.
I'm not writing death trips any
more, eight minutes of Sebastian
or Tumbling Down. The new al-
bum's going to be practically
all four -minute stuff.'

His current mood? 'Confusion
mostly, because of the band, the
press, the media. But whether
that will show to the average
person who hears the album, I

don't know.'
His current favourite amongst

his compositions is Cavaliers
from the Psychomondo album.
'Horrified to step outside, try-
ing very hard to keep up my
guard.' Sounds like the 'street
paranoia'. In fact, if this is his
favourite song, I can't believe
the death trips are over.

'It probably isn't my best
song in the sense of being well
structured but it says so much
in a short space. It moves me

when I hear it. It brings things
home to me, great things that I

must have been seeing when I

wrote it and I love singing it,
performing it, acting it out.'

It must be very hard to live
inside Harley's head, populated
as it appears to be with a host
of phantoms and fantasies. Hard
reality, such as money, seems to
belong to another world. 'I don't
know what I do with it. It's
just sitting around, I guess.'
His face creases in one of his
silent, strictured laughs.

He has a couple of ambitions,
to fill Madison Square Gardens
and to have a number one al-
bum in Britain but apart from
those, what seems to matter to
him most of all is keeping his
band together and keeping up
the flow of songs.

'It's a good band. I've got
George Ford on bass, Jim Cre-
gan, who used to be with
Family, on guitar, I've still got
Stuart Elliott on drums and
Duncan Mackae on keyboards.
It's a much bigger band than the
old Rebel, more mature and
experienced. The sound is a lot
bigger, too, We're using seven
keyboards on stage and a lot of
guitar effects.

COLD
'Playing the old stuff with

them is like playing totally new
songs, but the reception was a
little cold at first, when people
heard the old things done a

different way. However, because
it's a new sound it's giving me
new ideas.'

The messy split-up of the old
Rebel caused Harley a lot of
heartache and probably added
to his gloomy repertoire. 'I
really want this one to last,'
he said, with a resigned air as if
afraid to tempt fate. He says a
lot of his songs are like a diary
statement, written at the time
and only fully understood some
time later.

The guy knows how hard it is
when one 'lowers one's guard to
the vultures,' (Tumbling Down)
so perhaps those vultures wilt
stop picking the bones of the
old Cockney Rebel now and
allow Harley to write a few
happier entries in his diary.



FANNY C
The original all -female electric band's ne

WANTED keyboard player,
organ/piano, able to sing

back-up vocals, age 19-24.
Apply - Fanny."

"A little rhythm guitar would
be good as well," added Jean
Millington, Fanny's long-legged,
glossy haired bass player. Yes,
Fanny really are, as the title of
their latest album suggests,
Rock and Roll Survivors, having

Fanny (from left) Patti Quatro,
Cam Davis and Jean Millington

survived several years of anti -
Women's Libbers and line-up
changes. "Now were being
mentioned in the Press just as
"Fanny", not as "The girl group
Fanny," said Patti Quatro tri-
umphantly.

Their latest problem, as the
"ad" at the top of this column
suggests, is the departure of
Nicky Barclay and the search
for a replacement before they
begin touring again later this
month. She actually left last
July but agreed to play on their

tour of Britain with Jethro Tull,
rather than force the band to
miss such a great opportunity.

"She feels she can't work
within the confines of a group,"
chuckled Jean, laughing over
what was obviously an in-joke
with the band.

New members
If you read the credits on

their new album, you'll see that
Brie Howard played drums on
it. That's yet another thing

that has changed in the few
months since the album was
recorded, their new drummer
former assistant press officer
Cam Davies. Of course lead
guitarist Patti Quatro is pretty
new, too, having replaced June
Millington last March. But in no
time at all she has emerged as
the dominant figure in the band,
her shaggy -maned energy,
powerful vocals and sense of
humour marking her as a "char-
acter", the perfect foil for the
cool, sultry Jean Millington.



HANGES
Al sexy line-up is as outstanding as ever!

Nicky Barclay's contribution
will be sadly missed. She was
the only member of the group
who possessed a dark, bluesy
voice as opposed to the less
gutsy sopranos of Jean and
Patti. She was basically a piano
player rather than an organist,
her rather classical approach
adding an extra dimension to
the band. It will be interesting
to see if her replacement is
more into organ and, if so,
what difference there will be to
their over-all sound.

On stage, Fanny have great
presence, playing on the fact
that they are women by show-
ing as much thigh as possible,
and being outrageously sexy
with their guitars as Bowie and
Ronson used to be.

Humping
As they pioneered all -female

electric bands, they had to take
a lot of knocks in the beginning
from men who were convinced
that girls could not play rock,
only play at it. A lot was made

of the fact that they were out
to demonstrate Women's Lib
by humping round all their own
gear.

"That wasn't the case at
all," explained Jean. "I mean,
you're not earning £1,000 per
week right at the beginning and
you can't afford roadies when
you're saving up for a new
guitar or a better PA. So it
was a case of necessity. I

remember the dirty, grimy
hands and lifting up the Ham-
mond . . ." she reminisced,
with a grimace.

"We could put up with all
the comments and criticisms
because you know who you
are and what you can do so
it doesn't really bother you.
If we couldn't play we wouldn't
be here today, would we?
They don't come back to see
you time and time again just
because you're girls."

Fast licks
So Fanny wish to be judged

in the arena, along with all the
other bands. Okay. Close your
eyes and forget the girls on
stage, the photos on the album
sleeve and separate the image
from the music. What are you
left with? A good, tight, but
not startlingly original rock
band, who play short harmon-
ised rock and roll numbers. The
sort of band you'd go and hear
if you wanted a really good
night out with plenty of pound-
ing beat to dance to. A neat
drummer, a forceful bass play-
er and a lead guitarist who
thoroughly understands her
instrument within the confines
of her present capabilities.
Plenty of fast licks and fuzz
but nothing too creative, noth-
ing to make the instrumental-
ists in the audience start to
take notes but enough to give
you the feeling of satisfaction
that here's a guitarist who is in
command of what she knows
and uses it at all the right
moments.

Patti is a showy player, too,
ripping a difficult passage out
of her machine with a variety
of facial contortions, twisting
her body round it, attacking it

like a lioness devouring her
prey.

She and sister Suzi started
playing electric guitar when
they took jobs as hat -check
girls in a club years ago. They
were shocked at the poor
efforts some of the groups put
up and Suzi suggested that
she and Patti could do just as
well. Suzi was given a bass
by her father and Patti took up
guitar and since then they've
proved they can play with a

vengeance.
As Fanny are the best known

girl group, it's understandable
that they should have acquired
quite a following of female
admirers and emulators. "We
often find at our gigs in the
States that a whole bunch of
17 or 18 year old girls will
come round back stage after-
wards, who also play guitar or
bass, and say, "If I could ever
play like you ..." said Patti.

In Britain this tends not to
happen nearly so often. 'I
think there is a world shortage
of good women musicians
whose style is rough and rocky
enough," Patti added. They
were expecting that it might
take quite a while to find the
right keyboard player.

Hard work
Before they left the States

to tour Britain, Fanny had been
working on Keith Moon's
album, together with such
luminaries as Lennon, Nilsson
and Ringo. The album covers
a variety of numbers from old-
ies like The Beachboys' Don't
Worry Baby, to material pen-
ned by Moon himself. At the
time of going to press, two
suggested titles for the album
were Keith Moon's Greatest
Hits and Like A Rat Up A Pipe!

They can't start working on
their own next album, how-
ever until the new keyboard
player has been chosen. "Who-
ever it is will have to face
touring nine months of the year
and not really having any time
off," announced Patti. "It's a

full time job, it's hard work
but enjoyment at the same
time."
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Speaking to the professionals

M88 Dynamic Moving
Coil Microphone

With hypercardioid
characteristics and unusually
high sensitivity. Due to its very
good front to back ratio it is
less subject to feedback and
provides excellent elimination
against unwanted sound. It is
used by broadcasting and TV -
studios, recording artists, bands
and instrumentalists.

Specification:
Frequency response 30-20 000 Hz
Polar Pattern: Hypercardioid
Output Level: 2,5mV/Pa-51 dbm
El A Sensitivity Rating: - 144 dbm
Electrical Impedance: 200 ohms
Load Impedance: > 1000 ohms
Hum Pickup Level (50 Hz):

40V/5 S2 Tesla
Available DIN or Cannon
connectors.

30 60 ',OD 300

TerryYeadon of Kingsway says
'of course we use Beyer Dynamic, we get
the sound, the service and the price."
DT 100 Dynamic Stereo Headphone
Brilliance of sound and high wearing comfort
distinguish this BEYER DYNAMIC product which
is popular with studios.
Specification:
Frequency Response: 30 - 20 000Hz
Output Level at 400 HZ
and 1 mW input power:
Impedance available:

110dB over 2 x 105Pa
2 x400 ohms (standard)
(2 x 8,2 x 50, 2 x200,
2 x800,2 x 2000 ohms
upon request).
DT 100 RR only with
2 x 400 ohms

Rated Input/Cartridge: 600 mV
Peak Power Limit/Cartridge: 1W or 20V

(400 ohms version)
DT 100RR model has individual volume controls
Cord & termination:
Available at choice either with 10ft. (3 m)
detachable straight (K) or coiled cord (WK).
K/WK 100.0
K/WK 100.4
K/WK 100.7
K/WK 100.10

BEYER DYNAMIC

open end
fitted with Standard DIN -Loudspeaker Plugs
3 conductor jack plug
standard 5 -pin DIN Headphone plug

BEYER DYNAMIC (GB) LTD
1 Clair Road, Haywards Heath, Sussex. Tel: Haywards Heath 51003
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BEAT

COMPETITION
WINNER

IT was a great day for Mike
i McQuillen of Lewisham,
London when he opened his
copy of Beat and read to his
surprise that he'd won first
prize in our September compe-
tition - a brand new Carlsbro
100W solid state combo amp!
And Mike came to the Fender
Soundhouse in Tottenham
Court Road recently to collect
his prize, which was presented
by Soundhouse Manager Rod
Alexander and Beat directors
and staff.

"I hit the ceiling when I saw
that I'd won," said Mike, "I
thought I wouldn't stand a

chance. I sent my entry in and
forgot about it, until I saw my
name in the November issue."

Winning the amp was a

dream come true for 16 -year -
old Mike, who up until now
has had to play his "Strat"
copy plugged into a record
player. Now he'll be able to
form the school rock group he's
been thinking about, with his
friend Neville Stanley who
came to help Mike take his
amp home. Both attend the Sir
Thomas Moore school at
Eltham and like listening to
bands like the Horslips, Focus
and Status Quo.

"I've been playing for nearly
a year now," said Mike, "and
I'm learning to read music, but
I find it's difficult trying to get
hold of sheet music for a lot
of the material I like. I read Beat
every month, especially the
equipment surveys."

-411 Mike McQuillen receives his prize from Rod Alexander.
 Bryn Hamer -Jones presents the Peter & Nicholas Mike Stands.

SaaS P.A. Systems
Hi -Power, Hi-Fi Quality.
Carpet -covered,
Gauss Speakers.
Write for brochure to:
Specialised Acoustics
Union Lane, Rochford, Essex SS4 1AP.
Telephone: Southend (0702) 545801/2
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MA 1T -SIDED
'Singles are not easy to make,
whatever some reviewers say
about the finished product'

ARRY BLUE, alias BarryB
Green, is a man of many

talents. He is a recording artist,
song writer, producer, sheet
music publisher and is ever
looking for good new recording
talent.

In terms of record artist and
song writer, Barry has, in the
past few years, had a steady
stream of single hits. One of
his most recent was Hot Shot
and this single epitomises to
Barry the problems involved

in making good singles.
"Singles are not easy to

make, whatever some reviewers
say about the finished product.
My discs are quite complicated
affairs, partly because I insist
on so many things happening."

Barry's Hot Shot for instance
was mixed three times. And
though Miss Hit and Run,
School Love and Dancin' on a
Saturday Night seem pretty
complicated, Barry says they
were nothing like Hot Shot.
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MEOW BUIE
This single utilised "the

largest line-up of instruments
I've ever used: 16 to 18 strings,
four French horns, an accordion,
a bouzouki, clarinet, the basic
three guitars, bass, drums,
piano and percussion."

With the cost of basic
session time rapidly rising and
studio costs now between £25
and £40 an hour, Barry reckons
the single cost him £1,500. He
says three months ago the
figure would have been £1,000.

When he began making this
single, Barry's basic aim was
finding a 'Russian' sound. He
says with a smile, "You know
the kind of thing heard in
Fiddler On The Roof! After all",
he continued, "I've already had
the Greek sound."

Whatever the national side to
music produced, Barry threw
everything "but the kitchen
sink" into that first mix. The
second mix was a simplifying
process for he reminded him-

self what all producers should
know, that a mass of competing
instruments does not make for
a clean sounding disc.

By the third mix he had
rectified most of the faults.
During this process he changed
studios in order to get exactly
the right place and right
engineer for the kind of sound
he wanted.

"I tried the Marquee, a very
good studio. Then there was
Sarm, which is in the East End.
There was also a little studio in
Denmark Street called Central
Sound and in the end I com-
muted between the three.

"Central for instance is good
for strings and the Marquee for
rhythm. Basically it works out
cheaper this way than using
one studio, partly because the
studios themselves have differ-
ent rates."

These days he employs
session musicians, since of
course the Rubettes are now in-
volved in their own career and
no longer his backing group.
On Hot Shot, he used Andy
Stede, Terry Britton and Graham
Prescott.

'BASH BASH'
Barry says he aims to cut

down on the overall number of
sounds in the future. He
doesn't want 'bash bash' and
requires basically simple rather
than complicated chords to get
everything on the disc.

In reference to a previous
single, Saturday Night, Barry
says, "It was basically a pop
song and to it I added that bit
extra, the Greek feel with the
bouzouki instrument. You can
change things with just a

simple touch."
"I don't think in terms of

money. I'm more interested in
what satisfies, though at the
same time I do admit slight
irritation over the recent
singles.

"Each has done over 100,000
and then stopped. The fan pull
makes the difference and you
partly achieve that by being
seen, either live or pretty fre-
quently on the box."

Barry spent this Christmas
taking a honeymoon and at the
same time attempting to in-

terest certain US artists like
Andy Williams and The Car-
penters in his material.

Barry had been in the studios
laying down an album of his
songs, not for any UK release,
purely as demo material. "US
demo tapes have to be quality
masters. A much higher stan-
dard is required than here, in a
way. I don't know why but it's
just the way they work. The
songs themselves are geared to
the US market.

FAMILY
"In America you make for the

artist. In terms of US recording
I find it interesting seeing that
there is much more of a family
relationship at the studios.
Session men are paid retainers
to stay with a particular studio.
They can't move anywhere
else.

"Here in Britain a guy dashes
from one studio to another and
it's extremely hard for anyone
to get on the session lists.
Nothing is advertised and things
go by word of mouth. It often
takes years to build up a good
reputation."

In terms of Britain and song -
writing, Barry says he is not a
Cooke -Greenaway, "I just write
songs and then I think so and
so might suit it. I don't physi-
cally write for someone in
mind, though I did do an early
one for Sweet Sensation."

In terms of his own success
as a song -writer Barry, in gen-
eral terms, sees much of today's
scene more -or -less sewn up.

PARTNERSHIP
He sees the Chinn -Chapman

partnership having 25 per cent
of the market and then he says
no-one writes for Gary Glitter,
Slade or the Rubettes outside
of those already engaged and
in any case the artists them-
selves also write.

"Not many big artists want
songs and those that do are
more the middle of the road
artists like Tony Christie or
Cliff Richard. I don't think I

could write for heavy bands but
then could anyone?"
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B.LIIISTRUMEAT
REVIEW

KASUGA RB 400 Banjo

THE banjo seems to be under-
going an increase in popu-

larity at the moment, particu-
larly the five string "G" variety,
traditionally played by the
three -finger picking method
(thumb, forefinger and middle
finger) or alternatively by other
non -plectrum methods such as
frailing, drop thumb or claw -
hammer.

Scruggs -style
The modern three -finger style

of bluegrass banjo picking is
the one most used by musici-
ans in the C&W or country
rock fields, and is generally
acknowledged as the "Scruggs
stlye" after Earl Scruggs who
has also written a tutor which
I've heard good things about.
Although Earl did not actually
"invent" this style of playing
he did develop it to a far more
advanced level than had been
heard before and consequently
became the greatest single in-
fluence on banjo playing in
recent years.

The " guv'nor" American ban-
jos are expensive and not easily
found in Britain, either new or
secondhand, and the Japanese
and one or two importers have
not been slow to spot a gap in
the market. We decided to
review the Kasuga RB.400 a
5 -string banjo from the Kasuga
range, handled here by John
Hornby Skewes & Co. Ltd,

This banjo is similar in ap-
pearance to the Gibson Master -
tone model. The rim, flange,
tailpiece and arm -rest are
chrome plated, the latter two
parts nicely engraved with but-
terfly and flower designs re-
spectively.

The 11 inch plastic head is
resistant to changes in climate
which affect vellum - little
used today - and is tensioned
by 24 brackets, over an inner
cast -zinc flange tone ring. This
banjo has the "bite" one would
expect from one of this style,
bearing in mind that it costs
considerably less than its
American counterpart, but it
is of course possible to fit
alternative tone rings to alter
the sound as desired. Variation
in tone is provided for, how-
ever, by the tail piece which
is adjustable for tension by
means of a milled edge knurled
screw.

Attractive
The removable resonator is

attached by three similar
screws and is made of rose-
wood. It has a particularly
attractive back with a high
gloss finish and genuine mother
of pearl inlay at the centre,
although the matt finish on the
exposed inside edge of the
rim was patchy in places on
the instrument we tested.

Apart from that small point
the overall finish of this banjo
is very good indeed. This is
especially noticeable on the
traditionally -shaped head which
is veneered rosewood and also
has genuine mother of pearl
inlay. The "Bats -wing" design
inlays on the rosewood finger-
board are in pearloid and the
edges of the fingerboard are
bound in ivoroid plastic.

The neck itself is reinforced
with an adjustable steel rod
and is detachable from the
body.

Bridge -piece
The wooden bridge -piece

has a hardwood strip which
takes the strings, resulting in
a similar appearance to the
ebony - inlaid bridge - pieces
sometimes used.

The efficient machines used
for the top four strings are
geared and based on the Ameri-
can -type, but the fifth string is
not geared, resulting in a

critical degree of adjustment
when tuning.

The price of this banjo, which
includes a hard plush -lined
case, is £16, and although simi-
lar instruments were available
here one to two years ago
at about half this price, an
American banjo of the same
style would still cost over three
times this amount. D.R. Kasuga RB.400

TEHNIK
GRAPHIC

EQUALISERS

Improve your F!A.System
Accoustic Correction

Special Phasing Effects
Reduces Howl back Klark-TeknikLtdSummerfield KidderminsterDYII 7RE Telephone64027
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the .11:ZITM1 jumbos

 Select and well seasoned alpine
spruce tops.

 Improved bracings.
 Top grade rosewood fingerboard.
 5 years aged rock maple necks.
 Alpine maple back and sides.
 Newly designed super tough machineheads.

 Space age precision.

The result for the new line comes from the

new Framus Nashville Research Center,

situated in the Hundred Oak district in Nashville

Tennessee. Top musicians from the heart of

modern music helped develop these fine new

instruments, combining all the advantages

of American research and German craftmanship

with the well-known finish of all Framus

instruments.

FRAMUS LIMITED, HIGHVIEW ROAD, LIGHTWATER, SURREY. TELEPHONE: 0276 72455
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KC & the SUNSHINE BAND

ALL FOR ONE AND ONE FOR ALL
KC.

Et The Sunshine Band
roared into the British charts

with Queen Of Clubs as a virtu-
ally unknown band but in fact
they'd already been sitting at
number -one just a few weeks
previously with Rock Your Baby.

You thought that one was by
George McRae? Well, certainly
he sang the vocal but the track
had been laid down by the
Sunshine Band and the group's
two white members, Richard
Finch and H. W. Casey had
written the song.

H.W.-it stands for Howard
Wayne-explained: 'We'd ori-
ginally intended the song for
ourselves but I didn't think my
vocal was strong enough.

'George wasn't performing at
the time, he was concentrating
on managing his wife Gwen,
but when he came into the
studio I asked him to try the
song and it worked perfectly so
we put it out by him.

'As it happens, George's is
the high screaming voice you
hear on Queen Of Clubs.

'Indeed, all -for -one -and -one -
for -all is the essence of what's
happening right now at TK Pro-
ductions, the company to which
K.C. a- The Sunshine Band,
George and Gwen McRae and
everyone else who's hot down
in Miami right now are affiliated.

'Clarence Reid, Betty Wright,
Timmy Thomas, Little Beaver,
Latimore, they are all signed to
TK and we all help out on each
other's records.'

Miami's really hot right now
with a string of American hits
and promising emergence on
the UK scene.

CAREERS

TK is actually owned by
Henry Stone, the man behind the
early careers of Ray Charles,
Sam and Dave and many others,
and Steve Alaimo, once one of
America's top white pop
singers.

Though white -owned, the

company is 100 -per -cent black
orientated, incidentally owning
what was once the largest inde-
pendent distribution set-up in
the USA plus Miami's most ac-
tive studio and a string of labels
like Alston, Blue Candle, Cat,
Drive and Glades, most of them
now distributed through Atlan-
tic Records.

Though obviously rooted in
soul music, did H. W. Casey,
as a young (23 -years -old) white
guy find it hard breaking
through: 'Why sure. There's cer-
tainly a resistance to white ar-
tists in this field. Very few have
ever made it big: the Righteous
Brothers did it, and Rare Earth
too but I can't think of many
others.'

Now TK's hottest writer/pro-
ducer, along with partner
Richard Finch, H. W. Casey had
to serve a long, hard appren-
ticeship, plenty of dues' paying,
before reaching his current
status.

'I'd always been into REIS, I

was brought up in a hot -Baptist
Church, a white church but the
people there sang and danced
and wailed just like in the black
churches down South, and my
mother was a soul addict,' he
explained.

SOUL
'But it took a long, long while

to break into recording. I

started out with an all -white soul
group called Five Doors Down
-we were all neighbours-
when I was 16 or 17.

'We played local clubs and I

studied music at school before
taking a job in a record shop.'

There he met a sales rep. for
Tone Distributors, the TK sub-
sidiary: 'He heard me singing
around the store and suggested
that I go down to TK's studio
and see if Clarence Reid could
do anything to help me.

'I started hanging round the
studio hoping to see Clarence
and Henry Stone eventually said

Smiles all round for K.C. and The Sunshine Band ON.
L. R. Jerome Smith, H. W. Casey, Robert Johnson, Rick Finch.

that instead of just sitting round
doing nothing I could help out
in the warehouse.

'I swept the floor, shifted
boxes of records, did all the
odd jobs and I'd stay on after
work and haunt the studio, pick-
ing up on how to work the
board and so on.

BOOKINGS
'Then I was put in charge of

handling bookings for Betty
Wright and Timmy Thomas.

'I was still playing with a

band in the evenings but I rea-
lised I wouldn't get anywhere
until I got onto record.

'Then one night I went to a
party at Betty Wright's house
and they had this group from

the Bahamas there. They called
themselves a Junkanoo Band
and played things like cow-
bells, whistle, skin drums and
so on, a real rhythm thing and
I've always been hooked on
rhythms.

'Soon after I went to a con-
cert in Washington with Timmy
Thomas-he was hot with Why
Can't We Live Together right
then.

'There were 30-40,000 people
there and they all had whistles,
so the two ideas came together
and I wrote a song called Blow
Your Whistle.

'I'd been writing for years but
nobody had shown much in-
terest. I managed to get some
studio time though and brought
in those guys from the Bahamas
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and then later added the studio
rhythm section.

'All we kept of those Baha-
mas cats in the final mix was
their chat and the whistles-
they had a great sound but they
just couldn't keep time pro-
perly!'

HIT
The result was a minor Ameri-

can hit-number 16 in the soul
charts-and a measure of con-
fidence which led to a follow-
up, Sound Your Funky Horn and
the formation of a regular Sun-
shine Band (it was originally
K.C. Et The Sunshine Junkanoo
Band) bringing in Richard
Finch, who till then had been
the studio engineer, on bass and
two black studio regulars Jer-
ome Smith (guitar) and Robert
Johnson (drums) to support
Casey's (K.C.-get it?) key-
board work.

Horn players Ronald Smith
(trumpet) and Denvil Liptrot
(sax) and conga -man Oliver
Brown supplemented the sound

and Casey is now talking of
adding regular back-up voices
and more horns too.

Blow Your Whistle had been
cut in January 1973 (and be-
came a UK club standard soon
after), Sound Your Funky Horn
and an album followed in Octo-
ber, 1973 but though their re-
cords were familiar club fare
over here on import, there were
no British releases till this sum-
mer when President Records'
boss Eddie Kassner tied -up a

deal for UK distribution of TK
product.

'Eddie was over in Miami to
sign the deal and Steve Alaimo
played him through some pro-
duct. It was Eddie who picked
Queen Of Clubs off the album
as a single ideal for Britain and
in fact it has only just been re-
leased in America following its
UK chart success.'

'As it happens, we're really
bigger in Britain than we are
back home so now we are hop-
ing our success here will be
picked up on when we get back.'
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WHO'S WHO
IN SOUND

R. G JONES
RECORDING STUDIOS

ROBIN JONES:
Managing Director

"When the time
came to expand

we naturally
chose Neve again:

In sound recording when you get big you've got to get better no
matter how good you were in the first place. Which is why R.G.

Jones installed a new Neve 8038 sound control console in

NICK SYKES:
Recording Engineer
"Neve promised
a fantastic service...

GERRY KITCHINGHAM:
Chief Balance Engineer
"...and they delivered!"

expanding their Wimbledon studio. With 24 input channels and
16 output groups their potential and facilities are more than
equal to any demand.

Al Neve internationally sound people
Rupert Neve, Cambridge House,Melbourn, Royston, Herts. Telephone: Royston(0763) 60776.0r Cambridge (0223) 53454.Telex 81381. Cables Neve Cambridge.

2719 Rena Road, Malton, Ontario L4T 3K1, Canada. Telephone: 416 677 6611.Telex 0696 8753.
Berkshire Industrial Park, Bethel, Connecticut 06801, U.S.A. Telephone: (203) 7446230. Telex 969638. Hollywood Office: Telephone: (213) 465 4822.
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INTERNATIONAL RECORDING STUDIO NEWS AND VIEWS

The Shadows, reformed for the Eurovision Song Contest

EMI Improvements
E MI Studios have been handi-

capped recently with one of
the studios closed till the mid-
dle of January for the installa-
tion of a new 24 -track console.

The first visitors to try it out
will be Pink Floyd, who have
booked time right into February.
In the other studio and working
steadily are the Shadows. They
are preparing six tracks, so
that the public can choose
which is most suitable for the
Eurovision Song Contest. Once
they're out Alan Parson will be

in to produce and engineer for
Al Stewart on CBS, and Pilot
on EMI. As yet they can't
specify what they're hoping to
come up with, but once the
tracks have been laid down ...
could be two new albums on
the way.

Further visitors could not
make definite plans until the
departure of the Shadows and
the Pink Floyd, but possibilities
include Julie Felix, Olivia New-
ton John, the Hollies and Roy
Harper.

Argent at CBS
ARGENT were in recording

their new album before
Christmas. After a break to
enjoy the festive season,
they've been hard at it since.
Chris White is producing and
Mike Ross engineering. It'll be
called Circus, and they'll decide
later which track to make the
single. They plan to release it
first in the States in February,
so stand by for one here around
the beginning of March.

Ex -Argent guitarist Russ
Ballard has also been in. He
finished his own album four
months ago, and he's now in

producing the Australian group
New World for EMI. Dexter
Productions' Peter Sarstedt is
finishing off the mixing for his
album: Starry -Eyed and Laugh-
ing are doing the same for
theirs.

Between them, all these peo-
ple have booked up plenty of
time, but there's one more visi-
tor from down -under. Frankie
Stevens, more or less the Tom
Jones of New Zealand, is work-
ing hard to break into the solo
market here. At the moment
he'll probably keep it to a

single, produced by Paul
Phillips.

Kingsway and
The Butterfly Ball

KINGSWAY Recorders have
been hard at work finishing

off the projects that they start-
ed before Christmas. They've
made good progress consider-
ing that they can only handle
one session a night, Above the
studio in the same building
are the offices of the Civil
Aviation Authority, and they
don't like listening to all that
music while they're working!
Roger Glover, ex -Deep Purple
bassist, finished his Butterfly
Ball album there, and it's sure
to come to most peoples'
notice in one form or another.
It will be shown first as a series
of animated cartoons on ITV;
following that it will be made
into a stage musical, and then
in 1976 it will be seen as a

full-length film.
Roger's old colleague, Ian

Gillen, is still in the studio
finishing off his album, which

will be released on Purple
Records. Helping him are busy
session -men Mike Moran (key-
boards and arrangements),
Bernie Holland (guitar), Dave
Wintour (bass) and Andy
Steele on drums. Since he
stopped singing with Purple,
Ian has been concentrating
more on production: like so
many soloists who have
broken away from a success-
ful band, he'll probably be out
to experiment in new musical
directions.

Kingsway have undergone
some staff shuffles lately. Mar-
tin Birch, the last managing
director, has left, and now
spends most of his time with
the re -shuffled Deep Purple in
America. He was with the
studio for two years, and the
man now in the hot seat is
the former technical director
Terry Eden.

Bad Company at Air
A IR Studios have some in-

teresting dates from about
March. The Drifters, Renais-
sance, Sparks, Curved Air and
Caravan are all expected to be
in laying down tracks. Mean-
while the Faces are in putting
the finishing touches to some
material. Bad Company, who
did all the mixing for their
last album at Air, are also in
giving their tapes a last listen.

From mid -January, about six
weeks' time has been booked
by Mott the Hoople. This
could well be 'Ian Hunter and
friends' rather than the rest of
the group. At this stage these
friends are keeping a low pro-
file- but if Ian's got some

surprises up his sleeve, he will
wait to see how the music -
making goes before spilling
the beans.

AMPS
Two big 100w lead or vocal
stage custom cabs, impres-
sive but going cheap. £65
ono each. John Francis
01-969 3742.

TAPE MACHINES
RCA Machine, good sound.
Phone John Francis for de-
tails 01-969 3742.
Revox A77 1 -track with
power amps, well -maintain-
ed, £200. Spaceward, 41
Grafton Street, Cambridge
64263.
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more than thirty different
artists have recorded

Ralph McTell's song, The
Streets of London. There's no
counting the thousands of times
this song, now a folk classic,
has been sung in folk clubs up
and down the country. Yet it
wasn't until Christmas 1974,
more than seven years since he
wrote it, that McTell himself
was able to release it as a

single.
Naturally, the popularity of

his version, which has become
the most requested song at
any of his gigs, enabled it to
rocket up into the top ten. And
the question that has been
voiced by many people over
the last few years is, of course,
why hasn't he ever released
it as a single before?

Ralph McTell is a very pleas-
ant, smiling, down to earth
bloke, casually dressed, with
no superstar air about him, al-
though he is in the unique posi-
tion of being Britain's top artist
in the folk singer/guitarist cate-
gory and our answer to Cana-
da's Gordon Lightfoot.

"Why didn't I release the
song before? Simply because
of contractual problems with my
re-;ord company. I've changed
company since then and only
recently became free to record
it as a single."

I saw him four years ago
and on his last tour and both
times he was still singing that
song with just as much feeling.
He must have done it hundreds
of times. Isn't he heartily sick
of it by now?

"No, I never get tired of sing-
ing it because it always brings
people together at my gigs.
They all know the words and
everyone can sing it together.
I think one of the reasons why
it is so popular is because it's
sympathetic rather than trying
to punch home a point. I always
prefer to illustrate things, to
suggest in my songs, rather
than say, you must think this.
Too many people's songs are

spoilt by making too heavy
statements instead of merely
suggesting ideas."

McTell is no stranger to the
streets of London, having been
born and bred in its suburbs,
but he has certainly made a
lot of money out of that one
song. "I can't tell you exactly
how much. I'm hot evading the
question but I honestly don't
know. I would call myself well
off now. I've got three different
mortgages at the moment!"

He came up the way every
aspiring singer/guitarist in the
folk vein hopes to, starting off
in folk clubs, hoping that some-
day, someone with a bit of
influence might hear him.

"When I first started playing
I never dreamt of writing my
own songs. When I did get
round to writing my first one,
I certainly didn't find it easy.
When I introduced it into my
folk club act, I didn't announce
the fact that I had written it
but I soon found that people
were requesting it, so I started
introducing it as one of mine."

PUBLISHER
As instant stardom didn't

strike, he did what so many
people do and sent up some
tapes to a music publisher.
He didn't think much of those
particular songs but could see
that they showed some prom-
ise and he asked Ralph if he
had anything else. A few
months later, Ralph made a live
tape in a folk club, including
some of the high spots of his
act, complete with audience
participation. He sent it up to
the same publisher and inst-
antly got the phone call that
sets every aspiring musician's
knees trembling, "come into
the office for a chat."

That chat led to a contract
with Transatlantic Records and
a first album which sold 3,000
copies, "which wasn't bad for
an unknown in those days," he
chuckled.

From his earliest days in the

home-grown "The reason so many

IllicTELL
British writers fail is
because they're writing
from a borrowed
culture."
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music business, Ralph has been
friends with Bert Jansch and
John Renbourne, although he
says that, playing -wise, he has
never learnt anything from
them. "I'm just not in their
class!"

He still uses his old Gibson
J45, which he has had for many
years, although a recent meet-
ing with Brighton guitar maker
Keith Johns has led to his gui-
tar collection being increased
by a beautiful Martin copy
which he now uses for some
numbers on stage.

Even now, after many albums,
he doesn't find that songwrit-
ing comes easy. "I'm not a

prolific writer. I only produce
about 12 songs a year. You
know my song The Ferryman?
Although that was inspired by
reading Herman Hesse's book
Siddartha, it still took me six
months to write the song."

He often finds that a song
is inspired by something he's
read, and has songs drawn
from a book about the Soledad
Brothers (centred on George
Jackson) and the works of
Sylvia Plath.

In fact, he is one of the few
songwriters who almost never
writes about personal happen-
ings but tries deliberately to
keep his songs objective, in
order that they may apply to
a wider number of people.

"With my next album,
though, people may notice a

change. It will include some
love songs, which is unusual
for me. I get so fed up with
other people's songs dedicated
to Sylvia or Cindy or whoever
is the current flame. It's only
lately that I have begun to
write love songs, because teen-
age love is so painful that you

can't write about it at the time.
I don't believe in chronicling
one's affairs."

McTell claims that he has
never compromised in his writ-
ing. "I have never written a

song purely for commercial
gain. I suppose I've been lucky
in that the things which have
come naturally to me have
sold."

There aren't many writers
whom he regards particularly
highly, with the exception of
Randy Newman. "He is right
up there at the top. Any others
whom I like are about there,"
he said, pointing to somewhere
halfway up an imaginary ladder.
"I think the reason why so
many British writers fail is
because they are writing from
a borrowed culture, that of
America. Randy Newman
speaks strongly and honestly.
He's not comfortable to listen
to but you can spend the rest
of your life just thinking about
his songs."

LONER
McTell has, up to now, been

a loner on stage, occasionally
joined by friends but never with
a set band. Now, for the first
time, he is getting together a
band for his next tour, just as
an experiment, feeling the need
for a bit of extra dimension
with which to express himselt.

Does he think things are
harder than ever for the aspir-
ing songwriter in 1975? "I
think there's no such thing as
an undiscovered genius," he
smiled. "I don't even think that
a writer needs to hustle. If
your songs show integrity and
get through to people, they'll
eventually sell themselves."

EVERYONE'S A WINNER
fo, to'FuiCo/FESSIONAL

ono
ittNOISS33OtId

Any way you play your cards
you're a Winner-with Farfisa's
incredible range of Professional
Electronic Organs and Pianos.
They're really stacked in your
favour and you get a 'FULL

HOUSE' every time. FOR
SUCCESS think in terms of
Led Zeppelin, Can or the
Jackson Five and hundreds of
other top groups who use Far-
fisa. They only want the best !

Wham _3 1E07_
Farfisa U.K., Ltd., Corring lam Road,
Gainsborough, Lincolnshire

Makers of Electronic Organs, Electronic Pianos,
and ancillary equipment for the home and the professional.
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Hovering somewhere down
the list of select/solo con-

temporary singers who've grad-
uated from the club floor -spot
to the concert hall is the name
Pete Atkin. In 1970 I saw Pete
playing to a dozen or so people
in the candlelit dingy upstairs
room of a London pub soon
after the release of his first
album, The Beautiful Stranger.
Five years on and with the same
number of albums under his
belt, times have improved some-
what for Pete, although despite
this, he still remains a lesser -
known figure than the Ralph
McTells, and Al Stewarts of
this world.

The reason for this may be
inappropriate modesty - "I
wouldn't want to blame any-
one in particular for influencing
my guitar playing"-or possibly
Atkin's music is something of
an acquired taste, a quality
product better appreciated by
a minority rather than a mass.
It may also be due in some
measure to the fact that large
numbers of potential Atkin fans
are as yet unaware of this
somewhat introverted talent.

UK TOUR
Last December Pete comple-

ted a UK tour which coincided
with the release of his latest
LP, Secret Drinker taking him
to audiences from Gravesend
to Glasgow. Supporting Pete on
the tour were contemporary
singer Juliet Lawson and Iso-
tope, a band that Pete describes
as "something between rock
and jazz". Pete also put to-
gether his own band for the
tour, backing his own keyboard
and guitar work with electric
and bass guitars and drums.

"It's useful to work with a
band because one of the pur-
poses of the tour was to bring
in as many new people as
possible. It's easier to persuade
people to come when it's a
band rather than a solo per-
former they don't know."

Solo performer Pete Atkin
may be most of the time, but
he also has a partner who plays
a very important part in his
music. That man is Pete's
lyricist, writer and film and
television critic familiar to many
viewers as the "movie man",
Clive James. James' words
have a musical ring of their
own, poetry of the seven-
ties which having initially cap-
tured the listener's ear rivets
his attention to the last line.
Often cunningly laced with a

tinge of irony and successfully
complemented by the music
that Pete writes himself, they
hit the audience with an impact

PETE ATKIN
Learned to read music & started picking

out melodies with the right hand
while vamping chords with the left

that strikes firmly into the grey
matter or simply seduce the
ear with pointed wit.

James however is not a per-
former, neither does he write
music, and this is where Pete
Atkin's role as a composer and
singer -musician completes the
other half of the partnership.
Atkin on stage is very much the
same as Atkin the person. An
unassuming but quietly con-
fident manner ensures him of
establishing an immediate rap-
port with his audience - he
has a large following in colleges
as well as folk clubs.

The Atkin -James partnership
has existed since 1967, when
they met in the Cambridge
University Footlights Revue, a
theatre workshop that has
pointed the way to the stage
as a career for more than a

few scholar -wallahs. It would
be easy to draw the conclusion
that James' lyrics suit Atkins
the composer and performer so
well, and vica-versa, because of
their long-standing association,
but this is negated by the fact
that all the songs on Pete's
first album, Beware of the Beau-
tiful Stranger were written
during their two years in "Foot-
lights". It was apparent that
each had found the right man
for the job and succeeded in
forming a partnership that
although not as commercially
potent as a Lennon -McCartney
type association, could produce
in its own way, goods of dis-
tinct individuality and of a very
high standard.

COLLABORATED
"When I met Clive in the

Footlights Review he directed
the 1967 show and I was musi-
cal director for the club so in-
evitably we collaborated on
various things, writing for the
shows and writing lots more
songs besides. It just built up
from there and we've seen no
reason to stop since. I'd al-
ready written a few silly songs
and it came together through
mutual admiration basically,
aided and abetted by the work-

shop atmosphere. Up to that
point Clive hadn't written songs
though he'd always wanted to.
Perhaps he was concerned with
finding a musician whose at-

titude to words
as his."

When Pete
classics course
bridge in '68 he

was the same

finished his
and left Cam -
came out with
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a f50 scholarship for writing
and determined to make a

career out of music. As is so
often the case, it was tough
going at first.

"The only money I was mak-
ing was from some songs that
were being used on odd TV
shows - I was living at home
going through various traumas
trying to do something with the
songs by remote control. I was
generally existing on almost
nothing and trying to persuade
a bum manager to do some-
thing. We both eventually dis-
covered that he didn't know
anything at all and I got rid of
him. I came to London at the
end of '69 for a Christmas
show that a bunch of us old
Footlights mates got together
and I suddenly realised that I

wasn't going to get anything
done unless I could actually be
in London to go round and
hustle."

Pete's modern-day Dick Whit-
tington move led to some TV
work on a programme called
What Are You Doing After The
Show? and then took him into
folk clubs.

"I never set out to be a

folkie," said Pete, "it was just
that I was able to go out and
play at many of the folk clubs
in London and try to build up
some sort of a following."

AMATEUR
Pete's adventures in the basi-

cally amateur world of folk led
him out of London as well,
sometimes travelling halfway
across the country to play gigs
for a few quid a night. He sings
of these tribulations in a song
called Star Of Tomorrow, which
cynical though it may be, has
an all-too-familar ring of truth
about it for any musician who's
"done the rounds" trying to
pick up some recognition and
a few quid on the folk club
scene. To be honest it sounds
like a mixture of all the conceiv-
able "nightmare" gigs rolled
into one, with the hapless sin-
ger having his guitar smashed
when a drunk falls on him "still
it wasn't new was it", com-
peting with noise from the
boozers, playing to an empty
room and getting his fee cut
because someone forgot the
advertising, and getting up at
some unearthly hour of the
morning to catch a train home
after spending a sleepless night
on somebody's kitchen floor.

"I think it's a bit self-indul-
gent really," comments modest
Atkin, albeit with a wry grin.

"A good folk club night has
its compensations of much more
involvement with the audience
although I often have to throw

in a few funny songs to main-
tain the audience's attention.
The disadvantage with a lot of
clubs is that they don't have a
playable piano so I'm limited
to songs that I can do with just
the guitar. I feel much freer to
do exactly the songs I'd like
to do at a concert, I like to
do both really."

Self-taught on piano Pete
learned to read music and star-
ted picking out melodies with
the right hand while vamping
chords with the left. "It used to
take me three days to work out
a written -down piano part. The
old Adam Faith hit, Poor Me
was the first piece of sheet
music I bought and worked on."

INFLUENCED
When it comes to being in-

fluenced by other artists imit-
ation is out as far as Mr. Atkin
is concerned: "when I acknow-
ledge an inspiration it's not
in a way I can personally put
anything down to, it's more a
matter of feeling than anything
specific. "I'm influenced by
people I don't like as well
though I find it hard to make a
link between people I do
like and what I'm actually
doing. I'm sure I've learnt more
from Duke Ellington than any
other individual musician but
not in an imitative way."

Pete's other favourite artists
range throughout the music
spectrum : Ry Cooder, Maria
Muldaur, the Beach Boys "for
their melodic and harmonic re-
sourcefulness", Gene Vincent
"I think he was much more
original than he was given
credit for" and classical com-
posers such as Brahms, Mozart,
Beethoven and Haydn.

"I've been listening to quite
a lot of country music lately
although until recently I had a
somewhat snobbish attitude to
it, mainly because of the pop -
country music that gets played
by the media and gives it a bad
name. I've recently acquired the
Nitty Gritty Dirt Band triple
album with all the old-timers
on it, and a Merle Haggard
album - it's a real eye-opener."

Pete has an ambition to gain
recognition in America and
hopes to make an impression
there in 1975, although if he
does succeed in becoming the
Star Of Tomorrow Atkin fans
need have no fear of losing him
to Uncle Sam. "Money is ob-
viously important to me in so
much as I need somewhere to
live and a place to eat. I

wouldn't want to have to leave
the country because I was earn-
ing too much or have to buy
'E' types as a tax loss though."
DEL ROBINSON.

This new Calrec condenser microphone
CM 656 has cardioid characteristics and

is more accurate over the frequency range.
Studio or broadcasting quality. This

microphone withstands up to 134dB S.P.L. and
is virtually impossible to overload. This British

precision microphone is guaranteed for
two years.

CALREC

Distributed by:

BEYER DYNAMIC (GB) LIMITED 1 Clair Road, Haywards Heath, Sussex
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STU 10 SPOTLIG T
THRESHOLD
STUDIOS

the Moodies' own.

A fish-eye view of the control room at Threshold.

The Moodies (left to right): Ray Thomas, John Lodge, Justin
Hayward, Mike Pinder, Graeme Edge.

THE MOODY BLUES have
returned home. Years ago

in the Decca Number One stu-
dio at 165 Broadhurst Gardens,
West Hampstead they recorded
Days of Future Past. It was
made from a four track master
and parts were only two track.

Now they have their own
studio, possibly the world's
best equipped and the site is
indeed Decca No. 1. According
to Threshold spokesman, Nick
Massey, "Costs were more or
less irrelevant. When you have
seven million selling albums,
then some liberty is possible."

The Moody Blues had been
searching for their own studio
site for some time and then
suddenly came the offer of
space from Decca.

The studio is basically for
the group, unlike some other
studios financed by artists and
groups but available for any-
one who pays and makes the
necessary booking. In recent
times each of the Moody Blues
involved in a solo effort has
been laying down tracks.

Massey says it's perfect set-
ting for the temperament of
artists like John Lodge and
Justin Hayward, "they can
arrive at 6 p.m. and stay until
the following morning with no
problems."

Part contributory for this
ideal scene is the person of
Dave Bell, who, Nick Massey
says, "will stay 365 days and
work 24 hours in each day."

Eventually the studio might
be made available for record-
ings outside the Moody Blues
family but for the present the
answer is no go for the enqui-
rer. Massey reckons its cost
by the hour will be expensive
when studio time is available
but then he points out, "you do
have the finest of everything
there and should expect to
pay the necessary."

Still things can change but
what of the studio itself, the
brainchild of the group's pro-
ducer, Tony Clarke.

Basically it offers in terms
of mixing, 32 input channels,
16 output Groups plus Quad,
24 track monitoring metering,
4 echo systems and 4 cue
(foldback) systems. There is
auxiliary equipment installed in
the extra wing of the console.

In terms of tape, the studio
has recorders in 3M Mincom
Series 79. The loudspeakers
are Westlake Audio Studio
Monitors, each using JBL units
comprising two 15 inch bass
units, one Mid -range multi -
cellular horn, and one pressure
type tweeter.

There is closed circuit tele-
vision consisting of four Nati-
onal Panasonic low light level
cameras. Two of these are in
fixed positions, one has a wide
angle lens for a general view
of the studio and the other is
equipped with Zoom lens and
full remote control from a

panel in the mixing console.
The other two cameras are tri-
pod mounted, with a selection
of lenses available.

There are also four Shibaden
17 inch Monitors mounted just
above the control room win-
dow between the front monitor
loudspeakers.

DESIGN
Clarke spent considerable

time in the US looking for the
best equipment and hired Tom
Hidley to design the studio.
He says Hidley is the best per-
son in the world for such work.

In America Hidley has de-
signed studios for MGM, Elek-
tra and Warners plus Neil
Young's studio, the Record
Plant and one for the Osmonds.
In terms of Decca No. 1, Hidley
had 100 feet by 70 feet and
40 feet height to play with.

Clarke like the Moody Blues
is thrilled with the complete
set-up and Nick Massey says
for the group, "as good in
working terms as their wildest
dreams. It's custom built for
them, every latest gadget is
there. Most of the stuff is
American."

And the cost? No answer
is given. Nick Massey says with
a smile, "Well, it was very
expensive."
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'75 means tighter deals, no hassles
and one stop purchases . . .

One full floor of goodies including Traynor P.A. and Combo's,
C.B.S. Arbiter products, Fender guitars and Amps, Rogers

percussion, S.A.I. Stereo and fabulous lighting equipment
Canary Mixing Desks, Phase Linear Amps and a host of S.A.I. Bins

We are open all week except Sunday,
with two late nights - Monday & Wednesday, until 8 p.m.

A growing name in Lighting Control

SOUND ADVICE INSTALLATIONS CO. LTD.

RBI
SOUND ADVICE 1.1,1AliAlt0Eit CID

Regent Street Warehouse, Regent Street,
COPPULL, nr. Chorley, Lancs. (Tel. 0257 791645)
Just off junction 27 (M6 motorway)
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because...
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SLADE ALICE COOPER
THE WHO WIZZARD

EMERSON, LAKE AND PALMER
ELTON JOHN GROUP YES

GENESIS T. REX EARTH BAND
Choose your Rotosound strings at your music store

Or write for lists and nearest stockist to

JAMES HOW INDUSTRIES LTD.,
20 UPLAND ROAD, BEXLEYHEATH, KENT, ENGLAND

AMPEG

100 watt RMS combination'VT22'
Delivering a minimum 100 watts RMS,the unit
has 2 x 12" speakers, volume, treble, midrange

and bass control plus ultra high switch.
Reverb Master volume control available as

optional extra.

Boosey Et Hawkes (Musical Instruments) Ltd
Deansbrook Rd., Edgware, Middlesex HA8 9BB.

Tel: 01-952 7711
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JAMS SA
SOME make it when they're
young, before the world has
done its dirty job, sings Janis
Ian in her composition, Stars.
She ought to know. She was a
star at 14 and by the time she
was 16 the dirty job had been
done and Janis had gone into
self-imposed retirement.

She hit stardom in an entirely
different way than most young
kids, not with pretty clothes
and ingenuous songs about
love penned for them by cyni-
cal ageing men, but with a

song of her own, Society's
Child, a poignant, penetrating
observation of the colour prob-
lem which instantly put her on
a par with writers twice her
age. She had started out want-
ing to be a star and a singer
but her record company tried
to turn her into a non -perform-
ing writer so, "I sang for a

couple of years, fell in love and
quit. Just like that."

During the years of silence
between then and now she con-
centrated on what she terms,
"learning my craft", and now
she is back on the road very
together, very confident in the
merits of her material and that
much wiser about the music
business.

Alone
Surely the height of vulner-

ability is one person alone on
a huge stage, standing in the
spotlight with an acoustic
guitar. There's terror on both
sides, the magnitude of the
space around you if you're the
performer, the wave of fear as
you face that sea of unknown
people and, on the side of the
audience, terror that somehow
they will fracture that person's
confidence, cause them to com-
mit some awful fumble with the
guitar, trip up, forget their
words.

This creates a fine tension
that, if he can brave it, will
wring the very best out of the
performer. It was just this posi-
tion that Janis Ian found herself
in as she stood on the stage
at London's Rainbow Theatre,
facing an audience most of

whom didn't know her or her
material and many of whom
were just passing the time until
the headlining band came on. It
must have taken her all of her
courage on her first trip to
Europe, to preface Stars, her
best and favourite number, with
the words, "If any of you want
to go out for a drink or to meet
your friends you'd better do it
now, because this is a long
song".

Those who stayed - and
happily most did - were
treated to songs whose fragile
beauty and sensitive interpre-
tation had those people right
along with her on every word.

Grand
On stage she plays a grand

piano and a Martin 0018 and
she is more than competent on
both. It's not likely that the
opposition which frightens off
so many ladies will inhibit her
from aiming at the top. It is a
fact that, even with all the pub-
licity given to Women's Lib,
particularly in the country
which originated it, is it still
much harder for a woman to
make it.

All the more aggressive
members of that movement
have done is scratched the sur-
face of what is, especially in
America, a very deep-rooted
prejudice. In music it means
that a man can be taken
seriously. He's allowed to make
a career for himself, but a

woman's music is frivolous and
she's just filling in time be-
tween her more important func-
tions of looking after a man
and having babies. The whole
scene makes Janis sick.

"We have a female road
manager, Patti, who lugs round
all the heavy amps and things
and can set up a stage just as
good as any guy. But we have
a lot of trouble, particularly in
colleges in the Mid -West, with
people laughing and not taking
her seriously. In one college
the chap doing the lights
wouldn't listen to a thing she
said.

"Record companies still hold
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STAR AGA
the belief that it's mainly
women who buy records so
they need far more men than
women to record. That really
is a load of shit, if you'll pardon
the expression. Women do
listen to women artists. There
are some really good women
writers coming up in America
but the attitude of the business
is all wrong for them.

"The attitude of the guys is
a problem as well and the atti-
tude of other women artists
doesn't help much. I can only
speak of the States because I

haven't really played anywhere
else. Another woman can take
your man or your job from you
so, a lot of women singers feel
that any other woman singer is
stepping on their feet. You get
women writers who won't sing
a song by another woman
writer, or won't choose a

female pianist.
"It's harder for a woman to

be taken seriously. People
think that a woman is only
capable of writing love songs.
It's a very screwed up scene.
You can write about a man
leaving you but people don't
think you can write about you
leaving a man. That's not right."

It's unusual to finde a person
who combines an extremely
sensitive and introspective
writing talent with such a

forthright, sensible approach to
things, yet it is this which will
pull her through in the end. It's
taken her several long years of
sitting at home studying life
and music to arrive at this
philosophy.

Lucky
"I was lucky in that I had

saved up enough from my early
singing days to have two years
off then I borrowed enough for
another two. For two years I

studied the craft of songwriting
without actually writing a thing,
just learning how to squeeze a
lot inter a little, rhyme patterns,
melody patterns. A lot of
writers don't think about all
that, and when they come to
write a song they get so

tangled up in the technicalities
that they lose what they're
trying to say."

As soon as she felt confident
that she'd mastered the art,
Janis started work on a series
of songs from which were
chosen the ones on her Stars
album. "This album is really my
guts. It's my album. In part it's
the arranger's (Ron Frangipane)
and the producer's (Brooks
Arthur), but the essence is
mine. And if it's no good, that's
on me also."

It contains a selection of
songs on various subjects, one
of which, You've Got Me On A
String, she tried to interest
Barbra Streisand in. "I thought
it was perfect for her but she'd
just decided she wanted to do
rock and roll." She thought
that a lot of people would wish
to cover the title track but
thinks they are put off by the
length, seven minutes of sus-
tained metaphor and meaning.

That song is completely

autobiographical. "I started out
wanting to be a star." Then
came the hassles, her drop -out
from the scene. During the
intervening years between then
and her _come -back many
people offered her gigs which
she turned down because
"people wanted an angry
spokesman and I didn't want
to be that any more. So I

stopped working and stopped
being a star."

Song
In her song she says, "Stars,

they come and go . . . they
vanish like the last light of the
sun all in a blaze." She talks
about the guys stopping her on
the street and asking for auto-
graphs and her doubting if they
really loved her as opposed to
the 'star'.

She refers to the person who
is a star when young and then
cannot fit into any other way
of life later but turns to drink
and drugs as a substitute for

fame. She wonders if the per-
son to whom stardom comes
later in life has more strength
and wisdom to cope with it.

It is this song that has
enabled her to come back to
face it all again. It has effected
a kind of mental catharsis,
clearing out her mind, clarify-
ing and putting into perspective
what must have been a very
traumatic experience for a girl
of 14. Apart from the realities
expressed in it, it is a beauti-
fully constructed song with a
hypnotic, subtly unwinding
melody. And it applies to every-
body, not just stars and has-
beens.

Dreams
"Everybody has their dreams

and everybody gets knocked
around one way or another."
As for her own dreams -
"Sure I still have dreams but
they're a little bit more real
now. I don't dream of being
surrounded with champagne,
which I don't drink, and an en-
tourage which I don't really
want.

"I've fulfilled one of my
dreams recently by buying a
Steinway grand piano and I

should like a house and some
more dogs!"

Janis will be over here again
in the Spring, with a new
album entitled Water Colours.
Don't let the rather pallid
sounding title put you off.
Janis's warm voice has, as well
as its soft, dreamy side, a rich
power and raunchiness which
enables her to write and per-
form a wide variety of song
styles. And she has something
else in her voice and perfor-
mance too - sincerity and
authority, which can put her
songs over far better than any
amount of vocal tricks. She's
been through the "many years
forgetting what you know too
well" (Stars) and if she be-
comes a star again, as I believe
she will, no-one will ever have
been better prepared for the
riches and rigours of that dis-
orientating way of life.
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SPECIAL
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HE guitar is obviously the
most popular rock instru-

ment today, and has enjoyed
this position since the first
rock and rollers burst on the
scene in the early fifties. As
much analysis about the poten-
tial of guitars in all its forms
has taken place, perhaps an-
other review at this stage could
be considered unnecessary.
However, since the guitar be-
came an instrument in its own
right so early on it has been
accompanied by the massive
development of a market that
is increasingly competitive.

At the end of the forties, the
Telecaster was designed by Leo
Fender, while in 1952 the Les
Paul was commercially pro-

duced. With men like Chuck
Berry and Muddy Waters pro-
ducing the sounds of the new
rock and roll revolution, it was
obvious that there would be
quick developments in the field
of the guitars.

Distinct
More and more varied sounds

were needed : groups like the
Shadows had to have a dis-
tinct and heavy lead. Behind
this the rhythm section could no
longer be a pleasant appendage
to a melody; it had to drive the
song along, be the engine on
which the lead relied for its full
effect.

With several instruments in a

band complementing each other
there had to be further develop-
ments in the sound that they
could produce. The first devel-
opment of this nature was the
vibrato arm which allowed
much greater and more varied
freedom of expression to the
leader. The most outstanding
exponent of this device was
surely Jimi Hendrix, who creat-
ed his own special sound from
it.

Evaluation
By this time, copies had

been made of the originals, and
they were surprisingly good.
The trade has done well from
such stern competition, and it's
obviously a good thing for the
individual to be faced with
different products, to be able
to choose the points that appeal
to him personally, and to make
his own evaluation and weigh
them against other important
aspects such as the price.
From a comprehensive guide a
discerning buyer can get ideas
as to where he is most likely
to find the guitar which will
give him just the sound that
he's after.

It is with this in mind that

Beat Instrumental continues to
publish and update a regular
review of developments in the
field of guitar production, and
we hope that all enthusiasts,
whether would-be Hendrixes
or aspiring Segovias, will find
much of value in the following
feature.

Fast -playing necks are a fea-
ture of most of the guitars in
the Swedish -made Hagstrom
range, handled in the UK by
Arc Musical Instruments. Hag-
strom's patented "H" expander -
stretcher is built into the neck
of every Hagstrom electric and
steel string acoustic guitar and
is designed to provide perfect
alignment, guaranteed for ten
years.

Controls
The Hagstrom Swede guitar

has the popular Les Paul -style
body, finished in cherry red and
an ebony fretboard. The two
"antihum" pickups are activated
by separate volume and tone
controls and by two three posi-
tion switches. The upper switch
is for the tone and provides
sharp, mellow and deep pre-
fixed levels independent of

Below: Top Gear's director Ken Achard, showing our photographer
the Rickenbacker stereo bass
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the pick-ups in use, and the
lower switch is for pickup sel-
ection, lead pickup, rythm
(both in use), and bass pick-
up. Each string of this guitar
can be individually adjusted at
the bridge, both horizontally
and vertically.

Swede bass
A bass version of the Swede

is also made with separately
controlled twin pickups.

Available with or without
microphone, the H-45 acoustic
is designed for the C & W or
folk singer. It has a spruce top
and has black and white cellu-
loid inlays around the top sides
and soundhole. Finished in sun-
burst, the H-45 also features an
adjustable bridge. An electric
version is made, The H -45E,
and a twelve string acoustic,
the H-33.

Boosey & Hawkes (Sales)
Ltd distribute a wide selection
of acoustic guitars, mostly cost-
ing from about £15 to £100.

Classical guitars, folk, jumbo
and twelve string models are
available in the Angelica, Land-
ola, La Manchu, Ui Giorgio
Vittoro, Kyoto, Takeharu and
Perez ranges, and two solid

electric Angelica guitars are
made, finished in red and
oak.

The Angelica 2851 model is
an inexpensive full size classic
with laminated spruce top, lam-
inated red wood (schefflera)
back and sides and rosewood
fingerboard. The head is inlaid
with marquetry, which is also
around the sound hole, on the
bridge, and on the bottom of
guitar.

Ornamentation
Di Giorgio guitars are made

in Brazil, where the factory has
been established for sixty years
and is sollely devoted to
guitar production. "Each guitar",
say B & H "is made under a

rigorous system of quality
control using only raw mater-
ials that have been checked
and treated." Di Giorgio's 36
Bel Som model has a selected
pine top, dark rosewood grain-
ed back and sides, rosewood
fingerboard with nickel silver
frets and carved head. The
sound hole and back and sides
are inlaid.

Boosey and Hawkes also

Continued on page 62

(Left): Proving that all tastes are Oa -
catered for is this left-hand Fender Stratocaster.
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handle the famous American -
made Harmony guitars. One
of Harmony's most popular
models over the years has been
their Sovereign jumbo model.
This large -bodied instrument
has mahogany back and sides
and spruce top with white edge
bindings and inlays and Torque-
Lok reinforced mahogany 'Slim -
line' neck, with ovalled rose-
wood fingerboard.

CBS/Arbiter Ltd handle the
famous Fender guitars, includ-
ing the seemingly ever -popular
Stratocaster and Telecaster
models and Precision bass
guitar.

Telecasters
One of the more recent ad-

ditions to the Fender range
is the Telecaster Custom, a

twin pickup solid incorporating
the standard "Tele" lead pick-
up and a humbucking-type
rhythm pickup. Three individ-
ually adjustable bridge sections
are fitted to allow perfect inton-
ation and string alignment.
Individual volume and tone
controls are provided for each
pickup. This guitar can be
bought in a variety of finishes
and an optional one-piece
maple neck is also available.

The Telecaster Thinline is a

semi -solid version of the Tele-
caster, with a single "f" hole
and body finished in natural ash,
sunburst, or a custom colour.
The single -piece fast action
hard rock maple neck has tilt
neck "micro" adjustment, and
six individually adjustable

bridge sections are provided.
Two switchable wide -range
humbucking type pickups are
fitted.

A less expensive Fender
model is the Musicmaster
which has one pickup with
separate volume and tone con-
trols, three individually adjust-
able bridge sections, and is
available with a three-quarter
or full length fast -action neck.

A range of Fender acoustic
guitars is also available.

The well-known Antoria gui-
tars-one of the largest ranges
on the market-are handled by
J. T. Coppock (Leeds) Ltd.,
as well as Yamaki and Tama
acoustics, and Dobro and
National Dobro guitars.

Antoria guitars cost from
£35 for their Bronco folk
model, to about £134 for
their Memphis Custom de -luxe.
The latter is an L.P. type gui-
tar which features a one-piece
neck and body, and gold plated
fittings. This instrument is
available in a left-handed ver-
sion as well. Coppocks also
offer a Strat. type guitar, the
Rocketman which is available
in a variety of finishes such as
white, sunburst, natural and
ash, and there is also a choice
of rosewood or maple finger-
board models, and again, a

version for the left-handed
guitarist.

Finishes
Besides the aforementioned

Memphis Custom de -luxe, the
L.P. type guitar is also available
in several finishes which in-
clude red, natural and black,
the latter right or left-handed.

Among the many other Ant-
oria guitars are basses, SG
types, semi -acoustics and
various jumbos, with several
more left-handed models in the
range.

At the time of going to
press, Coppocks were awaiting
delivery of another twelve new
electrics and some new Tama
guitars as well.

A vast range of guitars,
strings and accessories is dis-
tributed by Fletcher, Coppock
and Newman Ltd, including the
Kimbara series of classical,
folk, jumbo and electric models.
Kimbara electrics are priced
from about £85 to £109, and
are similar in appearance to
such guitars as Les Paul, SG
and Stratocaster.

Kimbara's N119 model has a
large double cutaway body
finished in sunburst, with
mahogany neck, rosewood fin -

44144t,.

One of Fletcher, Coppock & Newman's range of Spanish -style
guitars
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gerboard, nickel silver frets,
individual chrome -plated fully
enclosed machines and three
high response hum resistant
pickups with selector switch
volume and tone controls.

Resonance
The independently adjustable

microset bridge is combined
with a tremolo arm. The N.120
is similar but has a body fin-

ished in white polyester, and
so is the N.121, but this model
has a body made of two-ply
Sen wood which, say FCN,
"contributes greatly to the
natural resonance of the gui-
tar." The N.121's neck and
fingerboard are made of maple.

In their jumbo guitar range,
Kimbara's N.95 custom guitar
has an extra large tone chamber

Continued on page 64

The recently -introduced Framus Nashville guitar

CASH SALE

The new MI 1030T mixer is a unique concept in sound mixing
for groups or recording studios. It has unlimited possibilities so
that anyone can cope with the most difficult acoustical situations.
It offers 22 input and 4 output channels. A 9 frequency stereo
graphic equaliser (switchable separately or from each input
channel) 4 V.U. meters for visual control of signal output of:
masters left and right - foldback - each individual channel
(selected by PFL).
This is the kind of equipment one would expect to pay somewhere
in the region of £10,000 for. In fact the recommended retail price
is £1,069.20 (inc VAT) Our price is only £799.00! (inc VAT).

CLAUDE VENET ENTERPRISES
AMERICAN MUSIC CENTRE

64 QUEENS ROAD, WATFORD, HERTS.
(300 yards from Watford Junction)

Tel: 92 41383

R.E.L. STUDIOS
4 -track, competitive rates, great
atmosphere. It's THE place to be

Radio Edinburgh Ltd.
7a Atholl Place,

Edinburgh EH3 BHP

Tel: 031-229 9651 (2 lines)

PROFESSIONAL SOUND
RECORDING EQUIPMENT

F. W. 0. BAUCH
01-953 0091

4 -TRACK STUDIO
with a difference . . .

Chicory Tip - Edison Lighthouse and other name bands use us 'cos we
give them the Big 'Balky' Sound they want, for only

£5 per hour, £17 per 4 hours, £32 per 8 hours
we can get it for you.

CONTACT: Dave Tewes, D.T.S. Recording, 16 The Broadway, Maidstone, Kent.
Telephone: 670326

P.S. Large range of equipment always available for hire at very low rates.

THE WORLD'S FINEST PEDAL STEEL GUITAR
TB GUITARS (UK), 2 UPPER FANT ROAD, MAIDSTONE, KENT. 55470
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for full resonance, laminated
spruce top. The back and sides
are veneered in maple, the back
being arched and having mar-
quetry inlay.

Binding
The guitar is bound in black

and white ivorine and has a

fancy pickguard with pearl in-
lay and butterfly design rose-
wood bridge. The fingerboard
is also rosewood, with ivorine
bound edges and large pearl
inlays and the instrument comes
complete with a shaped hard
shell plush lined case.

Framus have recently been
making an impression on rock
guitarists with their Nashville
lead and bass guitars and the
Jan Akkerman guitar - the
latter was reviewed in Beat last
September, and the Nashville
bass in January's issue. Mungo
Jerry are among the bands
currently using the new Framus
instruments.

The Jan Akkerman features
an ebony fingerboard with
attractive inlays, the neck join-
ing the body at the 15th fret,
individual machine heads, gold-
en plated metal parts, and two
Nashville sound pick-ups acti-
vated by a six position toggle
switch to produce different
sounds (rotary tone and vol-
ume controls are also provid-
ed). The body, neck and bridge
have been designed to produce
long sustain, and the neck
actually runs the whole length
of the instrument, the bridge
being mounted on it. The
strings are fitted right on to
the bridge, making a shorter

Terada Western FW-941 by Hornby Skewes
scale, and giving a high degree
of flexibilitiy, even when heavy
gauge strings are used.

All Framus International gui-
tars are equipped with a ten-
sion rod, adjustable at the head.

Framus have also just intro-
duced a new acoustic.

Trade distributors, John
Hornby Skewes & Company
Limited near Leeds are sole
British distributors for an exten-
sive range of classic, folk,
western, and electric guitars.

Inexpensive acoustic guitars
come under the Palmer label

PA Equipment for sale
Yamaha 200W. PA system with eight -channel
mixer £500 o.n.o; four Shure microphones £24
each; three stands £4.50 each; two SAI
monitors £30 each. All in immaculate condition.
Phone: Llandudno 75906.

this range including smaller -
sized classic and steel -strung
instruments for the younger
player, and retailing from as
little as £7. Other Palmer
guitars include the popular 1612
series plectrum and classic
models, each of which is priced
around £15 retail, making them
'attractive buys' for the student.

The well-known Terada range
of 11 classic, folk and western
guitars also provides a choice
of models and prices to suit the
student and more advanced
player. Examples of these are
the G306 Terada Classic, retail-
ing at approximately £37, and
the JW835 Western model at
approximately £104.

Kasuga guitars need little
introduction to the keen guit-
arist, although it may not gen-
erally be known that this range
covers some 24 guitars and ten
banjos. In the guitar category
there are four classics retailing
from approximately £45 to £68,
a Flamenco model at just under
£100, and 12 folk and western
guitars ranging in price from
around £49 to £106, Four 12 -
string instruments are available
in this fine selection.

Solids
Kasuga electric guitars offer

a comprehensive selection of
solid body styles, all of which
are complete in deluxe carrying
cases. Prices range from ap-
proximately £117 for the KSG2
model through to the KLG2S at
approximately £138.

Zenta electric guitars are yet
another brand distributed by
Hornby Skewes. This range in-
cludes ten solid models priced
from £30 for the FT1 single
pickup model to around £100
for the LE200 guitar and LE200B
Bass instrument.

One of the leading dealers
in secondhand guitars in Lon-
don is Macaris Ltd in the Char-
ing Cross Road, so if you're
looking for a secondhand in-
strument or have one to sell,
why not pay them a visit ?
They offer part exchange deals
as well.

Besides secondhand instru-
ments, Macaris also stock a

good selection of new guitars
and have a very comprehensive
range of strings and accessor-
ies. They are a main retail
stockist of Yamaha guitars and
other makes stocked include
Fender, Gibson, Guild, Epi-
phone, CSL and Antoria. For
someone thinking of buying
one of the many "copies" of
electric guitars on the market,
shop manager Carl Neilsen

Continued on page 67
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strings sound perfect

electromatic wire
wound for electrics

ask your dealer for Picato by name
GENERAL MUSIC STRINGS Treforest Glamorgan

.71,eato

Alecto

gold range for

accoustic and classical

CUSTOMATOC*
gaged strings
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A SIMPLE TEST
A FENDER GUITAR IS:

EXPENSIVE 
REASONABLY PRICED 

INEXPENSIVE 

Chances are you probably filled in one of the
top two boxes. Thanks !
Fender Electric guitars are known the world
over as top quality instruments combining
unparalled workmanship with unique design.
We think all Fender Electrics are
realistically price.
Did you know that now a
tick in the lower box would
also have been the right answer
Fender now offer a superior
range of classical and flat
top guitars at prices
you just wouldn't believe
yet they still retain

EXCLUSIVE U.K. DIST

ACOUSTICS

that world renowned quality of construction
and workmanship that made their electric

cousins world leaders. We're calling these
acoustics the 'F' Series. 5 Classics and 9

Steel strung comprise the range with prices
from £27.25 ! Feel that mahogany

neck. Run your finger over the
Fender strings. You know it's a

Fender by the feel. The feel that
comes from years of experience

at making the world's top
guitars. That's something

we at Fender know a little about !

213/215 TOTTENHAM COURT RD.,LONDON WI. 01-323 4881/9.
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particularly recommends the
latter two makes.

Acoustics available from
Macaris include Terada, Eko,
Epiphone, Landola, Antoria,
Eros, Tatra classics, Fender,
Yahama, B & M and Kasuga.
A popular 12 -string guitar is
the B & M Maverick model
which costs £42.

Strings
There should be a set of

strings to suit any guitarist's
needs at Macaris, with a choice
available from such brands as
Martin, D'Arco, D'Angelico,
Raves, Gibson, New Yorker,
Augustine, Black Diamond, La
Bella and Funky. In Custom
gauge Macaris stock strings
by Picato, Ernie Ball, and
Rotosound.

.. ... r.....
.....

A selection of guitars on display at Orange's West End store

The Orange guitar, which, be-
lieve it or not, is finished in
black, features a double cut-
away body made of Honduras
mahogany, ebony fingerboard
with large fret board, Tune-
amatic bridge. Schaller mach-
ines and humbucking pickups.
The pickups have separate rot-
ary tone and volume controls
and are activated by a toggle
switch. Say Orange: "the guitar
incorporates an original Les
Paul -type tone circuit, with a

sound that's a cross between
a Stratocaster and an SG.
"Orange will also custom build
their guitar to individual re-
quirements.

Orange shop
In the Orange shop in Lon-

don's West End, a wide range
of Gibson and Fender guitars
are stocked, and Rickenbacker
stereo basses.

Orange strings are available
too: their Super Light Gauge
silk on steel strings "were test-
ed by no less than 500 guitar-
ists to find the best possible
combination to make up the
set."

Shaftesbury, Ovation, Top
Twenty, Avon, Guyatone, Sig-
ma, Eko, Aria, Suzuki, Alham-
bra and Student guitars are
all distributed in Britain by
Rose, Morris & Co. Ltd.

The Shaftesbury range also
includes the British -made and
designed Ned Callan Cody and
Hombre guitars. The six -string
Hombre is a solid body guitar
finished in golden -brown sun-
burst with the dark brown neck
and head enhanced by a high

Continued on page 68

Avon solid electric from Rose Morris
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gloss polyester finish and
offers, say Rose -Morris, "Ned
Callan quality at a moderate
price." The guitar features two
Ned Callan pickups with one
volume and one tone control
and a 3 -way selector switch,
detachable neck with fully
adjustable truss rod, seasoned
hardwood fingerboard with nick-
el silver frets, bound edges
and mother-of-pearl position
markers, fully adjustable
bridge/tailpiece assembly with
removable chromed cover and
individual covered machine
heads. A Hombre bass guitar is
also avilable.

Acoustics
The Eko range offers a wide

choice of acoustic guitars in
the middle price bracket. Their
Rio Bravo model is a jumbo
guitar with a spruce top and
is finished in natural polyester,
edged in white. It has an imita-

Two Ovation guitars distributed in this country by Rose Morris - an acoustic and a startlingly
styled solid electric

BINDERS FOR YOUR COPIES OF

BEAT INSTRUMENTAL
in luxury crimson leatherette embossed with gold stamping

HOLDS 12 COPIES !
£1.25 including postage and packing

from: -
Beat Instrumental, 58 Parker Street, London, W.C.2
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tion tortoiseshell fingerplate,
adjustable rosewood bridge,
and rosewood fingerboard with
pearlex position markers and
white edges. The Ranger is a

lower -priced instrument than
the Rio Bravo, but is also
jumbo -sized. The former feat-
ures a spruce face with mahog-
any sides. Bridge and finger-
board are again rosewood.
Twelve -string versions are
made of both these guitars.

Epiphone guitars are design-
ed, quality controlled and ap-

proved by the makers of Gib-
son, and also fitted with Gib-
son strings--Rosetti & Co. Ltd.
are the sole U.K. distributors.

Rosetti have recently intro-
duced five new Epiphone ac-
oustics all fitted with a fixed
heel neck, which they say, "is
a return to the traditional and
more difficult method of dove-
tailing the neck into the body
instead of just bolting it on."

The Epiphone FT335 "Super
de -luxe" folk guitar has a

laminated spruce top, rosewood

vener back and sides, slim fast
adjustable neck, and rosewood
fingerboard with block inlays.
A jumbo model, the FT350, has
a similar modification.

Twelves
Two 12 -string models are

available, the FT565, which has
a three-piece back in veneered
jacaranda and natural curly
maple finish, and the FT365
which features a three-piece
adjustable neck and an adjust-
able neck. Completing this new

Epiphone EA -250 semi -acoustic electric available from Rosetti

range, the FT350 is a six -string
model with a three-piece back
similar to the FT565 12 -string
and has a fixed rosewood
bridge.

A wide selection of other
acoustics, electrics and bass
guitars is also available from
Rosetti.

Gibson guitars are distri-
buted in Britain by Henri Sel-
mer & Co Ltd, and this famous
American range includes liter -

Continued on page 70

ELGEN
distributed by:
J. T. Coppock
(Leeds) Ltd
Royds Lane,
Leeds 12

AMPLIFICATION
P.A.EQUIPMENT
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ally dozens of models, both
electric and steel -strung acous-
tic.

The most recent models from
Gibson, the Les Paul Signature,
Les Paul Signature bass and
Ripper bass models were des-
cribed in detail in last October's
Beat.

Briefly, the Signature models
represent a departure fron
the "standard" Les Paul shape
wtih thin line hollow bodies and
low impedance pickups, and
the Ripper bass features pick-
ups designed to provide pow-
erful and broad range adjust-
ment combined with a four -
position sound switch and
mid -range control. Say Gibson:
"It may sound complicated but
it isn't."

The Les Paul guitar is of
course extremely popular with
today's rock guitarists and

besides the Signature, Gibson
are producing the Custom, De-
luxe and Recording Les Paul
models, and the Triumph bass.

The control panel of the
Recording model incorporates
a high/low impedance selector
switch, a pickup selector tog-
gle switch, master volume
switch, 11 -position Decade
control switch, treble, bass and
tone controls and phase switch.

Pedal steels
Selmer also handle MSA

pedal steel guitars, Hofner,
Yamaha and Saxon guitars, two
inexpensive Viva guitars, and
their own six and 12 string
acoustics.

A vast selection of guitars
is handled by Summerfield
Brothers of Gateshead, includ-
ing classics by Paramount,
Maya Cimar, Tamura, Ryoji

Matsuoka, Mitsuru Tamura and
Masaru Kohno, the new range
of Levin acoustics, and both
electric and acoustic guitars
by Ibanez, CSL and Sumbro.
The left-handed guitarist is well
catered for with no less than
30 different models, both elec-
tric and acoustic, available
from Summerfields.

The CSL and Ibanez ranges
offer between them a wide
choice of "copies" based on
famous American prototypes.
Four of the latest additions are
the CSL 2408 Swinger and 2409
Grabber bass, based on the L6S
and Ripper bass respectively,
and the 2350W and 2341 Les
Paul -style guitars.

Detachable
The 2350W guitar features a

solid body finished with con-
toured white top, back and
sides, detachable neck incor-

Gibson's recently introduced Custom L5S, from Selmer at £645 (recommended price)

rFrom our
Galaxy of Stars Two

Cosmic Combinations
AP50 Solid State

Valve V30
For Spaceage

Stardom
Contact Helen for Catalogues & local Dealer

Jennings Electronic Industries Ltd
119 Dartford Road Dartford DA1 3EN

Dartford 24291 & 25297
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porating an adjustable truss
rod, rosewood fingerboard with
pearloid position markers and
white bound edges, two gold
plated pickup units with separ-
ate polepieces, and comes com-
plete with lead and plush -lined
carrying case.

Hand -polished
The 2341 has a similar speci-

fication, but the body is finished
in black with white purfled
edges, and there are three
pickups. The individual tuning
machines are gold plated and
have pearloid buttons. The en-
tire instrument is polished by
hand, and is also supplied with
lead and case. A de -luxe ver-
sion of this guitar, the 2341DX
has a fitted neck and special
machines.

Top Gear Musical Wholesale
Co. distribute Guild, Ricken-

TOP GEAR
MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS

Continued on page 72 A Top Gear's Denmark Street showrooms

V Graham Osborne, manager of Selmer, pictured with the Gibson L6S which retails at £309
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backer and Harmony guitars in
the U.K.

Several new Guild models
have been introduced over the
past year including two elec-
trics; the Starfire Six semi -
acoustic which has a double
cutaway and gold plated Bigsby
vibrato and humbucking pick-
ups; and a de -luxe version of
the S100, a twin cutaway solid
body guitar, also with hum-
buckers and Bigsby, which in-
corporates a phase switch.

New 'twelves'
The F50 Navarre acoustic

has an extra large jumbo size
body with curly maple sides
and back and spruce top and
the F512 is a 12 -string guitar
with spruce top and rosewood
sides and back. Guild have also
introduced two more 12 -strings
in a Dreadnought body shape,
the G212 and G312 models.
These are similar in appearance
to the Guild D40 and D50
Dreadnought six -string models
respectively. Finally the G41
Dreadnought has an extra large
17 inch body in mahogany and
the G75 is a *-size Dread-
nought.

Upper price
Two new acoustic models

from Harmony have been desi-
gned to appeal to the upper -
price section of the market,
the Opus 5 and Opus 10 mod-
els. Both feature spruce tops,
mahogany backs and sides,
rosewood pin bridges, and

Grover chrome -plated mach-
ines. The Opus 5 is a Dread-
nought shape and the Opus 10
has the same style of body as
the popular Harmony jumbo
Sovereign.

Top Gear are presently await-
ing supplies of the new Ricken-
backer 481 guitar which is a

six string model with a similar
body shape to the 4001 stereo
bass, and features twin hum-
buckers.

Over the last couple of years
more and more rock outfits
have found a place for the
pedal -steel guitar, previously
considered suitable only for
country and western music.
Leading stockists in this coun-
try are ZB (pronounced Zee -
bee) Guitars (UK), Kent. This
trend has encouraged the firm to
supplement their range of
custom-built ZB guitars with a
variety of new Emmons guitars.
Despite various price increases
by the manufacturers, ZB are
trying to keep their prices com-
petitive; however, a pedal -steel
guitar is no cheap item and the
Student S10 for instance co..ts
£350.99.

The S10 incorporates the
standard 3 -pedal arrangement
with one knee lever on an E
ninth tuning, The frame of the
guitar is in cast and brushed
aluminium, and the body is
solid wood covered in a fibre-
glass finish currently available
either in clear blue or black.

The single -wound high per-
formance pick-up compares
favourably with a professional
pick-up. The height of the legs
is adjustable, and a special
feature is the double -changer
head which allows the user to
raise and lower the same string.
The price includes the case and
VAT. If you apply to the firm
they can fix you up with any
tuning or knee lever arrange-
ment that you want. You can
add more pedals and knee
levers as and when you feel
you can use them to advantage
(and you can afford them).

ZB have recently made avail-
able special custom colours on
their professional range. Orange,
brown and gold sunburst, solid
purple with metal flake, and
solid purple with mother of
pearl inlays are among the more
expressive. These custom
colours add about £12 to the
cost.

The price range for the quality
professional models is from
£662.03 for an S10 Professional
with three pedals, three knee
levers, case and VAT to
£888.83 for a D10 Professional

Continued on page 74 Gibson Howard Roberts electric acoustic which sells at £585
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KIMBARA instruments are a complete range of
classical, folk and electric guitars. The same superb
workmanship and specifications are found throughout
the range. New this year are the KIMBARA Electric
guitars. Models to please the most discerning player,
all with hum -resistant pickups, microset bridges and
fitted cases. The top models in the classical and folk
ranges are also complete with cases. Send now for
free brochure and see the 27 models from around
£24 for the lowest priced classical up to £107 for the
top electric.

Please send me a Name
Kimbara brochure

FLETCHER
COPP=

& nEwman LTO

Address

39-41 Shelton Street London WC2 H9HL

Cobblers!
GET OFF ON THE RIGHT FOOT AND MEET THE
PEOPLE WHO REALLY KNOW WHAT IT'S ALL
ABOUT. BE LOOKED AFTER FOR A CHANGE.
NEW GUITARS
Gibson L5S Sunburst
Gibson L6S Natural
Gibson LP Custom, black

or S/B
Gibson LP DeLuxe, Gold

or S/B
Gibson LP Special, limited

ed.
Gibson SG Standard, cherry
Gibson SG Special, cherry
Gibson 335, walnut
Gibson 'Ripper' bass, nat-

ural
Guild S90, Sunburst
Guild S100, black
Guild X500, natural, semi/

acc.
Fender Strats S/B, nat-

ural, mahogany
Fender Tele's S/B, blonde,

etc.
Fender Pre Bass, S/B,

natural, mahogany

Fender Pre Bass fretless,
S/B

Fender Jazz Bass, S/B,
walnut

USED GUITARS
Gretsch Country Gentle-

man
Fender Precision Bass,

1961
Fender Telecaster, left

hand
Fender Stratocaster
AMPLIFICATION
Fender Dual Showman
Fender Bassman 100
Kustom 250/2
Acoustic 155
Peavey Standard
Peavey Musician
PLUS : Marshall, Carlsbro,
Orange, Wem, Traynor,
Sound City, Marlbro, HH,
Custom Sound, Lem.

THIS IS BUT A FEW - MOST DEFINITELY THE BEST RANGE OF
QUALITY GEAR IN THE NORTH - TRY US AND SEE FOR YOURSELF

THE TONY SAVILLE MUSIC CENTRE
PETER HOUSE, LOWER MOSLEY STREET,

MANCHESTER 2.
(adjacent Midland Hotel). Tel: 061-236-4012

r

:DISTRIBUTED
IN THE U.K. BY:- top gear MUSICAL WHOLESALE COMPANY

HARBOUR WAY, SHOREHAM BY SEA, SUSSEX BN4 51-15_,,,A
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with 8 pedals, 2 knee levers,
case and VAT. Continuing up
the scale to the four -figure
mark is the Emmons D10 fea-
turing eight pedals, four knee
levers, double -wound pick-up,
wooden neck inserts and vol-
ume pedal (plus case). It's
finished in red bird's-eye
maple.

One neck is tuned to E ninth
and the other to C sixth. ZB
didn't specify an exact price,
but it is well over £1,000 -
"but the price could well go
down depending on other vari-
ables." Rob Maskell will han-
dle any inquiries.

Where to write for further
information:
Arc MusicaP Instruments -
23A High Street, Camberley,
Surrey. GU15 3RB.
Boosey and Hawkes Ltd. - St.
Giles Music Centre, 16-18 St.
Giles High Street, London WC2.
CBS/Arbiter Ltd. - Fender
Soundhouse, 213-215 Totten-
ham Court Road, London W1P
9AF.
J. T. Coppock (Leeds) Ltd. -
Royds Lane, Leeds 12.
Fletcher, Coppock and Newman
Ltd. - Shelton House, 39-41
Shelton Street, London WC2H
9HL.
Framus-W. Streit Esq., Framus
Ltd., Highview Road, Light -
water, Surrey.
John Hornby Skewes & Co,
Ltd, Salem House, Main Street,
Garforth, Leeds.
Macari's Ltd. - 122 Charing
Cross Road, London WC2.
Orange - Orange Musical Ind-
ustries, 3/4 New Compton
Street, London WC2.

ZB twin neck custom eight -pedal steel guitar

EKO Rio Bravo 12 -string jumbo guitar

Rose, Morris & Co. Ltd., -
32-34 Gordon House Road,
London NW5.
Rosen' & Co. Ltd. - 138-140
Old Street, London EC1V 9BL.

Henri Selmer & Co. Ltd., -
Woolpack Lane, Braintree, Es-
sex CM7 6BB.
Summerfield Brothers - Salt -
meadows, Gateshead, NE8 3AJ.

Top Gear Musical Wholesale
Co., -5 Denmark Street, Lon-
don WC2H 8LP.
ZB Guitars (UK), 2 Upper Fant
Road, Maidstone, Kent,
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NEXT
MONTH
IN BEAT

The March issue of Beat will include a com-
prehensive preview of exhibits at the 1975
Frankfurt International Fair.

PLUS

Special features on :

John McLaughlin

Ginger Baker

Jeff Wayne

Status Quo

AND

An examination of what Radio will be doing
for the music scene in 1975.

BOUNCING

FROM

We can't promise the ROLAND SPACE ECHO unit has been used

in the heavens, but it's used like hell on earth.

High quality continuous
cassette Tape Echo units.
The employment of a
2 -track, full channel
head eliminates noise
and improves tonal
quality.
MODEL RE -100 Without Reverb
MODEL RE -200 With Reverb

) for those in search of professional sounds.

Roland Ask your local music store about the range of Roland effects units.

C=C=I

WORCESTER RADIO WORCESTER PRODUCTIONS
MUSIC CENTRE
RUSSELL & DORRELL
HIGH STREET
WORCESTER
Tel: 20279 - 24 hr. Answering

21112

5 STAR
PROFESSIONAL

SERVICE

* 8 TRACK RECORDING STUDIO
* OPEN - 24 HRS. PER DAY -7 DAYS PER WEEK
* MOOG - ORGAN - PIANO - ELECTRIC PIANO
* £11 PER HOUR - BLOCK BOOKINGS BY

ARRANGEMENT
* SESSION MUSICIANS AVAILABLE

Altec Sound Equipment byTheatre Projects

1218 Portable music speaker

,ALT. EC

For further information on the Altec range
of sound equipment please fill in the
coupon below and return to:
Theatre Projects/Sole UK Agents
10 Long Acre London WC2E 9LN
Telephone 01-240 5411

Please send me further information on the Altec range
Name:

Address:

Telephone Number:

I am particularly interested in:
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SY'REETA
'I do what I believe, I do my own thinking and

it's too bad if anyone prefers me to go another way'
SYREETA Wright, ex-wife of

Stevie Wonder, is suspicious
of the term 'soul'. She thinks
it refers to music made by black
musicians but other than that
she says, 'why call anything,
anything'.

She prefers quality of music
than finding music via a term
which categorises a style of
music. She says, 'I like good
music, so long as it's good,
whatever its so-called type. My
music is personal, giving my

flavour, evolving into something
felt; the thing is communicating
those things, relating them to
people who listen.'

Writing
Much of her music is written

by Stevie Wonder, though the
lady is increasing her self -
penned output. She has, of
course, written many of Stevie's
lyrics, particularly on the two
albums, Where I'm Coming

From and Music Of My Mind.
In 1974 she took to the road

for the first time playing gigs
in American clubs.

She says, 'I do what I believe.
I go my way of thinking and
it's too bad if anyone prefers
me to go another way. Lord, I

take care of myself and one
thing helping me is what is
termed Transcendental Medita-
tion, a scientific technique.'

Independent in spirit she
might be, yet that Stevie Won-

der influence is marked, if only
because she will happily talk
about the great Motown super-
star.

'Do you know,' she says, 'he
has five years of music stacked
away and that guy is miles away
ahead of anyone else.

'People are only understand-
ing what he did three years
back.

'I don't think "super -star"
labels worry him one iota. I hope
it will not ever affect me. What
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SYREETA
'I don't want it to become a job'

does it mean to have a number
one soul record, or a number
one? You waste your time stand-
ing in adulation. I want to re-
main innocent and reflect an
honesty in my music. I don't
want it to become a job.'

Lyrics are not throw -away
items for Syreeta. She says her
writing for Stevie took time. 'He
would come around and dump
some tapes and go off and I lis-
ten to the melody a million
times.

'When you hear, you day-
dream. I usually sit back and
relax and listen and then ideas
come and words and melody
blend.

Self-confidence
'When I make my own music,

I usually hum a tune on to
tape and then someone puts
chords to it. I enjoy this pro-
cess. I find myself able to
master things I formerly was
only learning and at the same
time I gain self-confidence.'

This self-confidence, Syreeta
says, will become more evident
on her third album and her in-
creased musical freedom does
owe something to the '74 tour-
ing.

It was, she believes, the
beginning of making her into a
future star.

She was bringing her music
to the people, which is some-
thing she wants to do more than
anything else. With most people
such a statement sounds a bor-
ing cliché. This lady makes it
sound fresh, and wholesome as
her music.

First attempts
Her present feeling about

things going her way is given
impetus by comparing current
interest in her music with her
first attempts on disc.

'I was Rita Wright. I sang
something called / Can't Give
Back The Love I Feel. It was a
disaster. It was a flop. At least
they still allowed me into the
world of providing backing
vocals at Motown and gave me
a secretary's job when I wasn't
in the studio.'

She did get another chance
and found herself working close-
ly with Stevie Wonder, 'I've
been involved, very involved,

on a musical level with Stevie.
The guy's a genius and you
don't let a genius go. He's
someone who knows and can
bring out the best in me. Sud-
denly I've discovered the depths
in my singing and ability not
only to write lyrics but also
music.

'Stevie is into every kind of
music people give a term to
and much more; with him the
possibilities are endless. He can
write five hit tunes in one after-
noon. He doesn't have day or
night in a time sense, he just
goes on and you wonder
whether you can possibly keep
up with him and when you lose
him, how you can get back on
track with him.'

Syreeta is concerned that no
one should think her part of
some Stevie Wonder music ma-
chine. Indeed meeting her is to
realise she does possess an in-
dependent streak which no man
will quell.

Very free
'I had a five -piece backing

band and it was done without
Stevie, the arrangements I mean.
The whole thing was very free
with no set pattern. I relied very
much on the evening's mood.

'It was spontaneous and not
choreographed and I ad-libbed
and joked and I had a great deal
of fun. The audience seemed to
take things very well!'

Some of this spontaneity
doubtless comes from one of
the main influences in Syreeta's
background, jazz music. 'I was
late into my teens before I

heard pop music, maybe that's
why I understand Stevie's
music with its endless variety.
I don't think about proving my-
self. I sing with emotion and
regardless of what anyone else
thinks.'

Syreeta says, 'I've been in the
background at Motown for six
years or so. I've seen mistakes
made by other people and I've
learnt from them. In any case,
what I don't understand I can
ask Gordy or Stevie about.

Motown has virtually moved
from Detroit to Los Angeles and
now has plans for branching
into plays and films. Syreeta
sees her future there too, but
for the moment is out to make
herself a singing star.
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BEAT INSTRUMENTArS EQUIPMENT PRICE GUIDE
Please note: All prices are recommended retail prices and are subject to alteration without notice.(Whilst every endeavour
is always made to ensure that all prices listed here are correct at the time of going to press, it is always advisable to check
with your local dealer.) All prices include VAT.

GUITARS
BOOSEY ft
HAWKES

ANGELICA
2841 Classic 13.69
2842 Full-size Classic 14.66
2851 Full-size Classic 18.40
2860 Folk 27.43
2861 Jumbo 29.37
2862 12 -string 33.30
2873 Solid elec red 55.90
2874 Solid elec oak 70.63
LAN DOLA
SL23 Classic 16.66
V66 Jumbo 31.13
V7I Western 34.32
V72 Jumbo 30.77
V73 12 -string 44.69
LA MANCHA
2887 Estudante . 2645
2888 Festival . 28.45
2890 Artista 3812
2891 Solista 4905
2892 Gran Maestro 7257
2893 Granada 7849
DI GIORGIO
No. 16 Signorina 3531
No. 18 Estudante 35.31
No. 28 Classico 43.18
No. 36 Bel Som 6475
No. 30 Amazon. 49.00
No. 6 Folk . 56.70
No. 12, 12 -string 70.65
VITTORO
569 Small size 1272
570 Small -size Classic 13.45
HARMONY
6600 Flat Top 95-40
6560 Jumbo.. 88.72
6382 Folk.. 77.00
1269 12 -string.. 105.45
KYOTO
9765 Small-sizeClassic 15.22
9766 Full-size Classic. 20.68
9767 Full-size Classic. 26-00
9768 Jumbo 'Hum-

ming Bird'. 30.45
PEREZ
605 Full-size Classic 14.66
TAKE HARU
GT85 Full-size Classic 28.42
GTI20 Full-size Clas-

sic. 35.20
GTI80 Full-size Clas-

sic. 44.17
GT100 Jumbo. 31.89
GT200 Jumbo. 51.00

CBS/ARBITER

FENDER
Electrics:
Jazzmaster Sunburst 37044
Jaguar Sunburst 401.76
Stratocaster S/bst 275 40
Ditto, tremelo. 318 60

334 80
358.56
262.44
316-44
23004
284.12
150.12
13824

Telecaster d/I
Ditto, tremelo
Telecaster Ctm
Ditto, tremelo
Telecaster Std
Ditto, tremelo
Bronco, red
Musicmaster.
Mustang. 213.84
Telecaster Thinline 34020
Ditto, tremelo. 376.92
Precision bass 24948
Ditto, narrow neck 26568
Precisionbass,fretless 249.48
Jazz bass. 299.16
Telecaster bass 26352
Mustang bass. 23544
Bass VI 37044
Musicmaster bass 119.88
Pedal steel 2000 1140.48
Pedal steel 1000 948.42
Pedal steel 800 71928
Pedal steel 400. 513.00
Stringmaster steel 306.72
Dual Six steel 221.40
De luxe Six steel 135.00

De luxe Eight steel 150.02
Studio d/I steel. 113.40
Champ. steel. 87.48
Acoustics:
FC-10f Classic 29.43
FC-I0 Classic. 3256
FC-20 3985
FC-30 5108
FC-40 58.21
F -I 5. 38.23
F-25.. 44.50
F-35. 4887
F-45. 49-90
F -55-I2 6075
F-65. 6086
F-75.. 77.76
F-85 103.14
F-95. 132.19
Elec. Violin.. 241.92
Elec. Mandolin. 15984
ARBITER
Acoustic:
C -I0 Classic
C -I 5 Classic
C-20 Classic
1-110 Jumbo.
1-115 Jumbo.
J-120 Jumbo.
J-125 Jumbo.
J-130 Jumbo.
Electric:
E-250 I p/u solid
E-255 2 p/u solid
E-260 bass.
Elecs. (w/cs.)
E-210 L.P. S/B
E-215 L.P. S/B
E-220 S.G
E-225 Flying 'V'.
E-230 S.G..
E-235 MM copy (no

cs.)

22-68
34.56
48.82
31-30
39.42
42-66
4536
78.86

24.30
27-54
37.26

81.00
90.72

112-32
104.76
93.96

97.20

CLEARTONE

MELODY
1200 12/s Folk
1250 12/s Folk Elec
500 Folk.
525 Folk Elec.
325 Folk.
460 Classic.
450
350
600
1300

MIAMI
FTI Elec.
FT2 Elec.
FTI Bass.

TA NTARRA
4195 Classic

GUYATONE
HG9I Steel
HG306 Steel
HG I 88C Steel

KLIRA
Westbury Jumbo
310 Electric
360 Bass.
Blue Hill 6
Blue Hill 12
SM8 Solid
SM9 Solid
Westside..
SMI9 Bass
355 Bass.
149 Classic.

C.M.I.
CMI Custom VI.
CMI Custom IV.
CMI Salisbury
SG2S
SGIOB..
ST300..

HASHIMOTO
G100
G 130
G 160
G200
G250

3486
43.72
30.81
38.10
1300
29.95
21.82
15-34
34.48
39-38

25.36
29.93
32.64

18.28

2066
55.52
85-72

64.79
64-79
68.20
58.78
62.17
80.13
90.58

113-81
9718
7587
27.62

109.96
122.76
10996
42-72
41-64
6442

38.73
44-18
51.42
57.79
68.68

J. T. COPPOCK

ANTORIA
2355 Big John S.Ac.

Sunburst..
2355M Big John S.Ac.

Maple..
2357 Mr. Strad Violin

Bs
2350G Memphis Cus-

tom.
2350 Memphis std
2350ctm Custom Sun-

burst.
2350L Memphis std

I/h..
2351 Memphis d/l.
2351DX Memphis d/I
2351M Memphis Ori-

ginal
2391N Memphis

Natural.
2405 Memphis Ori-

ginal d/1
2350B Memphis bs
2354 Woodstock
23545 Woodstock std
2354SL Left -Hand.
2377 Woodstock pro
2382 Woodstock CI .
2383 Woodstock ctm
2338 Woodstock std.
2347 Woodstock jun.
2394 Woodstock nat.
2354B Woodstock bs
2354LB Woodstock

long bs.
2352 Clipper.
2352M Clipper d/I..
2352 Deluxe.
2352 Custom.
2353 Clipper long bs.
2353LDX Clipper

long bs black.
2368 Clipper Fireball
2365 Dixiemaster
2365B Dixie bs.
23668 Marksman
2366FLB Fretless bs
2375 Rocketman

Rosewood fb.
2375 Rocketman

Maple fb.
2375W Rocketman

White.
2375L Sunburst l/h.
2375N Rocketman

Natural.
2375 Ash
2376 Dixie Fireball bs
2386 Memphis ctm d/I
2386L Left -Hand
2384 Clipper d/I II
2385 Clipper Tallboy

bs.
1912 Twincaster
1917 Twincaster bs
1755 Soundmaster II.
1752/4 Soundmaster

bs..
2370Semi-Acoustic Id
2371 Semi -Acoustic

bs..
2374 Semi -Acoustic Id
6986 Gt. Westrn.elec
684E Super Electric
698 Gt Wstrn jbo.
698M Gt Wstrn jbo
696 Gentleman Jim
693 Gentleman Jim

d/l..
684/12 Super Jumbo.
684/6 Super Jumbo
684/6L Left -Hand
628/12 Californian jbo
628 Californian jbo
79 Californian fk
627/12 Bronco jbo
627 Bronco jbo.
627L Left-Hand.
62 Bronco fk.
357 Folk.
697 Dreadnought..
695 Nashville 6

758 Gt Wstrn Artiste
jbo.

757 Gt Wstrn std.
756 Herald.
YAMAKI
112 6-str fk 4700

110.00 115 6-str jbo. 68-00
120 6-str jbo 8750

122.00 215 12-str jbo 8150
220 12-str jbo. 90.50

51.00 225 12-str jbo 101.00
TAMA

8350 3550S Grand Concert 96.00
77.50 3550P Grand Concert 9300

3558S Jumbo. 12950
83-00 3557S 10600

3560S 144.00
35615. 130.50
ANTORIA CONCERT
F2871 Flamenco...-. 102.00
2858 Solo Grnd Con-

cert 102.00
2855. 58.00
2851.. 53.00
2850. 43.00
2841. 5100
2840.. 4900
2839. 4250
ANTORIA CLASSICAL
RA2.. 33.50
361. 3250
HAWAIIAN
2391 Outfit 7050
2390 Guitar only 23.50
NATIONAL DOBRO
GUITARS
30 Gold enamel finish 158.00

86.50 33D Diamond Etch
5400 design. 200-00
61.00 36 Hand -engraved
90.00 design. 226.00
77.50 DOBRO GUITARS
6300 'Bluegrass', round

neck 177.00
'Hound Dog', square

neck 177.00

83.50
8650
9900

93.00

83.50

133.50
78.50
73.50
70.50
80.50
88.50
93.00

119.00
102.00
10400
83.50
7650

75.50
70.00
63.00
83.50
81.50
81:50

112-00
63.00
80.50

DALLAS

87.50 HAYMAN
1010 Solid 3 p/u 137.27

93.50 2020 Semi-Acstc 167.40
3030 Solid 2 p/u 138.94

98.00 1010H Humbucking
97-00 143.96

2020H Humbucking
05.00 P/u's.. 175.77
28.50 3030H Humbucking
06.00 p/u's..
30-50 4040 Solid bs 167.40
37-50 5050 Sem i-Acstc bs 184.14
18.00 GIANNINI

AWN20 Classic 19.25
16.00 AWN30 Classic...- 21.76
49.00 AWN60 30.13
51.00 AWN85 Classic 43-52
52.00 GS460 Jumbo 40.18

GS570. 48.55
42-50 CRAGS Craviola 53.57
85.50 CRA6N Craviola 50.22

CRA 1 2S 12-str Cra-
81.50 viola 59.43
94.00 TORRE AND
78.50 CLASSICAL GUITARS
61-00 4424 Torre Student 15-07
66.50 4436 Torre Chica.. . 15.07
77.50 4431 Torre Classic 2093
54.00 4418 Torre Granada. 35.49

4415 Spagnola 22.60
57.00 SOON Korean clas ny-
61.50 Ion str. 10.04
54.00 503SA Korean sz stl
58-00 str.. 8.37
58.00 Georgian 4/4 sz. 10.04
51.00 4435 Cossack 3/4 sz 8.37
37.50 1672 sz. 11.72
52.00 4427 Martin Coletti 8.37
44.00 !EDSON ELECTRIC
51.00 GUITARS
35.50 4455 I p/u solid. 26.78
41.00 4456 2 p/u solid trem 31.81
75.50 4457 2 p/u solid bs 40.18
43.50 4458.2 p/u Semi -At 31.81

4444 Jet elec outfit
4445 Jet bs outfit
4454 Scimitar bs
4459 Hawaiian outfit
4449 Super Jet
4448 Interceptor
4450 Sabre bs..
4460 Strato Copy.
J EDSON JUMBO
GUITARS
4464 Dallas VI
4465 Dallas XII.
4494 Artist.
4495 Artist 12 str
4497 Supreme
KI349 Hummingbird

Santos.
4489 Western Red

75.33
75.33
49.05
50.22
83-70
60.26
78.68
87.05

33.48
36.83
40.18
43.52
93.74
33.48
16.77
16.49

DAN ARMSTRONG

6-str gtr w/cs. 194.40
6-str bs. 30" sc, w/cs 210.60
4-str bs. 30" sc. w/cs 202.50
4-str bs, 34" sc. w/cs 20250

DAVOLI

GHERSON
L/2 F.R., mahogany
L/2 F.R., gold, I/h
L/2 F.R., walnut
L/2 sunburst
L/2 walnut.
L/2 mahogany
G2 Bass, natural
G/S Bass, cherry
G/2 walnut.
G/2 ivory.
G/3 Tremolo, ivory
L/2 Bass, sunburst
L/2 Bass, black
Jazz Bass, cherry/sun
lazz Bass, natural
Jazz Bass, I/h
L/2 F.R., I/h mahogany
L/2 mahog. (chrome)
L/2 black
G/2 Tremolo, walnut
G/2 Tremolo, ivory
G/2 Tremolo, cherry
G/2 cherry.
G/3 Tremolo, walnut
G/3 Tremolo, cherry
L/2 Bass, gold/mahog.
G/2 Bass walnut
G/2 Bass, ivory.
All with hard case,

strap and lead

105.40
113.40
105-40
88.56
88.56
88.56
91.80
89.64
84.24
79.92
89.64
89.64
87.48
88.56
91.80

102-60
113.40
86.40
88.56
88.56
86.40
88.56
84.24
91.80
91.80
91-80
89-64
87.48

FLETCHER,
COPPOCK Er
NEWMAN

KIM BARA
N 105 Classical 24-25
NI06 Classical 26.50
N 169 Classical 29-95
NI75 Classical 32.49
N28 Classical. 34-85
N29 Classical. 39.85
N81 Classical. 45-00
N108 Classical 49-85
N74 Classical w /ca.._ 70.00
N75 Classical w/cs 82.30
N76 Classical wits.- 94.60
N30 Folk 29.95
N71 Jumbo 36.25
N72 12 st 38.50
N73 Jumbo 47.50
NI07 12 st. 49.75
NI09 Jumbo. 51.95
N95 Custom C&W

w/cs 94.65
N96 Custom C&W

w/cs 94.65
NI 14 solid elec blk

w/cs 89.95
NI IS solid gold w/cs. 89.95

NI 16 solid sun w/cs. 89.95
N 117 solid nat w/cs 89.95
N118 solid mahog

w/cs 78.95
N 119 solid sun w/cs 98.40
N120 solid white w/cs 98.40
NI21 solid nat w/cs 106.80
RESONATA
N87 Classical. 17.90
N89 Classical. 24.55
VICTOR GARCIA
N187 Spanish 21.60
NI 18 Spanish 2360
N189 Spanish 27-45
LORENZO
N98 Student. 11.95
NI I I Classical 14.95
N99 Classical. 16.45
NI00 Classical 18.70
NI01 Classical 22 45
N110 Folk 14.45
NI02 Folk. 21.35
N103 Jumbo. 23.50
COLUMBUS
N78 Jumbo 29.38
N167 C&W Jumbo 35-95
N36 Semi Ac 6 st 42.50
N 113 Solid. 39.95
N85 solid blk. 47.95
N85/5 solid sun. 47.95
N54 Solid 46.95
N66 solid bass 48.95
N77 solid bass 48.95
N82 solid 3 pu 49.70
NI 129 Elec mandolin 29.95
N83 solid 34.95
N84 solid bs
SHELTON E
N5010 Folk banjo 3555
N5015 Solo bjo wits 67.45
NI140 Lute 6 str 7395
N 1141 Lute 15 str 212.00
N1100 Balalaika 6 str 13-95
N5009 like banjo 9.25
N1124 Mandolin 13.30

FRAMUS

5/19 Classic 51.50
5/23 Classic 68.95
5/32 Classic 101.50
5/ 196 Texan 67.70
FS/196 Falcon 109.30
5/197 lbo 114.50
D style 175.60
Cowboy. 201-60
5/296 Texan 12 78.10
FS/296 Falcon 117.10
FS/74 solid. 77.80
5/155 solid. 110.60
5/360 solid. 192-60
solid 223.80
solid w/cs 351.31
solid w/cs 482.00
1/156-2 bs 77.80
1/375 bs. 95.00
5/380 bs. 140.50
Std. di!, bs. 223-80
5/120 s/ac 192.60
5/60 gtr. 117.10
AZ/I0. 333.10
6/41 mandolin 46.30
6/41 elec.. 58.65
0/4 steel 72.90
SL/800-2 Hawaiian 301.80
FS/1000 ped 694.75
FS/2000 ped 931.50
6/174 bjo 80.70
6/175 bjo 87.20
6/175 bit, 91.10
6/176 bjo 85.90
6/178 mandolin. 82-00
N-74 bjo 143.10
N-75 bjo. 148.30
N-76 bjo 152.25
M/75 bjo. 143.80

G.M.S.

PICATO STRINGS (sets)
ES77:elec 1.88
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0L77 Rock & Roll.... 2:00 C103N Classic 17.57
77 It. gauge, elec 2.00 1C.6005 Folk. 21.60
P750 med. gauge, elec 2.25 SG I Classic 16.59
735L Bass, round wnd 5.43 C.104N Classic. 27.98
735M Bass, rnd. wnd . 4.90 WF.S Western 22-49
736L Bass, nylon wnd 5.43 580 Classic. 15.98
736M Bass, nylon wnd 5.43 TERADA
738L Bass, flat wnd... 5.43 G.306 Classic. 31.75
738M Bass, flat wnd.. 4.90 G.307 Classic. 44.18
727 'Gold', Folk 2.23 G.309 Classic. 51:99
P727 'Gold', C&W... 32.2 G.310 Classic. 54.57
P12 'Gold', 12 -string. 3.67 G.330 Classic. 91.57
76 'Gold', Classic..... I.78 F.602 Folk. 39.53

FW.6I 3 Western 57.14
W.623 12/s Western. 61-29

HOHNER* FW.6 I 4 Western--
FW.6I 5 Western

49:85
55.16

JW.835 Western 104.82

HOHNER ELEC
52G Solid 36.90
SG2000 Custom Solid 5635
SG220V Solid 46.45
SG I B Bass. 4220
LP200G Solid. 52-00
TF200 Solid 39-30
SE2B Bass 40-50
SE2T Solid. 28-65
FBIW Bass. 47.40
SPI Solid 20.05
FT2T Solid. 27.00
AT2T Solid. 26.45

ZENTA
FT. I Electric. 30.68
FT.2T Electric 3458
FT.20B Electric. 45.59
GE. I Electric. 29-53
GE 2T Electric 35.22
ME 20TS Electric 52-63
SC.33T Electric. 48.06
LE.200 Electric 97.20
LE.200B Electric 108.49
GUYATONE
HG.9I Hawaiian 27.91
HG.I06 Hawaiian 6348

MB200B Bass. 37:00
PM302 Semi -ac 45-35
PM302B 46.95 IVOR
LG23R Solid. 7645
Model XK250/25 I /252 172.90 MAIRANTS
.113200 65.80
LE200. 65.45 MARTIN
SA200 Semi -ac 44.45 D.4I Prices on request
MORIDAIRA D.35
841 Classic. 2290 D.28
842 Classic 27.35 D.12.28.
843 Classic. 29-90 000.28
844 Classic. 33.76 000.18.
845 Classic. 39-90 00.21
846 Cla-sic. 55-50 016.NY
847 Jumbo. 45-85 SAK URA
848 Jumbo. 59-75 Elec Les Paul Copies:
849 12 String. 59:00 L.S.2. S/B inc. case.... 49-00
850 Western. 99-50 L.S.2.B. inc case. 54.00
F301 Folk. 38.95 L.S.2.GDS inc case.... 59-00
F303 Folk. 51-25 Flat Top:
W613 Western. 95.50 TF.I20 . 35.00
WEI030 Jumbo with F.339R.. 42.50

pick-up 51.65 F.300 21:00
M USIMA Classical:
16I2N Acoustic...... 12-00 C.1365 70.00
16125 Acoustic 1200 C.1325 45.00
1600 Acoustic 14.75 TG.30. 26.00
730 Classic. 16.50 TG.20. 23.00
731 Classic. 18.00 TG.I0... 2000
732 Classic. 22.50 C.I 14B 19.00
TAKEHARU C.I I 3A.. 17:00
G85 Classic 27-20 ASTURIAS
120 Classic. 32.65 Classical:
180 Classic. 43.55 C.1405 wits.. 100.00
MORIDAIRA BANJOS HITS U MA
FBI R 4 -string 36:55 JF201 Folk, steel st'ng 19.00
FB2R 5 -string 3795 1E202 Folk, steel st'ng 22-50
GB I 6 -string 39-30 JF203 Folk, steel seng 27.50
HONDO Cases for above. 13.00
H305 Acoustic 10.25 JW303 Jumbo, steel
H315 Classic. 15.00 strung. 30.00
H3I0 Classic. 16.95 JW304 Jumbo. 3500
H320 Classic. 22.00 JW305 Jumbo.. 45.00
HI30 Folk. 18.55 JW303/12 Jumbo... 35.00
H155 Jumbo. 22.50 JW304/12 Jumbo-- 4000

JW305/12 Jumbo-- 4500
JOI01 Classical. 20-00
JG102 Classical. 25.00

HORNBY-SKEWES JG103 Classical. 30.00
JC42 Classical 35.00

Neutschmann H/made
Baroque. 48.11

JC45 Classical w/case
JC46 Classical w/case

100.00
120.00

Thesdor Dungor 15
TD H/made Classic 146.28

KASUGA JOHN BIRCH
G.3I2 Classic. 45.11

SCSL Elec
SCDL Elec.
Twin -neck.

237-60
216.00
378-00

G.314 Classic. 50.32
G.3I6 Classic. 58.38
G.318 Classic. 68.73
F.310 Classic. 99.82
F.2I I Folk 49.39
D.212 Western. 55.34
T.213 12/s Western 62.67

Strat copy.
'Rickenbircher'bsfrm
SVL (Flying V)

24840
237:60
216-00

F.411 Folk. 69-24 Custom gtrs to order.
D.412 Western. 75-36
T.413 12/s Western 82 79

KEMBLEF.61I Folk. 70.71
D.612 Western. 77.34
T.613 12/s Western 8628
F.811 Folk. 89:67 YAMAHA
D.812 Western. 94.54 Classics:
T.8I3 12/s Western 06-97 G55 32.80
KSG.2 Electric. 15.51 G60. 28.47
KSG.2T Electric 19.96 G65. 36.53
KLG.2 Electric. 26.20 G85. 29.95
KLG.2G Electric 28.42 G90. 39-36
KJB.2 Bass. 37-70 G120.... 44.78
KCG.3 Electric. 39.51 GI50 50.07
KLG.,25 Electric 35:83 GI 80 60.33
LARK G220 73.45
M5309 Plectrum. 6.67 G280 90.30
PALMA GC3 handmade. 108.00
SI612 Plectrum. 14.68 GC6 handmade 156.10
ST1612 Plectrum..... 15.02 GCIO handmade 212.07
NI612 Classic 15.22 S50A Steel Str 26.82

To avoid unnecessary repeti-
tion, certain abbreviations are
frequently used in our listings:
electric - elec ; custom - ctm ;
semi -acoustic - s/ac ; organ -
org ; professional - pro ; standard
- std , acoustic - ac ; folk - fk ;
bass - bs; string - str ; de luxe -
d/1 ; jumbo - jbo; piano - pno ;
left hand- I/h. scale sc ; case -
cs ; banjo - bjo ; monitor - mt.

Folk:
FG75
FGIION.
FG 150
FGI60 jumbo.
FG I 70
FG200 jumbo
FG200N jumbo.
FG260 jbo I 2-str
FG280 jumbo.
FG300N jumbo.
FG360 jumbo.
FG580 jumbo
FG630 jbo 12-scr
FGI500 handmade
FG2000 handmade
Folk w/p.u.:
FG1I0E.
FG 160E.
Semi -Acoustic:
SA30
SA60..
SA90
SA75 Bass
Solids:
SG30
SG35
SG40
SG45
SG85
SB35 Bass
SBL55 Bass.
SBL75 Bass.
Acoustic - Electrics:
AEI I
AE I2
AE I8

38-59
42.67
45 99
52.96
54-17
54.67
66.00
76-69
77-98

103.46
110-00
133.70
172-08
343.63
391.75

53.02
64-80

84-43
189.65
238:91
198-55

83.45
01.13
12.90
17.83
73.76
01-13
47:28
71-82

47-27
216-36
284.06

ORANGE*

Orange custom guitar
Case

275:00
27:50

B. L. PAGE*

MICRO -FRETS
Calibra.. 165-00
Calibra I.. 184-80
Signature 211.20
Signature Custom 211.20
Swinger. 211-20
Stage II.. 224-40
Swinger Customised 244.20
Spacetone. 277.20
Huntington.. 330-00
Baritone 6/s Bass 198.00
Signature Bass.. 184-80
Stage II.. 184-80
Husky. 211.20
Thundermaster. 264.00

ROSE -MORRIS

ELECTRICS
SHAFTESBURY
Ned Callan Cody

w/bg.. 152.15
Ned Callan Cody Bs

w/bg. 157.10
Ned Callan Hombre

w/bg.. 115.50
New Callan Hombre

Bs w/bg 125.50
3413 78.54
3414 6-str 96:22
as above w/cs.. 114.62
3415 Bs.. 83.45
as above w/cs. 105.05
3417 73.62

OVATION
Breadwinner. 225.82
Deacon 284.58

28-88
43-55

49.05
52-85
60.45
41.18
43.39
55-44
38-90
41-60
53.03
55-91
59-76

42:27

176.72
245-46

225.82

274.90
225:82
176.73
255.27
255.27

105-04
123.74
140.43
159-08
176.76
31-80
39.77

55.50

46.15

60:87
73:66
75.33
67-75

57.00
63-00
39.95
47-74
46-65

52.18
29-20
16-71
16.40
28-95
33.95
47.12
54.40
79-35
88:64
67.71
89:14
22-10

TOP TWENTY
1970 6-str
1971 bs
AVON
3403A 2 p/u
3403B 2 p/u w/bg
3403C 2 p/u w/cs.
3404A 2 p/u..
3404B 2 p/u w/bg
3404C 2 p/u w/cs
3405A 1 p/u bs.
3405B I p/u bs w/bg
3405C I p/u bs w/cs
3407A 2 p/u..

34078 2 p/u w/bg
GUYATONE
3426 steel w/cs and

stand.
ACOUSTICS
OVATION
Balladeer 6-str w/bg
Balladeer I 2-str w/bg
Glen Campbell 6-str

w/bg..
Glen Campbell 1 2-str

w/bg..
Folklore w/bg..
Classic Balladeer
Artist Elec Ac
3274 Country Elec Ac
SHAFTESBURY
WESTERNS
3190 lbo w/cs
3191 Jbo w/cs
3192 Jbo w/cs
3193 Jbo w/cs
3194 Jbo w/cs
3167 6-str Jbo
3168 12-str Jbo
SIGMA
3170 Dreadnought
3171 Grand Concert

FIk.
3172 Grand Concert

Fl k.
3173 Dreadnought
3041 Classic..
3042 Classic.. .

EKO
3131 Rio Bravo
3132 Rio Bravo 12-str
1780 Ranger.
1894 Ranger elec
1793 Ranger I2-str
1893 Ranger 12-str

elec.
1781 Ranger flk.
3135 Colorado flk
3137 Studio L flk
3140 Navajo
3141 Navajo I 2-str
3151 Sombrero -6
3152 Sombrero -12
3153 El Dorado -6
3154 El Dorado -I2
3143 El Paso
3142 El Gaucho.
3138 Studio R -M
Left-hand to order 15% extra
ARIA
3301 Resonator Gtr . 22.95
ACOUSTIC GUITARS
1512 Kansas 6-str 8.54
1511 15-11 6-str 7.27
CLASSIC GUITARS
SUZUKI
3055 63.80
3065 24-52
3066 26.53
3067 matt finish. 28.96

3068
3069
3070 handmade
3071 handmade
ALHAMBRA (Spanish)
3087 18-58
3088 23 54
3089 32-89
3090 78.49
STUDENT
3057 Dulcet.. 13 60
3058 Constanta. 8.95

ROSETTI

EPIP HO N E
FT145E Folk 55-00
FT I 05E Folk 79-95
FTI 65E 12/s Folk 89.95
EC20 Classic 44.50
FTI 30E Folk 42.95
FT135E Folk 72.95
EA260E Bass.. 95-00
EA250E Elec. 89.95
ET278 Elec. 85.00
ET280E Elec 69.95
ET275 Elec. 85-00
ET285 Bass. 95-00
ET270E Elec. 69-95
FT335 Folk. 69-95
FT350 Folk. 84.95
FT365 Folk. 95-00
FT550 Folk. 115:00
FT565 12/s. 125.00
FT I 60N 12/s Folk 67-00
FT570BL Folk 105.00
EC24 Classic. 61.50
EB98 Banjo 0/F. 125-00
EM50 Mando. 55-00
EROS
9578 Elec 66.00
9579 Elec 46.15
9585 Bass 72-00
9586 Bass 66.00
9353 Folk.. 29.99
9353E Folk Elec 35.00
9356 12/s Folk.. 37-50
9356E 12/s Folk Elec 44.00
9350 Folk.. 28-00
9351 Folk.. 34-95
9587 6/s Electric 66-00
EROS MK II SOLIDS
9711 6/s. 49.95
9712 6/s. 49-95
9713 Bass 49-95
GEISHA
9645 Classic..
9646 Classic..
9644 Classic.
KISO-SU ZUKI
9502 Classic.
9503 Classic..
9504 Classic..
9505 Classic..
9583 H /made Classic
9651 Folk..

9582 Folk..
9653 12/s Folk..
9507 Folk......
ROSETTI
Raver Elec.
Raver Bass.
TATRA
9198 Classic..
9225 Classic..
Hi -Spot Nylon.
Hi -Spot Steel.
LAN DOLA
9700/23 Classic.
9701/71 Folk
9702/66 Jumbo.
9703/72 Large Jbo
9704/73 12/s.
KYOTO
K9765 Classic
K9766 Classic
K9767 Classic
K9768 Classic
K9769 Classic
K9770 Classic
PEREZ CLASSIC
9510
ROSETTI
ELECTRONICS
Jen Pianotone..

38.28 Johnny Smith, Single
48:13 Pickup, sunburst 800-18
91.32 Super 400 CES, nat-

I 50.24 ural. 932.73
Super 400 CES, sun-

burst. 932-73
Byrdland, natural 736.36
Byrdland, sunburst 736.36
L-5 CES, sunburst 816.87
L-5 CES, natural 826-69
L -5C, Single Cutaway

Acoustic, natural 660-76
L -5C, Single Cutaway

Acoustic, sunburst 660-76
Super 400C, Single

Cutaway Acoustic,
natural. 760-91

Super 400C, Single
Cutaway Acoustic,
sunburst. 760.91

ES.175D, sunburst 380-95
ES. I 75D, natural 390:76
ES.I 50 DC, walnut 336.76
ES.I 50 DC, natural 336.76
ES.345 TD, cherry 427-09
ES.345 TD, sunburst 44084
ES.345 TD, walnut 427.09
ES.355 TD-SV, cherry 623-45
ES.355 TD-SV, walnut 623-45
ES.335 TD, cherry 342.65
ES.335 TD, sunburst 361.31
ES.335 TD, walnut 34265
ES.325 TD, cherry 255.27
ES.325 TD, walnut 265.09
Les Paul Recording 403-53
Les Paul Triumph, bs 332.84
Les Paul Signature,

gold.. 352-47
Les Paul Signature,

bs, gold. 323:02
Les Paul Signature,

brown.. 352-47
Les Paul Signature,

sunburst. 358-36
Les Paul Signature,

bs, brown. 323-02
Les Paul Signature,

bs, sunburst 328.91
Les Paul Custom,

ebony. 382-42
Les Paul Custom,

sunburst. 392.24
Les Paul De Luxe,

gold. 323.02
Les Paul De Luxe,

sunburst. 332.84
SG Custom, walnut 381.93
SG Custom, w/Bigsby

walnut.. 391.75
SG Standard, cherry. 264.11
SG Standard, walnut 270-00
SG Standard Satin,

walnut. 270-00
SG Standard, w/Bigs-

by, cherry. 273:93
SG Standard, w/Bigs-

by, walnut. 279.82
SG Standard, w/Bigs-

by, Satin walnut 279.82
SG Standard, w/Bigs-

by, Palm Pedal
cherry 283.75

SG Standard, w/Bigs-
by, Palm Pedal,
walnut. 289.64

SG Standard, w/Bigs-
17'99 by, Palm Pedal,
21-99 Satin walnut. 289.64
12.75 SG Special, cherry 234.65
11 -75 SG Special, walnut 244.47

L5 -S outfit. 633.27
14:95 L6 -S, natural maple 303:38
34-30 L6 -S, black. 293.56
31.15 L9 -S Ripper Bass,
40.75 burst... 293.56
44-65 L9 -S Ripper Bass,

natural maple 283-75
15.25 EB-3, cherry. 273.93
20-65 EB-3, walnut 283.75
26.00 .1-200 Artist outfit,
30.45 sunburst. 477.65
32.90 J-200 Artist outfit,
44-15 natural. 489-93

Dove Custom, cherry 356.40
14.95 DoveCustom, natural

top 362-29
Gospel 293:56

175 00 Heritage Custom 293.56
Hummingbird Cus-

10.99
12.50
1990

31.50
34.95
37-50
41.50
68.95
39-75
36.50
47.00
45-00

33.25
33-25

SELMER

GIBSON
Howard Roberts

Custom, sunburst. 574.36
Howard Roberts

Custom, cherry 574.36
Johnny Smith DN,

Double Pickups,
natural. 829.64

Johnny Smith D,
Double Pickups,
sunburst. 829.64

Johnny Smith N,
Single Pickup,

natural. 800.01

torn, cherry/sun-
sunburst 269-02

Hummingbird Cus-
tom, natural. 27884

Blue Ridge Custom 250-36
SJ De Luxe, natural 234-65
SJ De Luxe, sunburst 216.00
1-50 De Luxe. 195-38
J-45 De Luxe. 199-31
1-40, natural. 181-64
J-55, natural. 234:65
1-160E Custom. 250:36
B-25 De Luxe, sun-

burst. 178.69
B-25 De Luxe, natural 185-56
Blue Ridge 12 Custom 293-56
B -45-12N De Luxe 248-40
B -25-12N De Luxe 215.02
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Citation outfit, sun- 831 Solid.. 61.36 615 44.22 STUDENT GUITARS Solid (4000 series
W.M.I.burst.. 1551.27

Citation outfit, nat-
SELMER GUITARS
Rancher, 6-str, C&W 24.30

615/12.
620

51.09
49.13

APG701..
MAYA..

17.68
19.65

shape).
Solid w/Humbucking

241.92

ural. 1551.27 Rancher, I 2-str,C&W 31.91 647. 49.13 E.G.! 9.32 p/u's.. 302.40
MSA PEDAL STEEL VIVA GUITARS 647/12. 5+05 K.P I 9.82 S/Ac 6-str. 302.40 K.75 f size flk 7.50
GUITARS
CS -10, w/case 810.00
Side Kick, wicase 387.82
Micro Steel Bars 8.74
HOFNER GUITARS

Viva I. 7.73
Viva 2 8.27

755
755/12.
.754M.
LH615/12..
LH620.

49.13
5+05
98.26
55.02
53.06

HAWAIIAN GUITARS
*2391. 70.74
2390 23.56
*Price includes hard shell case

S/Ac 12-str..
S/Ac 12-str d /1 stereo
S/Ac d/I stereo
S/Ac d/1 stereo, 6-str

2 p/u..

388.80
414.72
362.88

362.88

G.I01 Student flk....
K.200 Intermediate

flk..
K.230 Mini wstrn
K.II6 Intermediate

8.95

10.95
13.95

SUMMER FIELD
HS -4580. 119.78 LH615. 4913 S/Ac d /I stereo, 6-str flk.. 11.95
Congress 50.56 355/12. 35.37 3 p/u.. 388.80 K.320 Concert flk.... 13.95Artist. 58.91
Standard. 45.65

IBANEZ CLASSIC
APG 701 17.68 LH647/I 2.. 58.95

TOP GEAR Solid bs I p/u.
Solid stereo bs 2 p/u

285.12
319.68

K.I35 Concert flk....
K.I 45 Concert flk....

13.95
14.95

HS -174 Solid. 147.27 Cl 14 19.65 MACCAFERRI S/Ac bs 406.08 K.I 55 Concert flk.... 1+95
HS -164V Solid. 77-56 304 23.56 REPLICA HARMONY K.440 Auditorium flk 17.95
Galaxie Solid. 122.73 309 25.54 MAC. I 98.26 Opus V Dreadnought 150.66 GUILD K.240 Auditorium flk 17.95
HS -185 Artist Solid,

bs.. 9+25
361. 28.49
362. 31.43

MAC. 2
MAC. 3

98.26
117.91

Opus X Jumbo
Regal d/I Dread-

150.66 B'grass Dreadnought
(mahog). 172.80

K.450 Auditorium flk
2 scratch plates.... 18.95

HS -182 Solid, bs 84.44 363 34.88 CSL & IBANEZ nought. 95.41 B'grass Dreadnought KD28 Jbo wstrn 23.50
Violin, bs 103.09 364 40.29 ELECTRIC Sovereign Jumbo. 88.72 (mahog) I/h 190.08 K.520 Jbo wstrn 27.50
Professional Solid, bs 67.75 370 37.23 *2350 90.39 D/I Grand Concert... 82.02 B'grass Dreadnought K.520-12 Jbo 12 str... 32.50
Western Jumbo, 6-str 76.58 375 43.23 *FG360S 93.35 Dreadnought H6690. 53.56 (Nat). 207.36 K.530 Jbo wstrn 28.50
Western Jumbo, 12- .2858 108.09 .2351DX 115.94 Grand Concert Flk- B'grass Dreadnought KDG.77 D/I flk w/cs. 58.95

str. 81.98 *2862 216.18 *23510XCS 108.09 Mahog. 53.56 (Sunbst). 207.36 KDG.70 D/I jbo 3+50
Western Jumbo Elec- TAMURA HAND -MADE *2341. 120.00 Grand Concert Flk B'grass Dreadnought KDG.88 D/I jbo w/cs. 66.00

tric -Acoustic. 95.24 CONCERT *234IDX 152.00 H6390 41.85 (Nat) I/h.. 228.09 KDG.8 I 2 D/I 12 str
Blue Grass, 6-str Jbo. 71.18 *P35 117.91 *2350W. 115.00 Tenor Guitar. 50.22 B'grasslubileeDread- w/cs 69.95
Blue Grass, 12-str Jbo 77.07 *P45 147.39 *2408. 150.00 Regal Dreadnought nought. 250.56 Classic:
Arizona Jbo flattop,

6-str 5+00
*P55 171.95
*P60. 186.70

52409B.
*2342

165.00
110.00

12-str.
Grand Concert 12-str

105.46
63.61

B'grasslubileeDread-
nought l/h 275.61

KC.265 Student
K.112 Student

10.95
11.95

Arizona Jbo flattop,
12-str ' 57.93

.P80 207.81
*P100. 270.23

*2343.
*2349

120.00
132.66

Sovereign 4-str tenor
bjo w/resonator &

Swell back Dread-
nought (maple).. 250.56

KC.333 Concert
KC.366 Concert

1+95
16.95

YAMAHA GUITARS *P150. 393.05 *2402 196.52 f/cs. 77.00 B'grass Jubilee KDG.60 0/1w/cs..... 47.50
SSOA Folk. 23.56 *F40 147.39 .2402DX 216.18 Sovereign 5-str G bjo (maple). 293.76 Electric:
FG75 flattop. 35.84 *F150. 393.05 *2404 216.18 w/resonator & f/cs 80.35 Giant Dreadnought.. 293.76 KEB.I 30 Bs long scale 2+95
FG 110 flattop 40.09 MITSURU TAMURA *2364 117.91 4-str tenor bjo w/ B'grass Special Dread- K.2B D/I bs long scale 4+50
FG140Jumbo flattop. 42.65 H/MADE CONCERT .2364B. 132.66 resonator & f/cs.. 61.93 nought. 319.68 K.2T D/I lead. 34.50
FGI60 Jumbo Flattop 52.96 51,700. 266.35 *2372. 132.66 5-str G bjo w/resona- TV Custom Dread- KE.I00 Single p/u.... 18.50
FG170 Flattop 54.17
FG200 Jumbo Flattop 5+67

*P800. 245.65
.1.1000 30+61

.2372DX
*2373

176.87
147.39

tor & f/cs
4-strtenorbjow/cs.

66.96
53.56

nought.
Dreadnought 12-str

388.80
293.76

KET.200 Twin p/u
w/trem. 23.50

FG260 12/s Jumbo .P1200 368.48 *2380 176.87 5-str G bjo w/cs 58.59 D/1 Dreadnought 12- Banjo:
Flattop. 76.69 *P1500 442.18 *2381. 191.60 Monterey Mandolin str. 362438 K.99 30 brckt wires

FG280 Jumbo Flattop 77.98 *P2000 589.58 .2399DX 196.52 and cs. 66.96 Troubadour Folk.. 146.88 wcs 58-95
FG300 Jumbo Flattop 103.46 .10P1200 (10 string). 368.48 *2387. 147.39 Baroque Mandolin w/ Troubadour Folk 1/h. 161.02 30 br/ckt w/res. 45.00
FG360 Jumbo Flattop 110.00 KOHNO HAND *2387B. 157.22 cs.. 95.41 Aragon Fk (Nat) 181.44 B.20 Promotional.... 29.95
FG580 Jumbo Flattop 133.70 MADE CONCERT .238813/5 157.22 Baroque elec Man- Aragon Fk (Sunbst).. 181.44
FG630 13/s Jumbo

Flattop.. 172.08
*MKI0 393.05
*MK15 540.45

*2388B/DX
.2388

170.00
150.00

dolin & cs
Opus 15 Grand Con-

118.85 Aragon Fk I/h (Nat) .
B'grass Fk (maple)....

199.04
293.76 Z.B.

G55A Classic. 32.80 *MK20 736.56 *LH2388B /S. 170.00 cert 150.66 B'grass Fk. 293.76

EMMONS
Pro. 010.
Pro. S 10..
Pro. S12.
SS8
SS 10
ES8.
ESIO.
GSIO
SHO-BUD
6155 Pro. II
6143 Pro. DIO
6150 Lloyd Green
6148 Pro. SIO.
6140 Professional
6I38K Maverick
6138Plaverick..
ZIrG U MARS:
Student SI O..
SIO
SI I
SIO on DIO cab.

843.38
59+00
692.18
243-49
392.72
194.40
206.18
387.81

860.55
837.44
65+90
552.08
553.08
284.32
258.46

31+09
601.85
652.90
649.96

G60A Classic. 28.47
G85A Classic. 29.95
GIO0A Classic 36.00
G130A Classic 40.00
G170A Classic 46.50
GC -3 Hand -made

Classic. 108.00
GC -5 Hand -made

Classic. 189.00
GC -10 Hand -made

Classic.. 212.07
SAXON GUITARS
813 Classic. 25.43
814 Classic. 27.98
815 Classic. 38.78
816 Classic. 45.65
812 Folk. 27.98
817 Folk. 31.91
818 Folk. 36.82
819 Jbo 35.35
820 Jbo 38.78
821 Jbo 39.76
822 Jbo, 12-str 39.76

*MK30 982.63
R. MATSOUKA
CLASSICS
*M20. 85.97
*M25. 95.80
*M30. 112.99
*M40. I3510
*M50. 157.30
R. MATSOUKA
D/NOUGHTS
*D40 127.74
D50 147.39
*D60 167.04
*080 216.18
LEVIN GUITARS
LGT 7. 83.51
LG I9. 103.16
WR34. 132.56
W36. 117.91
W32. 171.97
LTI8.. 147.39
W12.36. 147.3
IBANEZ WESTERN &

.2613 115.00
*2616CS. 156.00
*2368F 8+50
.2355.. 113.00
*2355M. 127.74
.2352C.. 88.43
*2352DX 98.26
LH2352C. 96.30
*LH2352DX. 108.09
LH2350 98.26
*LH FG3605. 103.18
*LH2351DX. 127.50
*LH2372 147.39
*LH2380 191.60
*2348 165.00
SUMBRO ELECTRIC
GE.1 31.50
LP2G. 66.82
LPGC. 68.78
LPSGC. 60.91
J B200 78.61
SC3. 63.87
SG6M.. 55.02

Opus 20 ex large jbo.
Grand Concert Nat.

H6340.
Grand Concert Shad-

ed H6341.
Dreadnought H6659
Grand Concert Fk

H6362.
Sovereign G /CH6303
D/I G/C H6382.
Classical H6290

HARPTONE
Eagle Dreadnought
Eagle Dreadnought

;maple)
Eagle I2-str
Eagle 12-str (maple)
Lark Jumbo..
Lark Jumbo (maple)
Lark 12-str
Lark 12-str (maple)
4-str f k bs, Ac, w/cs

T.B.A.

36.82

36.82
41.85

75.33
75.33
75.33

179.71

205.63
193.53
216.00
216.00
233.28
224.64
241.92
302.40

Navarre Jbo.
Navarre Jbo (blonde)
Navarrelbo (rosewd)
Standard 12-str.
Folk 12-str.
Jumbo I2-str.
Ctm 12-str (maple)
D/Ictm12-str (maple)
Solid Elec I HB p/u
Solid Elec 2 HB p/u
Solid Elec 2 HB p/u
Solid Elect HB p/u 1/1 1
SIO0 Stereo Wired
5100 Stereo Wired -

nand carved body
"?design
Elec Solid I cutaway

2 p/u..
Solid Bs I p/u..
Solid Bs 2 p/u.
Solid Bs Stereo Wired
Starfire91
StarfirelIV.

328.32
371.52
457.92
216.00
293.76
328.32
440.64
501.12
129.60
172.80
216.00
237.60
231.55

262.65

285.12
190.08
231.55
250.56
250.56
311.04

823-Jbo 40.75 FOLK SG6T. 57.97 RICKENBACKERr S/Ac Bs 2 p/u. 302.40 SI 1 on DI I cab 697.09
824 Jbo. 55.47 60 35.22 SG63T. 73.70 Solid Eleel p/u. 172.80 S/Ac Capri. 388.80 010. 808.09
825 Jbo. 60.38 610 41.26 SG42M. 58.95 Solid Elec 12 p/u. 224.64 S/Ac I c/way. 518.40 ID I 0-11 854.17
830 Solid. 63.82 65 39.30 M2. 49.13 Solid Elec 2 p/u 2-str 259.20 Artist'Award 656.64 DI I. 901.30

AMPLIFIERS, P.A. SYSTEMS AND SPEAKER CABINETS
ASS

I x 1260W wedge mt 48.60
2 x 12 120W wedge

mt. 97.20
2 x 12 120W Id bs 92.34
2 x 12 120W flare 103.68
2x 12120W flare plus

2 hns 16200
4 x 12 240W lb bs 139.32
1 x 18 I 00W bs reflex 129.60
1 x 18100W fld hn 178.20
2 x 12 200W Crecen-

do Tractrix.. 194.40
2 x 15 200W Crecen-

do Tractrix.. 220.32
I x 18 150W Crecen-

do Reflex.. 149.04
I x 18 150W Crecen-

do fld hn. 197.64
I x 15 200W Gauss

Tractrix. 19+80
2 x 15 400W Gauss

Tractrix. 324.00
I x 18 200W Gauss

Reflex. 186.30
I x 18 200W Gauss

fld hn 259.20
Twin Horn Cab plus

X/0 on app.
Ass Gauss P.A..
Ass Crecendo P.A

BOOSEY Et
HAWKES
LANEY
L.60, I/b/o amp.
L.100, 1/6 or o amp
LS.100, 100W multi-

'', slave amp
L.412 8100 cab.
L.412 S120, 1/b/o cab.
L60 PA, P/A amp.
L.I00 PA, P/A amp
L.212 PASO, cols (pr)
L.412 PA100, cols (pr)
L.215 HPA, P/A cols

(pr).
C.30 PA Ensemble
LVI I Reverb unit
HAWK
9860, SW..
9865, 15W..
9866, 25W.
9867, 50W.
AM PEG
VT40, 60W valve
VT22, 100W valve
G2I 2, 120W s/state
G410, 120W s/state
G412, 120W s/state
BI 15, 120W s/s, bs.
13410, 120W s/s, bs .
B-I5S, 60W valve

17.18
32.25

15.50
47.30
65.72
1718
55.68
80.79

29+62

on app.
150.56
58.59

24.30
38.77
51.55
65.28

28945
368.20
343.65
387.80
427.00
289.65
358.40
368.20

B -15N, 30W valve 289.65
HDSVT, 300W valve 397.65
HDV4B, 100W valve,

bs.. 257.75
HDB25B, 55W valve,

bs.. 207.90
HDV4, 100W valve 289.60
H DV2, 60W valve 263.15
HDV6B, 240W, s/s 290.62
Speaker Enclosures:
EXSVT, 240W, 8 x 10 289.60
EXB4B, 240W, 2 x 15

hn 45+10
EXB2513,120W,2 x15 140.60
EXV4, 120W, 4 x 12 . 191.50
EXV2, 120W, 4 x 12. 213.10
EXV6B, 240W, 2 x 15. 240.40
SR6, 120W PA, corn. 58+00

CALREC

Cardioid Condenser mica.
CM652D. 45.20
CM654D. 45.20
CM655D. 49.70
CM656D. r49.70

CARLSBRO

VALVE AMPLIFIERS
60 TC. 10+76

100 TC 149.04
60/5 P.A. 119.88
60 P.A. Reverb. 135.00
100/7 P.A. 163.08
SOLID STATE
Stingray. 112.32
Stingray Super 142.56
Stingray combo. 186.04
StingraySupercombo 217.08
Wasp, IOW combo 45.36
Hornet, 25W combo 63.72
Marlin 1042 151.20
Marlin slave 96.12
PUBLIC ADDRESS:
60/5 PA 112.86
60 PA reverb. 12643
100/7 PA.. 156.10
200/7 PA.. 21+28
Twin deck 137.42
Reverb unit. 58.00
SPEAKER UNITS
4 x 12" 120W.. 155.52
4 x 12" 80W. 115.56
I x 18" IOW. 10348
Bass Bin Emin 100W . 122.04
Mini Bin 100W. 12+20
2 x 12" P.A. 80W Pr. 119.88
2 x 12" P.A. 120W Pr 151.20
4 x 12" P.A. 160W Pr 224.24
4 x 12" P.A. 240W Pr 289.44
2 x 12" I Hn 80W Pr. 157.68
2 x 12" 1 Hn 120W Pr 189.00
Horn Unit (2) 106.92

ACCESSORIES
Twin Deck.
Reverb Unit.
Fuzz Unit.
Wah Wah Pedal
Wah Swell Pedal

W ah Fuzz Pedal....

Bandmaster enclos-
151.20 ure. 167.40
60.48 Super Reverb, 4 x 10-
15.12 inch. 333.72
15.16 Super Reverb, 4 x D
16.20 110F JBL 498.96
22.68 Pro. Reverb, 2 x 12 in 307.80

Vibrolux Reverb, 2 x
10 inch 255.96

C.B.S. ARBITER

FENDER
Dual Showman, 2 x D

130F speakers 601.56
Dual Showman, 2 x D

140F speakers 621.00
Dual Showman, top 351.00
Quad Reverb, 4 x 12 -

inch speakers 451.44
Quad Reverb, 4 x D

120F speakers 648.00
Super Six, 6 x 10 -inch

speakers. 435.24
Super Six, 6 x D 110F

speakers. 758.16
twin Reverb, 2 x 12 -

inch speakers.. 386.64
Twin Reverb, 2 x D

120F speakers 481.68
Bandmaster, 2 x 12 in 379.08
Bandmaster, 2 x D

120F 483.84
Bandmaster, top.. 245.16

De Luxe Reverb, 1 x
12 inch 204.12

Princeton Reverb, 1 x
10 inch 153.36

Princeton, 1 x 10 inch 113.40
Vibro Champ, I x 8 in. 66.96
Champ, 1 x8 inch 60.48
Bassman 100,4x 12 in 400.68
Bassman 100, top 226.80
Bassman 100, enclos-

ure 213.80
Bassman 50, 2 x 15 in 333.72
Bassman 50, 2 x D

140F 430.92
Bassman 50, top 173.88
Bassman50,enclosure 186.84
Bassman 10, 4 x 10 in. 268.92
Bassman 10, 4 x D

110F 430.92
Musicmaster bass, 1 x

12 inch 95.04
PA 100 PA system 425.52
PAI00 top 282.96
PAI00 column.. 182.52
Hi Freq. Horn.. 56.16
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Cover set..
ARBITER
AMPLIFICATION
25-50 Combo.
25-50 Cab
25-50 Cab w/hn.
50.100 Combo
50-100 Cab.
50-100 Cab w/hn
50-100 Cab wihns
FGI20 Amp top
FG100Cab 4 x 12
W120 Amp top.

21.00

10044
5832
8856
6632
88.56
1880
49.04
50.12
49-04
50.12

CLAUDE VENET

M.I. AMPLIFICATION
RANGE
Lead, 60W valve amp 12960
Bass, 100W transistor

amp. 129.60
T.901 Pre -amp, g/eq 110.16
T.902 Pre -amp, g/eq. 132.84
T.915, 150W transis-

tor amp, g/eq 203.04
T.930, 300W transis-

tor amp, g/eq 259-20
5.80,80W combo amp 19440
SR.80, 80W combo

amp, w/Hammond
reverb.. 21600

Minix, IOW port. amp 42.12
1008SA, 8-ch, 2 o/p

mixer. 25920
1008, 8-ch, 2 o/p

mixer, w/150W
amp. 32400

VU1008, 2 VU meters
box.. 3240

1012, 12-ch, 4 o/p
mixer. 75600

1012T, I 2-ch, 4 o/p
mixer, with g/eq 837.00

1030, 22-ch, 4 o/p
mixer. 988-20

1030T. 22-ch, 4 o/p
mixer, with g/eq 1069-20

POWER
AMPLIFICATION
RANGE
150G, 150W amp, g/

eq 185.76
801M, 80W amp, 2-ch 145.80
802S, 80W amp, 2-ch,

stereo. 178.20
4I2G, 100W cab 116.64
118B, 100W cab 162.00
412C. 100W PA col 116-64
212C, 50W PA col 74.52
APK ISO, 150W slave

unit. 11016
APK280, 2 x 80W

stereo slave. 116-64
TPK409, graphic eq 84-24
MPK602, 6-ch stereo

mixer.. 93-96
MPK603, 2-ch stereo

pre -amp... 64.80
MPK604, 6-h stereo

mixer. 132.84
MPK605, 6-ch stereo

mixer, with VUs,
headphones mon 139-32

APK 1702, 80W slave
modules. 48-60

APKI501, 150W slave
module 73.44

APK2802, 2 x 80W
slave module. 81.00

UTAH, 12 -in. Ext.
range, 40W spkr 12.96

SKIPPER CLA U DO
SOUND SYSTEMS
Strictly one-off cus-

1069, 8-ch. mixer 257.41
Solid State amps:
1071 SOW, L & bs 118.84
1072 100W L & bs . 127.57
1073 SOW PA. 118-84
1074 100W PA. 153.50
1075 100W Slave 111.36
CMI
1070, SOW combo.. 17305
CMI
1060,soundllightcon-

trol... 43-47
1061, lighting cabs ,

set 3 5060
1049, fuzz sound 10.36
1041, minireverb

mixer, 6 than 66-50
1041 F, footswitch 2.88
Celestion spkrs.:
1051, GI 2M, 25W 15-33
1052, 01214, 30W 18.28
1053, G I 5M, SOW 22.98
1055, G I 8C, 100W 41.23
1056, SIO, 15W. 549

J. T. COPPOCK

ELGEN
100W Lead 12450
100W Bass... 124.50
100W Stereo. 137.50
100W Stereo Slave 113-00
100W, 4 channel PA 129.50
100W PA Slave. 86.50
SOW G/P 86.50
50Wcombo.w/reverb 172-00
SOW Bass combo.. 148.00
Fld Hn cab FH150A 210.00
Fld Hn cab FH I 00A 79-00
I x 15 cab 150W 81.50
1 x 15 cab 100W 58.00
4 x 12 cab. 24.00
4 x 12 cols. (pair) 91.50
2 x 12 cols. (pair) 22.50

CUSTOM SOUND

Amps:
60W, 2-ch.
60W, 2-ch bs.
60W, 6-ch PA
00W, 2-ch gtr
00W, 2-ch bs
50W, 2-ch gtr
SOW, 2-ch bs
00W, 6-ch PA
SOW, 6-ch PA

Combo Amps:
40W, 2-ch, 2 x 12.....
75/110W, 2-ch, 2 x 12
Slave Amps:
Mk. 4, 100W. 8424
Mk. 4, 150W. 93.96
Reverb Unit (I8 -in. spring):
Reverb built-in. 2268
Speaker Systems:
2x 12 col, 100W.. 6480
4 x 12 cab, 200W 129.60
1 x 15 GBL, 100W 81.00
2 x 15, 200W GBL 129.60
4 x 12, plus 2 horns 162-00
2 x 12, plus one horn 81.00
Folded horn 8 in.,

100W. 120.96
Folded horn, 8 in ,

200W.. 162.00
Mid -range horn, I in ,

100W... 105.66
Mid -range horn, I in ,

200W. 140.40

97.20
03-68
23.12
06.92
13-40
29.60
36.08
36-08
52.28

13-40
37.16

tom built on app. DALLAS

CLEARTONE ACOUSTIC
134, gtr. amp. 32679
135, gtr. amp... 311.90

CMI 137, gtr. amp. 350.50
1037, SOW L&B. 119 23 155, gtr. rig. 445.32
1038, 100W L&B 138.70 271, gtr. rig.. 830-35
1039, 2 x 15

120W, Id
cab.,

122.21
274, gtr. rig, 2 cabs...
150, gtr. amp.

862.50
235.11

1040, 2 x 15
I 20W, bass.

cab.,
118.62

270, gtr. amp.
105, gtr. cab

458.33
210.72

1050, 2 x 12
SOW, Id.

cab.,
9750

201, gtr cab
204, gtr. cab

372.02
202.08

1062, 1 x 18
100W, bass.

cab.,
98.81

454, gtr./bs. rig.
455, gtr./bs. rig.

520.83
562.50

1063, 4 x 12
100W, Id

cab.,
129.00

456, gtr./bs. rig.
474, gtr./bs. rig.

532.74
610.11

1064, 4 x 12
100W, bass

cab.,
129-00

475, gtr.(bs. rig.
476, gtr./bs. rig.

651.79
622.02

CMI 450, gtr./bs. amp 306.86
1047, 2 x 10

60W, pr.
cols.,

110.11
470, gtr./bs. amp
404, gcr.lbs. cab

386.91
223.22

1048, 4 x 10
120W, pr.

cols.,
142-26

405, gtr./bs. cab
406, gtr./bs. cab

264.88
235.11

1065, horn cabs 81-57 136, bs. amp 297.03
1066, 2 x 12 cols.,

100W, pr. 158-57
146, bs. amp
371, bs. rig.

431.55
74345

1067, 6 x 10
300W, pr

cols.,
127.87

140, bs. amp
370, bs. amp

202.38
375.00

1068, 2.50W slave-- 191.60 106, bs. cab 229.17

Beat Instrumental is the only

magazine which lists all leading

musical instruments and equip-

ment available in Britain today.

1823, 110W driver
1829, 60W_driver
848A CDP speaker
Eliminator 1.
Eliminator II.
Sentry IV system

36.18
36-83
60.70

280-80
237-60
448-20

4332WX Studio mc.,
3 -way

4333 Studio mc., 3 -
way.

4333WX Studio mt ,
3 -way.

90

et

19

EVM I2L speaker 66.42 4340 Studio mt., 4 -
EVM1513 speaker 7452 way... 99

EVMISL speaker 74.52 4340WX Studio mt.,
EVM18B speaker 8586 4-way. D9

SP88, 8 coaxial. 29.70 4341 Studio mt., 4 -
I 2TRXB. 6750 way...
725A driver 4320 4341WX Studio mc.,
T350, VHF driver.. 50-22 4 -way.
81-1D horn... 1663 4350 Studio mt., 4 -

way 99

4350WX Studio mc.,
4 -way.

4375 Line Array
93

99
E.S. ELECTRONICS

4380 Colinear Array.

301, bs. cab 39880 Lied Super effects/R,
853, P.A. system 830-35 254.88
854, P.A. system 800 60 B50 cab 57.32
300, power amp 236.31 B80 cab 95-04
850, mixer amp. 502.97 B150 cab. 162.00
803, P.A. col 16369 Jolly 5 31.32
804. P -A. col. 148.81 Jolly 5, Tremolo 36.18

Combo -amp., Tem-
SOUND CITY pest 25 6480
Amplifiers: Tempest 25 Tremolo 71.28
Studio 20 3515 Tempest 50 124.20
50+ 8286 Tempest 50 Tremolo 133.38
50 Reverb. 98.77 Combo -amp., Super
PA 50 0463 Studio SS500. 13932
PA 50+ Reverb 32.25 Combo -amp., Super
120+ 14.67 Studio SSI000 2I168
120+ Reverb 33-92 8092 Mix/amp., SOW. 91.80
PA 120 28.09 Clubman, SOW 164.16
PA 120+ Reverb 56.52 Echo Mixer 6, 100W . 281.32
SMF (Tours). 7912 Mixer 12 Echo F 453.60
Bass 150. 4062 Compact Mixer 6..... 124.20
Lead 150. 40.62 Mixer 12/5 stereo.... 117936
Slave 120.. 88.72 VP25 spkr cab 4324
PA 200 74.10 VP40 spkr cab 54-00
PA 200+ Reverb 209.25 DK45 spkr cab. 57.86
Combination Amplifiers: DK75 spkr cab. 95.04
Elem. 50.22 DK90 spkr cab. 12.86
Pro -Artiste 30. 8203 DKI20 spkr cab...... 59.84
Pro -Artiste -witr/rev. 98.77 DKI80 spkr cab...... 83.60
Pro -Artiste bass 115. 9877 Titan bs bin 7064
Standard Concord-. 159.03 Exponential bs bin 52.12
Speaker Cabinets: Disco Junior, SOW 49.04
L60 Lead cab 78.09 Phonodoppler, 65W 211.68
B60 Bass cab. 78.09 Transistorslave 200W 131.76
PA60 Col (pairs). 32-25 Sky stand 12.96
L110 Lead cab 10.48 Sky stand, de luxe.... 19.44
B110 Bass cab. 10.48 Echo unit, tape 166.32
PA 110 Col (pairs).... 75.77 Echo unit, disc 311.04
L140 Lead cab 27-22 Stereo slave 100 x 100 14040
B140 Bass cab.. 27.22 K205 Organ.. 179000
PA 140 Col (pairs).... 236.50 Davolisint. 21492
M.S.30 Mt. 37.93
M.S.100 Mt. 6992
Vox:
AC30 Comb Amp. 17075 DISCO GLITTER
AC50 Amp. T.B.A. SYSTEMS
Microphone 30.13
Mit stand.. 8.37
Boom stand.. 13.29 Consoles:
Wah Wah. 14-95 Studio 100 glitter flk 26892
Tone bender.. 11.70 Mini 100S std, plain.. 214.92
Dostortion booster 8.19 Speaker Systems:
Treb bs booster 8.79 2x 12 120W glit,f1k.. 9396
Percussion unit 8.79 2x 12 120W std, pin. 83.16

J. B. LANSING) MM.

DJ ELECTRONICSD120F, 80W speaker,
12 inch 77.07

D 130F, 80W speaker,
12 inch 85.92 DJ Powermaster 100. 74.84

D 1 40F,100Wspeaker,
15 inch 8838

DJ Powermaster 150. 94.44
DJ Stereo -amp. 200.. 129.60

SB110,50W Enclosure on app. DJ 100, 100W slave... 64.15
SBI 20,80W Enclosure 141.84 DJ Disco -amp., 100W 98.01
SB I 30,80W Enclosure 159.94 DJ Starlight.. 61.29
SB230, 160W End.... 288.10 DiscoStandard,150W 210.60
BBI40, 80W Enclosure 16559 Disci, Disco -Vox,
BB240, 160W Encl.. 307.97 100W.. 332.64
PAI30,80WEnclosure 279.99 Stereo Mini 126.80
PA230, 160W End.. 399.17 Prince, SOW cab 47.52
PAL, 80W Horn cab. 20354 Consort, 100W cab 82.08
PAL, 160W Horn cab 356.40 Sovereign, 100W cab 106.92
PA075, Tweeter 76.03 Royale, 100W cab.... 194.40

MAIMAP

DAVOLI ELECTROSOUND

DAVOLI Custom-built, prices
Lied organ bs, 50W 103.88 on application
Lied organ bs, 100W. 142.14
Lied organ bs, 200W. 226.80

ELECTRO-VOICELied Super effects/R,
SOW. 127.44

Lied Super effects/R
100W.. 172.80 FC100 horn 37.48

006 S/L 150. 12690
007 PA200/R 220 86
010 PA 100T/C 14364
011 PAI00S, 120W 143.64
012 PA6OTC.. 9207
013 PA6OS 9207
015 B200. 142.78
016 FH100 169.56
017 HF100 138.24
018 FH200 251.10
019 FH400 367.20
020 PA3 & 4. 167-40
021 PA60M. 100-44
022 S120.. 165.78
023 SID disco cab 27972
024 Unit 63 disco 18036
002 N/S 211.68
003 PA I 00/R 180.36
004 API50 165.78
005 AP200 202.50

FM ACOUSTICS

SSH E-1 df pedal
SSH Vdf super pedal
SSH Phaser-filter
SSH Distort. booster
FM CSEST horn.
FM C7EST horn.
FM C8 H.F. horn
FM C35 15 cell horn.
D2 Multicell driver
D4 Driver
D5 Driver
E2 -E4 Network 3 -way
E2 -E4 Network in

housing.
Dest double entry

7200
89-00
57.00
41.00
23.00
48-00
31.00 10 128-00

304.00 25 27500
57.00 45 395.00
57.00 47. 425.00
6200 47RV. 498.00
4200 22 425.00

22RV. 498-00
60.00 251 485.00
11-00 700 445.00

710 538.00
770 498-00
18 225.00
60 395.00
825.. 37000
760 498.00
910. 67500
950. 1195.00
9420 Combo pre -amp 81-00
9370 Combo pre -amp 75.00
9340 Combo pre -amp 4500
9875 Combo pre -amp 58.00

G.M.S.

P& N microphone stands:
GM 102F, floor.. 13.19
GMI67, floor. 7.78
GM 119F, boom stand 20.25
GM 139, boom stand . 15.54
GM102F GMI15,

boom stand 20.71
GM 1 15, boom 7.52
GMI20, boom 9.02
GM121, boom 10.00
GM137, boom 6.60
GM 109, table cop 7.73
GM III, cable top 8.89
GM 148. low level 9.02
GM 149, low level 10.02
Accessories:
GM 150, triple mic bar 5.49
GM 127, adjuster 1.80
GMI66, mixer/amp.

stand. 12.50

HAMMOND

FAL

Minstrel 2 1960
Super Minstrel. 24-30
Maestro. 43.74
Phase 50.. 43.96
Super 50 6372
Phase 100, 2 amp 7398
Super 100 amp. 82.94
P100 slave 41.90
PA200 slave 5794
120,6 amp. 96.98
50, 1 x 12 cab 31.86
100, 2 x 12 cab 56.92
Duo 100, 2 x 12 cab 97.74
Major, 4 x 12 cab 87.97
Disco. 87.97
Disco pre -amp. 1850
Power Disco 129.60
PA 200 cols (pr) 146.88

FARFISA*

RSC 350 Rotating
sound cabinet, 160 -
watt amplifier 588.60

RSC 180 Ditto, with
80 -watt amplifier 34020

OR 200, 106 -watt am-
plifier and two
speaker cabinets 513-00

TR 70, portable, 60W
two channels 232-20

CL30 Amp./Cab 237.60

FELDON AUDIO

JBL
4311 Control mt
431IWX Control mt.
4320 Studio mt
4320WX Studio mt
4330 Studio mt. 2 -way
4330WX Studio mt,

2 -way.
4331 Studio mt
4331 WX Studio mt

2 -way..
4332 Studio mt., 3-

way...

T.B.A.

HH ELECTRONIC

IC.100, lib/0, 100W 43.96
IC.100S, I/b/o, 100W 13.83
IC.100 combo.. 94.18
IC.100-S combo 74.10
MA.I 00, 5-ch PA 37.27
MA.100-5, 5-ch PA 17.18
5.130 slave, 130W 87-05
LOUDSPEAKER
SYSTEMS
412 BL, 200W, 4 x 12. 147.31
2 x 12, 70W PA, die 93.74
215 BL, 200VV, 2 x 15 16405
UNIT PA
Radial horn, SOW 97.09
115 Bs compact 100W 10296
Speaker stand 2176

HOHNER*

Orgaphon 33 MH 250.95
Orgaphon 55 MH 338.25
Orgaphon 60 N. 366.55
Super Reverb 62 432.05
Schaller Solo Uni 67.50
130GB. 314.25
OTS 130 spkr.. 248.75
Leslie 830 789.60
MARLBORO
GA2 SW amp. 2470
GA3 8W amp.. 31.35
G4OR I5W amp 56.95
GSOR 25W amp. , 72.70
GBOISB 30W amp 82.20
1500B 60W amp 101.15
SRA500 75W PA amp 120.05
SC410H 4 x 10 col 68.2.5
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HORNBY-SKEWES

MILES PLATTING
V.100, 100W amp 108-42
V.50, SOW amp. 87 88
PA.50, PA amp. 101 84
PA.I00, PA amp... 120 81
V.50 -S, SOW 2 x 12

cab... 70 22
PA.50-S, 2 x 12 cols

(pr). 11646
PA.100-S, 4 x 12 cols

(pr). 194.10
C.30, 30W combo.. 127.68
C.50, 50W combo.. 149.47
ZENTA
CD.IS.SN, IOW com-

bo. 58.81
PL.TK.I5, IOW com-

bo. 71.82
CD.6.SN, 6W combo 33.87
CD.6.STD combo.. 35.49
Z.3, 3W combo 27.83

ICELECTRICS*

PAU 3030, stereo,
30W p.c

PAU 6060, stereo,
60W p.c..

ADM 60/3, 60W p.a.
SMP, 101, stereo

mixer pre -amp
MMP 202, mono -mix-

er pre -amp..
P 50, power amp

PS 100 Pr 468.32
TSIOOPR 390 76
TS200 Pr 618.16
YHS 100 Pr.. 331-84
BS 100 Pr 534.10
PS 400 Pr 949-00
Complete Systems:
YES 600 184.58
YES 900 277.85
YES 1300.. 353-15
YPA 150. 554-72
YPA 200. 679-49
YPA 206.. 506-61
YPA 206H. 838-45
YPA 208. 601.85
YPA 208H. 933.69
YPA 406 734-01
YPA 406H 1065-85
YPA 408. 829-25
YPA 408H 1161.09
YPA 606. 1124.77
YPA 606H 1456.61
YPA 608. 1220.01
YPA 608H 1551.85
YPA 800. 1348-00
Yamaha Disco Systems:
YDS 200. 390.76
YDS 200H. 722-84
YDS 400... 667.62
YDS 400H. 999.46
YDS 600 1058.18

73.26 YDS 600H. 1390-02
YDS 602H 1721.86

84.26 YDS 6008. 1201.72
86.68 YDS 600BH. 1533.56

YDS 800 1335.24
108.68 YDS 800H 1667.08

YDS 807H 1998 92
83.60
44.00

JENNINGS

Amps:
20W combo s/s. 56.92
V.30 combo v/v. 176-04
AP50 combo sis 187.92
Exp. 15 combo s/s 267-06
V100 valve.. 156.60
AP100 s/s.. 124.20
FR50 flat resp.. 85.32
FR 100 flat resp. 103.68
Spkr. cabs.:
BI I x 18 100W 102.60
B2 2 x 15 100W. 124-20
B3 1 x 1550W..84.25
D4 4 x 12 120W
T50 2 x 1260W.89.64
PA Equipment:
PAI00 w/rvrb. 159.84
2 x 12 col. 60W 97.20
2 x 12 col. 60W witin 117.72
Ring modulator 85.54
Phaser pedal 32.40
Graphic e/q. 32.40
Reverb unit, mains 48.60
Echo unit 83.70

JOHN BIRCH

Penetrator:
I5in. Crescendo
15in. Gauss..
I2in. Crescendo
I2in. Gauss..

151.20
183.60
102.60
129.60

KEMBLE

YAMAHA
YTA 15 combo.. 97.20
YTA25 combo.. 107.02
YTA45 combo. 185.56
YTA95 combo. 244.47
YBA45 combo bs 136.47
YBA65 combo bs 231.70
Lead Stacks:
YTA100 325-95
YTAI 10 371.11
YTA200 464-38
YTA300 659.76
YTA400 798.19
YHSI00... 165.92
TS100.. 195.38
TSI10. 240.54
TS200.. 333.81
Bass Stack:
YBAI00 377.00
YBA200 644.05
YBA300 911.10
BS100 267.05
PA and Ensemble:
EM 60A. 115.85
EM 90A. 179.67
EM 130A. 235.33
PM 200.. 211.09
PM 400 399.00
PM 1000. P.O.A.
Cabinets:
ES 60A Pr.. 68.73
ES 90A Pr 98-18
ES 130 Pr 117.82
PS 75 Pr. 343.63

LEM

Venus G20 combo 66-00
Mars B30 combo 90.75
Mars GR30 combo 107.25
Saturn B50 top 82.50
Saturn GR50 top 99.00
Pro. Lem mixr 206.25
Baby Lem mixr/amp 247-50
Studio Lem mixr 412-50
Rack 57.75
100W amp. 111.37
180W amp. 156-75
Voltage regulator 61.05
Flight case 29.70
LP60 PA cab 113-37
LG100 PA cab 193 87
LG300 PA cab 305.25
Telescopic stands 24.20
911 Bass amp, 2 x 15

cabs. 359.70
912 amp, 4 x 12 cab 363.00
Lem Audio road po. 464.05

L.S.E.

101 Power Amp
102 2-ch. mix and PA
105 5-ch. mix and PA
4000/M 8-ch. mixer
8000/M 8-ch, mixer
0000/MP mixer
5112 Spkr. Cab.
5210 Spkr. Cab
412 Spkr. Cab
110 Spkr. Cab
Custom Built Sound
Custom Built Lighting

87.00
135.00
145 00
372.00
493 00
P.O.A.

94.50
96.00

101.50
30.25

P.O.A.
P.O.A.

MACINNES
CROWN INT/AMCRON
ICI 50stereo pre -amp 210-60
D60 amp.. 167.40
D150, 140W amp 280.80
DC300 A. 453.60
M600, 1000W amp 896.40
M2000, 2000W amp 1792-80
M I2A, 50W driver 19-36
M I 2C, SOW driver 19.36
M I 5C, 100W driver 32.07
MI5E, 100W driver 32.07
M I 8A, 200W driver 86.90

MAURICE
PLACQUET*
AM PEG
Am peg V4 stack 565 00
Ampeg V4 B system 575.00
Ampeg B I5N porta-

bass 315.00
Ampeg V2 system 395.00
ACOUSTIC:
371 system. 630.00
271 system. 675.00

N.B.*
FLAME
MP 50.

MP 50, 2 x 12 cab
MP 50, 2x 12 combo
MP 50, I x 15 combo
Session Master reverb

62.50
108- 50
93.00

225-00

NICHOLLS*
Item Amplification
120W SL. 130-08
200W SL 175-76
6 -channel, 120W PA 187-00
120W Slave 124-33
200W Slave 165-66
6 -channel Mixer 164-88
Speaker Systems
4 x 12, 100W C cab. 115-19
4 x 12, 200W G cab 144-97
4 x 12, 200W C cols

per pair 228.10
4 x 12, 400W G cols

per pair. 255.92
2 x 12, 100W C cab 88.83
2x 12,100W Gshaped

cab. 98.62
I x 18, 100W G Bass

cab. 99.53
2 x 15 Bass reflector 166.60
Horn systems
4 x Middax horn cab. 129.39
2 x 12 shaped cab.

two Middax horns,
150W. 143-40

ORANGE*
CABS
114 Bass 60 w, 1x 15"

Inv horn 152-25
114/110 Bass, 100W,

I x 15" inv. horn 214.20
113 Reflex Bass, 2 x

15", 120W 214.20
113/200 Reflex Bass,

2 x 15" 200W 285.45
109, 4 x 12" 120W 144-96
107, 2 x 12" Monitor,

60W. 89.25
I 14/4H, 1 x 15" inv

horn, 4 horns and
Cross.. 249.75

106, 4 x 12" anti -
feed back col. 144.96

HORNS
106/HO Horn units

for col. (pr).. 169.40
108 Horn unit, 100W 163.35
108/V Horn unit de

luxe, 100W, inc.
Vicavox S3. 217.80

AMPS
04B, 6 chann., 120W,
PA 285.75

05, 6 chann., 200W,
custom PA (prof.). 472.95

02,120W,graphicPA 147.30
02/80, 80W, graphic
PA 139.80

04/TX150, 150W, 6
chann. PA. 254.10

03, 200W, Slave 327.45
II, 120W, graphic
Slave.. 134-70

11/80, 80W, graphic
Slave.. 124.80

500W, Slave.. 907.50
10, 200W. 353.92
12/120, 120W. 142.35
15, 80W combo 203.85
15/R, 80W, combo
with Hammond re -
verb 244.65

115/120,120W, combo 259.50
I 15/120R,120W, com. 300.30

B. L. PAGE

DYNACORD
Perfect combo 362-88
BasskingT Bass amp 174.96
Imperator Bass amp 233.28
8.1001 b/o amp. 388.80
HiFi Favorit II 285.12
G.2002 427-68
Eminent 100. 641.52
Eminent II 291.60
Gigant 557.28
Gigant II. 592-92
A.1000 359.64
D.310 H, 80W cab 268.92
D.350, 80W cab 262-44
Magic HS 90.72
Echochord Mini.. 262.44
Echochord Super 359-92

ROSE -MORRIS

MARSHALL
Amplifiers:

2068 100W Artist.
2048 SOW Artist
1992 100W Bs
1986 50W Bs.
1989 SOW Org
Speaker Cabinets 
1982-1982B 4 x 12 ea. 59-03
1960-19608 4 x 12 ea. 45-60
1935-1935B 4 x 12 ea. 45.60
2045 2 x I 2 60W 86-85
1995 1 x 1250W 67.96
1990 8 x 10, MOW- 145.60
2064 1 x 12 Powercel 142-63
2065 I x 15 Powercel 166.40
2052 1 x 15 Powercel,

Bs Boost. 199-09
2049 2 x 12 Artist 123.06
2069 4 x 12 Artist. 149.82
2056 2 x 15 Powercel. 341.71
Combination amplifiers:
2040 Artist Reverb 212.51
2041 Artist Reverb 259.65
2059 100W Artist 327-43
2048 Artist Rvb Amp

only. 136.60
2049 2 x 12 Cab. 123-06
2068 Artist Rvb Amp.

only. 177.58
2069 4 x 12 Cab. 149.86
2046 Specialist Rvb III -15
2077 Transistor Bs 243.13
2078 Transistor Ld 243.13
PA Amplifiers:
2003 100W 6 ihs 185.35
1917 20W Set-up T.B.A.
2071 6-ch Mixer 68.30
1994 Transistor Slave 97.98
2050 9-ch Mixer 331.75
Extra channels. 31-22
2070 12-ch Stereo

Mixer... 1070.00
2051 Transistor Slave 183.64
PA Speaker Cabinets:
2043 2 x 12, 2 x 10 pr. 254.28
2047 1 x 12, 1 x 10 167.45
2056 2 x 15 Powercel 341-71
2057 Single H/F Hn 159.67
Accessories:
2066 Distri bu tion Box 73.66
Disco Units.
1993 2 -Deck Disco 175.54
1994 Slave Amp. 97.98
1995 1 x 12 Spkr Cab. 67.96

77.58
36.60
67-90
18.42
18.42

ROSETTI

LEO PORTABLE AMPS
9641 w/tremelo 25-95
9642 Leoten 37.75
SHURE
VA300S Speaker Col-

umn.. 146.45
VA30 IS Monitor

Speaker 106-27
VA302E-C Control

Console. 424.45
PM300E Booster amp 176-90
A3PC-C Console cov 8.64
A3PC set of covs 29.37
A3PC-S Speaker coy 10.37
A3S-C console stand 27.65
A35-5 Speaker stand 10.56
A3 I PC -S Monitorcov. 8.64
P300R rack mount kit 6.91

S.A.A.S.

Complete P.A. system
400W /360W fldbck) 5643.00

S.A.I.

DSI stereo disco 267.30
Disco IV/s Pro 189.00
Disco IV/s Standard 174-96
Disco IV... 155.52
Amplifiers:
SA2805 stereo sly 162.00
SA I 50S sly. 123.72
SA605 sly.. 72.90
SA5OT T B. 81.00
Cabinets:
MPI010. 178.20
MPI000. 155.52
MPI011. 124.20
MPI012. 210.60
MPI013. 178.20
MP 1004. 124.20
MP1003. 194.40
MPI005 97.20
MPI009. 97 20
MA501 pr 200 88
MA500 pr 137 70
MA503 pr 102.60
MA505 pr 91.80
MA506 pr 74.52
MAI006. 42.12

SELMER

1959 100W lead 167.70 SOLID STATE
62.50 1987 50W lead. 118.42 Lead 100. 97.20

Bass 100.. 83.45
Power 100. 58.42
15 SS 28.96
Super Reverb 30 87.38
Futurama 3 16.59
L t B 100 176.24
SL 100 slave 129.60
PA 100 184-58
VALVE
Treble 'N' bs, 100 SV 92.05
Treble 'N' bs, 50 SV. 78.45
Treble 'N' bs, 50 SV

Reverb 92.19
Zodiac 100 SV 114.38
P.A.100/6 SV Reverb 146.78
P.A.100/4 SV.. 107.51
Compact 5OR SV Re -

verb 146-78
Speakers:
Lead 100. 113-49
Bass 100.. 84.93
P.A.60H column 97.20
Goliath 50, Mk.11 77-56
All-purpose 100 106.92
All-purpose 50. 82-47
TV -35 P.A.column 48.99
TV -20 P.A. column 68-24
GIBSON
G -I0.. 78-05
G-20.. 122-73
G-30. 133.53
G-40.. 165.93
G-50.. 195.38
G-70 279-82
G-80.. 293.56
Thos bass amp 195-38
Super Thor bass amp. 303.38
GIBSON SG SYSTEMS
SG2I 2 amp.. 436.91
SG2 I 2A amp with

Altec speakers 519.38
SG 115J amp 480.11
SGI40 amp. 431.02
SG6I0 amp. 489.93
SG2I 5 bass amp 345.60
SG812 PA system. 686.29
SG8 1 2HD PA, head

only.. 348.55
SG812COL, half PA

column. 86.89

SHARMA

ORGAN SPEAKER CABS
500 120.19
500 Professional 158.78
500 de luxe 174.15
Sharmette.. 231.21
2000 Traditional, di! 306.18
2000 Professional.. 302.94
5000 392.30
5200, de luxe. 556.41
5300, de luxe. 654-92
Combo Pre -amp. 33.21
2200 266.43
2100, de luxe. 404.70
2300, de luxe. 424.14
5300, de luxe. 654.92
Combo Pre -amp d/I 36.86
Reverb.. 48.41

SIMMS-WATTS

2051 Vocal Blender. 169.90
2058 Hammond Rvb

mxr 77.75
2052 100 TSL slave 92.25
2068 PA Bin. 169.90
2026 H.100 PA cols 215.00
2069 4x8 PA cols, pr 144.00
2054 2 x 12 PA cols,
twin hn, pr.. 165-75

2003 1 x 12 PA cob,
pr 97.25

2063 I x 12 PA cob,
hn, pr. 128.75

2059 RCF hn unit
100W. 121.50

2028 Add-on hns 46.00
2050 AP100 Tri-

sound amp. 112.00
2067 50 amp. 89.95
2011 AP100 amp. 123.75
2013 Super AP200
amp. 186.75

2014 Super 200 PA 212.00
2016 GEI00 amp 157.75
2055 2 x 12 cab 80.00
2062 2 x 12 cab, hn 95.00
2066 I x 15 cab, hn 84.95
2065 I x 15 Bs cab 72.80
2057 Tri-Tone cab 131.00
2064 2 x 15 cab 145.65
2056 4 x 12 cab 126.50
2075 60/100 Pro -

combo amp 182.00
2008 Disco Dex
MklllA.. 209.25

2010 Disco Dex
Mk111.. 125-00

2009 Disco Dex Pro. 205.00
1001 Echo Dek 79.50
2019 Guyatone Rev. 27.25

SOLA SOUND*

Reverb mixer 42.00
Dopplatone. 42.00
6-ch mixer... 35-00
Graphic equaliser 42.00
Mighty Atom amp 25-00
Compact 10.. 33.00
Power Pak 15.. 48.00
Power Pak 30.. 85.00
Bass 30 75.00

SOUNDOUT

Series Illa, mono 239.76
Series III, mono 302.94
Series Ills, stereo 301.32
Series III, stereo 408.24
Series IVa, mono 199.26
Series IV, mono. 255.96
Series Va, mono 199.26
Series V, mono. 255.96
Loudspeakers:
HE I c, I x 12, 50W 48.60
HE2c, 2 x 12, MOW 81.65
DL3, 100W Firng 176.58
DL5, 200W F/rng 218.66

SPECTRUM *

120SMp. amp. top 125.00
120PA T.B.A.
I 20SS
5/212P (pair). 120.00
5/412P (pair). 225.50
D/2 I 2P (pair).. 148.10
D/412P (pair).. 280.34
DH2/2I 2P 206.38
DH2/2I 5P. 247.56
S/4I 2Z. 116.35
D/4I2Z. 147.38
D/4I2ZS. 163.15
L/4I2Z . on app
L/215Z..
L/415Z
1812/S.. 16136
I812/D.. 189.49
RS/I18 180.59

STRAMP*

2100-A, 100W amp
top 213-60

2120-A, 120W amp
top 199.30

3120-A, 120W, 4-chn
amp. top.. 192.30

SLI00, 120W slave
amp. 127.90

SL200, 240W slave
amp 177.90

MPIO, 10-chan. mixer 577.15
MP -16, 16 -than. mix. 1427.90
EX -2 cross -over 113.60
K-85 Power Baby

combo.. 256.45
K-95 Bass Baby com-

bo.. 285.00
2050 -BB, 100W cab 163.60
2100 -GB, 200W cab 206.60
2100 -BB, 100W bass

cab. 213.60
370-B, 70W horn p.a

cab... 142.15
3140-BH, 140W horn

p.a. cab.. 186-45
3140-8,140W p.a. cab 156.45
3200-B, 120W bass

horn cab. 427.90
H-50, 70W tweeter

horn.. 156.45
H-100 120W tweeter

horn 227.15

SUNN*

SELF-CONTAINED
UNITS
Studio lead.. 240-00
Studio bass.. 228.00
GUITAR AMPLIFIERS
I 90L 330-00
Model T. 420-00
Concert lead. 330-00
Coliseum lead.. 570.00
Coliseum 880.. 597-00
BASS AMPLIFIERS
190B.. 276-00
Model T.. 420.00
Concert bass.. 276.00
Coliseum bass 570.00
Coliseum 880.. 597.00
MIXER & MIXER
AMPLIFIERS
Studio PA... 228.00
Concert Controller I 438.00
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Concert Controller II:
Model 80.. 74700
Model 81. 897 00
Model 80P.. 897 00
Model 81P 1047 00
Speaker Enclosures:
312S. 216 004125.258 00
610S 216 00
610M. 504 00
1155. 168 00
I 15M. 186 00
215S 210-00215M..246 00
215SH. 268-00
4I5M. 330 00
118M. 31800
I I 8MH. 360-00
2125 150 00
410S 156 00
41 OM. 348-00
CONTROL AUDIO -
CONTROLLER
OPTIONS
Model 40.. 1257-00
Model 41.. 1407-00
Model 42 . 1557.00
Model 60 1407-00
Model 61. 155700
Model 62.. 1707-00
Model 80.. 1557 00
Model 81.. 1707 00
Model 82 1857-00

THEATRE
PROJECTS

ALTEC
VOICE OF THE
THEATRE PROJECTS
204B, 50W. 356.40
208B, 50W.. 353.16
218A, 50W 370.87
215A, folded L/F hn,

150W. 270.00
225A, portable H/F
hn, 100W. 428.87

205BX power l/spkr 558.14
209BX power I/spkr 554 90
21 9AX power I/spkr 570-71
207C col. spkr, 75W 189.13
211A col. spkr, 50W 141-38
217A col. spkr, 75W 243.00

6I2C spkr cab 64.26
8288 spkr cab.. 91-80
8I5A L/F hn. cab 123.12
Studio Monitors:
9844A, 30W. 336-53
9845A, 50W. 444-93
9846-8A, 100W. 468-76
9848A, 200W.. 804-60
9849A, 60W. 270-00
9846BX (powered) 664.63
Amplifiers:
771 BX bi-amp, 60W

L/F, 30W H/F 245.46
9477B, 130W power

amp. 281.38
Music Speakers and
Components:
417-8H,12 in, 100W . 64.67
418-8H, 15 in, 150W . 69.77
421 -8H, 15 in, 150W . 81.00
425-8H, 10 in, 75W 5525
601 -8D, 12 in, duplex,

20W. 81.96
604E, 15 in, duplex,

35W. 150.24
511B, Sectoral hn 49.01
808/8A, 30W H/F

driver... 71.99
N809/8A, crossover/

attenuator... 43.72

THOR*

I47W, L/13/0 amp....
147W, push button

amp
I47W, Slave amp.....
85W, Slave..

119.45

130-20
104 65
77.50

300W, Horn folded
bass cab. 262 70

300W, 2 x 15 lead cab 187 50

TOP GEAR

PEAVEY
Classic SOW 2 x 12 186-80
Classic 50W, 4 x 10 226-83
Deuce II 110W, 2 x 12 291.60
Vintage I IOW, 2 x 12 291-60
Vintage 110W, 4 x'10 324-00
Century 60W, I x IS 243-00
Century 60W, 2 x 12 291-60
Standard I 30W, 2 x 12 307.80
Standard 130W,2x 15 340-20
Standard 130VV,4 x 12 348 30
Festival 110W, 2 x IS 380.70
Festival 110W, 4 x 15 567-00
Festival 110W, 2 x 15

hn. 437-40
Festival 110W, 4 x 12 380-70
Festival I IOW, 8 x 12 567.00
Musician 210W, 2 x 15 405.00
Musician 210W, 4x 15 383.20
Musician 210W, 2 x15

hn. 437-40
Musician 210W, 4 x12 405-00
Musician 210W, 8 x 12 567.00
Roadmaster 200W 8x

12 615.60
Road master200W,4x

15 + hns.. 712.80
F800G 410W, 8 x 12 712-80
F800G 410W, 4 x 15 712.80
Bass 210W, 2 x 15 372.60
Bass 210W, 4 x 15 534-60
Bass 210W, 1 x 18 453-60
Bass 210W, 2 x 18 631.80
F800B 410W, 4 x 14 696.60
F800B 410W, 2 x 18 801.90
Amplifier Heads only:
Century 60W 153-90
Standard 130W. 178.20
Bass 210W. 226.80
Musician 210W 243-00
Festival 110W 226.80
F800G 410W. 405.00
F800B 410W. 356.40
Road master 200W 307.80
Guitar Speaker Enclosures:
212,2 x12 178.20
412, 4 x 12. 226-80
2I 5H, 2 x 15 + hn 259.20
Bass Speaker Enclosures:
115, I x 15
215, 2 x 15 210-60
118S, 1 x 18 267.30
PA:
800 Mixer 259.20
PAI20 System.. 267.30
Monitor System 34020
Std. PA, 2 cols., 2 x 12

ea.. 364.50
Std. PA, 2 cols., 4 x 12

ea.. 421.20
Std. PA, 2 cols., 2 x 12

hn., ea 429.30
PA400, 2 cols, 2 x 12

ea.. 413.10
PA 400, 2 cols., 2 x 12

+ hn., ea 469.80
PA 400, 2 cols., 4 x 12 469-80
PA400, 2 cols., 4 x 12

+ hn., ea 526-50
PA 400, 2 cols., 2 x 15

+ hn., ea 664.20
PA 600, 2 cols., 4 x 12

ea.. 648.00
PA 600, 2 cols., 4 x 12

 hn., ea 704-70
PA 600, 2 cols., 2 x 15

hn., ea 825 20
PA 600, 4 cols., 2 x 12

 hn., ea 826.20
PA amplifier heads:
Std. PA 130W 194.40
PA400 210W. 243.00
PA600 210W 429-30
130W Booster 153.90
400W Booster 275.40
PA Speaker Enclosures:
212 col , 2 x 12 129.60
212H col., 2 x 12+ hn 145.80

To avoid unnecessary repeti-
tion certain abbreviations are

frequently used in our listings:
electric - elec ; custom - ctm ;
semi -acoustic - s/ac ; organ -
org ; professional - pro ; standard
- std ; acoustic - ac ; folk - fk ;
bass - bs; string - str; de luxe -
d/1 ; jumbo - jbo; piano - pno;
left hand-l/h ; scale - sc ; csse-
cs; banjo - bjo; monitor-mt.

412 col.,4 x 12 153.90 1/412 G cab. 113.48
412H, 4 x 121 hn.. 186.30 1/412 SM cab 105-55
2I5H col., 2 x 15 1 hn 25920 J/412 SH cab 121.50
HIWATT 1/412 SF cab.. 86-79
AP50 Amp. 116-64 1/412 SG cab 112-00
AP100 Amp 15228 J/212 M cab 66.55
AP200 Amp 207.36 J/212 H cab. 76-04
PA50/6 Amp. 134-46 1/212 F cab. 56-78
PA I 00/6 Amp 155-52 1/212 G cab. 71-28
PA200/6 Amp 233.28 1/50 SSLS cab. 138.97
Slave 100 Amp 116.64
Slave 200 Amp 187-92

TURNERLd 50W 4 x 12 cab
Ld 100W/bs 50W 4 x

124.74

12 cab......
Ld 150W/Bs 75W 4 x

12 cab.
AP 2 x 15 hn. bin,

100W...
AP 4 x 12 Hn. Bin,

100W.
100W 2 x 15 Bs Ref

cab.
200W 4 x 15 Bs Ref

cab
4 x 12 PA col., 50W
4 x 12 PA col., 100W
4 x 12 PA col., 150W
2 x 12 PA/Mt. cab

25W.
2 x 12 PA/Mt. Cab ,

50W.
Twin -Turntable Disco
Twyp B 8-ch. mixer
SOW 2 x 12 Comb

amp., Ld.

140-94

155-52

194.40

194 40

162-00

252-72
119-88
142-56
160-38

72-90

90-72
262-44
495.72

171.72

I x 15 Bs Hn. 194.40
2x 15 Bs Hn 345-60
I x 12 Mid Rng. Hn 162-00
2 x 12 Mid Rng. Hn 270.00

I x 10 Mid Rng. Hn 145.80
HF Rad. Hn. + VHF

Tweets.. 297.00
Wedge Mts., pr 280-80
Hexagonal Mt 226.80
B200 Pro. Power amp 162-00
B300 Pro. Power amp 216-00
A300 Pro. Power amp. 283.50
A500 Pro. Power amp. 432.00
TPS 16/2 mixer. 1620-00
TPS 24/2 mixer. 2268.00
TPM 16/2 mixer 2154.60
TPM 24/2 mixer 2964-60
TPM24/8/2/5 Ultumate

478116
5 Way Crossover 162.00
Belden Multiway

50W 4 x 12 Comb.
amp., Bs. 221-94

Cables
Cannon Plgs - Stg.

Boxes...

on app.

Gauss Spkrs.. 19

J.B.L. Spkrs..

TRIUMPH*
VITAVOX

JOHNSON
Bass Bin CN308. 433-35J5, 5W combo.. 32.00

115, tremolo. 36.00 6200 Bitone Repro ... 311.70
.115V 15W combo 51.33 Major Bitone CN343. 383-20
130, 30W combo 103-19 15 in. Loudspeaker... 70-00
150V, 50W combo 11028 S.3 Pressure unit 80-00
1100 UV amp. 112.66 H.F. Horn CNI57 43.35
1100 PV p.a. amp 123.46 500 Dividing Ntwrk . 25.00
1100 PVR p.a. amp 13665 220S/531 Multicell Hn
1100 SV slave amp 94.55 CNI29. 363.85
1100 SS slave amp..... 62.78
1100 SS, C slave amp.. 56.10

VOX*Echomaster..
.14SM

72-11
25.11

J4SB
J4SMT..
.14SBT.

2511
26.73
26.73

AC30.
AC50

170.75
T.B.A.

Reverbmaster.. *19.10
Mixmaster *19.10
Tonemaster.. 68.72 WALLACE*
Soundmaster. 121.91

AC.3500XT, Mk. IV,1/412 M cab 106-57
1/412 H cab. 123.62 40W amp.. 115-50
1/412 F cab. 87.78 AC.6085XT,80Wamp 148.50

W.E.M.

Copicat Echo. 70-20
Clubman 6W,12"spkr 44.20
Clubman 6W,10"spkr 36.80
Westminster IOW

amp, 12" spkr. 50.10
Westminster IOW

bass amp, 12" spkr. 56-00
Westminster IOW

Accordionamp, 12"
spkr.. 50.10

Westminster IOW
amp, 10" spkr 42.20

Dominator MkIll 69.50
Dominator Bass MkI 81-00
Power Musette Mk11 69.50
Halle Cat. 245-50
E.R.40 77.00
P.A.40. 77-00
E.R.I 00 98-25
P.A.I00.. 98.25
S.L.I 00 83.70
Bandmixer 100 MkII 140-00
Reverbmaster 192.50
Audiomaster Mixer 292.70
Super Dual 12 72.15
Super 40 72.15
Starfinder 100 Bass 86-90
Starfinder 100 Twin

15. 105-55
Starfinder Super 80 120.30
Super Starfinder 200 137.15
Twin 15 Reflex Bass 174-80
I x 12" 42-20
I x 12" w/vol control 50.10
4x 10" Column 56.45
6x 10" Column. 97-20
Club System 71.15
Club 2 x 12". 55-50
Band System 86.40
Band 2 x 12". 74.60
Foot Monitor 2 x 12"
+ Horn. 98-30
Vendetta 137.45
4 x 12 A Super. 9620
4 x 12" A (Discontinued)
4 x 12" B Column.... 130.60
4 x 12" C Column.... 125-55
X.32 Horn Column.. 84.55
X.29 Stack complete 298.00
Horn Box from X.29. 87.00
Festival Stack comp. 56915
New Columns:
2 x 10" (40W pair) ... 44-15
2 x 10" plus horn..... 55.00

WHITE*

LW.I00 Guitar/Bass
amp. (100W, RMS) 140-80

PA.100,6-channel,full
mix amp. (100W
RMS). 285-45

PA.200, 6 -channel full
mix amp. (200W
RMS). 396-00

SL.I00 Slave amp
(100W RMS). 128 70

MGW.6, 6 -channel
Mixer (full mix) 185.90

MGW.12, 12 -channel
Mixer (full mix) 440.00

LW. I 00C, 4 x 12,
160W RMS.Guitar/
Bass Enclosure 13090

MW.I50,1 x 15,150W
RMS. Folded Horn
Bass Enclosure 166.10

JW. I 51, 1 x 18, 150W
RMS. Folded Horn
Guitar/Bass En-
closure. 174-90

M.40, I x 12, 40W
RMS. Angled Moni-
tor Enclosure 42.90

PAW.80, 2 x 12, 80W
RMS. P.A. Enclos-
ure (pairs). 151-80

PAW.160, 4 x 12,
160W RMS. P.A.
Enclosure (pairs) 26950

PAR.I52, I x 15,
150W RMS. Folded

Horn Bin
H.I 00A Altec Horn/

Driver/Crossover.
H.10IV Vitavox Horn

/Driver/Crossover

166.10

171-60

115.80

WING

TRAYNOR
Combos:
YGM-3 30W rvb 97-20
YGM-4 40W rvb 119.88
YGL-3 Twin rvb 90W 213.84
YBA-2B Bs mate 30W 97.20
YBA-450W,15"spkr. 152.28
Amplifiers:
YBA-I 50W, bs. 96.12
YRM-I 50W Id w/rvb 119-88
YBA- 1 A 100W bs 129.60
YGL-3A 100W head-

rvb/trem. 15228
Monoblock 325W bs/

Id. 243-00
Speaker Systems:
YS -I 5P 15" ported bs 87.48
YT -I 5 2 x 15"1d/bs 110.16
YF-I 0 4 x 10" Id/bs 110.16
YC-8I 0 8 x 10" bs T.B.A.
YC-6I 0 6 x 10" Id 139.32
Y -2I2 2 x 12" Id. 103.68
YF-I24 x 12"1d. 149-04
YCV-188 I x 18" Vega

cab 300W 272.16
YCV-215 2 x 15" Vega

cab 400W 272.16
YCV-2 I 2 2 x 12" Vega

cab 200W 171.72
P.A. Amps:
YVM-2 P.A. amp 30W 74.52
YVM-3 P.A. rvb 30W 97.20
YVM-4 4-ch w/rvb 136.08
YVM-6 6-ch w/rvb 213.84
YPM-I 100W slave 97-20
MX8 8-ch mixer T.B.A.
MX16 16-ch mixer
P.A. Speaker Systems:
YSC-2 4 x 12" cols

(pr). 139-32
YSC-3 4 x 8" cols (pr) 10044
YSC-8 6 x 8" cols (pr) 171.72
YSC-9 15" x 12" x hn

cabs (pr).. 388-80
YM-I Mtr cabs (ea) 58.32
YSC-7A Cols (pr) 204.12
YSP-I Sibilance Pro-

jector (ea)... 51-84
EQ-I Graphic e/q 51.84

W.M.I.*
Amplifiers:
CM -8, 6" speaker.....
CM -66, 8" speaker w/

tremolo/horn vent
K-66 De luxe Junior .

12.95

2310
26.95

ZOOT-HORN
BB.1, 1 x 15", 150W

bass bin. 198.45
BB.2, 2 x 15", 300W

bass bin. 34020
BB.3, I x 15", bass bin 198.45
FB.3, 3 -way wedge 261.88
FB.4, 2 -way wedge 131.56
FB.5, 2 -way wedge 237.60
HU. I H/F horn unit 151.20
C.1 /1 Reflex, 1 x 15 129.60
C.2 Reflex, 2 x 15 216.00
C.3 Reflex, I x 15 ,bs 129.60
C.4 Reflex, 2 x 15, bs 216.013
MC/1, 1 x 12 cab 116-64
0 -channel Mixer 974.24
0 -channel Mixer 974.24
5 -channel Mixer 1278.02

23 -channel Mixer 1703.62
25 -channel Mixer 1300.00
SD18 hn-loaded cab 25920
3 -way crossover 248.40

PERCUSSION INSTRUMENTS
4007 One Nighter 4193, 15 x 8 4275, 34 x 16 4415, 12 x 8

D. H. BALDWIN BOOSEY Et
HAWKES

Plus.
Snares:
4160G, 14 x 5

4105, 14 x 53.
Bass Drums:
4259, 26 x 14

99

PP

4276, 36 x 16
4110, 22 x 14
4111, 24 x 14

PP

4416, 13 x 9
4420, 14 x 10
4421, 15 x 12

GRETSCH 4160, 14 x 5 4260, 28 x 14 19 4115, 26 x 14 4417, 14x 14
BEVERLEYOutfits: 4157,14 x 53 4262, 30 x 16 4117,28 x 14 St 4418, 16x 16

$4027 Rock 'n Roll.... T.B.A. 4153, 14 x 63 4263, 32 x 16 4244, 18 x 14. 4422, 16 x 18 COMPLETE OUTFITS
4029 Avant Garde.... 4109,14 x 5 9S 4264, 34 x 16. 4249, 20 x 14 4419, 18 x 16 Panorama 21 234.35
4028 Black Hawk..... 4102,14x54 PP 4265, 36 x 16 4247, 22 x 14 4423, 18 x 18 Panorama 22 32259
4015 Name Band 4103, 14 x 53 4271, 26 x 14 St 4269, 24 x 14. also in walnut Panorama 24 276.53
4025 Progressive Jazz 4190, 14x63 4272, 28 x 14 4271,26 x 14 Pt Cymbals: Galaxy 18.. 190.884002 One Nighter 4191,14 x61 St 4273, 30 x 16 4272,28 x 14 K. Zildjian & Ajaha - Galaxy 21.. 204.00

Plus. 4192, 15 x 8 91. 4274, 32 x 16 SI Tom Toms: prices being revised Galaxy 24. 206.5 5
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AVEDIS ZILDJIAN 18"Crash.Med/Ride. 36.61 14" 17.56 Outfits: 217511, Outfit. Crys-
DALLAS7386, 8" 1369 20" Crash.Med/Ride.

7387, 10" 16.00 22" Crash, Med/Ride
4536
58-10

15"
16"

I890 203 Kenny Clare
21.00 cymbals. 468.39

calite 673-00
SHAFTESBURY

7389,12" 24.46 24"Crash, Med/Ride. 69.93 18". 31.10 707, 20" b. ds. 576.72 OUTFITS
7390, 13" 2283 18" China type 48-33 HAYMAN 20". 37.26 8707, 22" b. ds. 58136 Module 5050. 225-00
7391, 14" 27.33 20" China type n 61-38 Outfits -less stands: 22" 45.90 303, 20" b. d. 424.98 Module 5055. 187.50
7392,15" 2965 Formula 602: 2221 Pacemaker 22042 24" 54.00 202, 20" b. d. 371.41 Module 5060 185-50
7393, 16" 31-80 3" Hi -Hat Sound 2222 Big Sound. 228-15 RED SOUND 13202, 22" b. d. 373.78 Module 5555 ;251.25
7394, 17" 3416 Edge.. 66-80 2219 Showman 22"... 278.42 2" 5.40 III, 20" b. d 257.79 5226 Cymbal arm..... 6.43
7395, 18" 3868 4" Hi -Hat Sound 22I9A Showman 24". 288.69 3" 8.10 B111, 22"b.d 260.17 5228Tom-Tomholder 11.81
7395S 45.11
7399, 19" 4098
7396, 20" 45.11
7396$ 45.11
7396P. 52-32
7400, 21" 50.16
7397, 22" 56-95
73975 63.80
AVEDIS ZILDJIAN
BRILLIANT
738713, 10". 19.58
7390B, 13". 26.30
73918,14". 31-00
7392B, 15". 33-27
73938,16". 35-53
73948,17". 37.84
7395B, 18". 42-36
7395BS. 49-17
7396BS. 56-00
7396BP. 56-00
73968, 20". 49-17

Edge..
5" Hi -Hat Sound

Edge.
3" Hi -Hat.
4" Hi -Hat.
5" Hi -Hat.
6" Thin.
7" Thin.
8" Thin
9" Thin.

20" Thin.
22" Thin.
24" Thin.
18" Flat Ride Med.
20" Flat Ride Med.
18" China type
20" China type
No. 1 Seven Snd. set
No. 2 Seven Snd. set
No. 3 Seven Snd. set
No. 4 Seven Snd. set

72-90 2244 Iceberg (Show-
man 22" Trans-

77-44 parent) 362.25
52.27 Outfits -with stands:
55-73 2221/S Pacemaker.. 282-47
60-21 2222/S Big Sound 281-37
35.64 2219/5 Showman 22" 337-89
40.12 2219A/SShowman 24" 347-57
42-88 2244/S Iceberg. 40444
49.03 Drums:
5346 2223 VibrasonicSnare
68-47 Drum. 38.67
82.33 2243 Metal Shell
48.38 Snare Drum 5461
61-45 2224, 12 x 8 Tom Tom 36-19
4838 2225, 13 x 9 Tom Tom 37.20
61.45 2226, 14 x 14 Tom Snare
20-95 Tom (incl. legs).. 57.46
24-84 2227, 16 x 16 Tom
42.50 Tom (incl. legs).. 57-46
48.38 2228, 18-in.Bass drum 61.19

4"
5"
6"
8"

20"

8.64
8.80

12.88
16 74
19 48

III, 20" b. d. 257.79
B I 1 I, 22" b. d. 260.17
Bass Drums:
127, 18 x 15" 52-92
130, 20 x 17" 56.91
132, 22 x 17" 59.29
125, 24 x 17" 69.01
Super Zyn Cymbals:
352, 12" 17.38
353,13" 19.54
354, 14" 21.92
354P, 14"..
355,15" 2343:8974

355P, 15". 47.95
335586,, 1166,", 26.24

3585,18"
30.45
31.32

360, 20"

34
360S, 20"

435:-789499

Zyn:362 22"

3

SHAFTESBURY
ACRYLIC OUTFITS
Module 5030, Clear.. 267-45
Module 5030, Tinted. 276.00
Module 5035, Clear.. 300 65
Module 5035, Tinted. 311.90
Module 5040, Clear.. 336.60
Module 5040, Tinted. 348-45
SHAFTESBURY DRUMS
5420, 20" x 12" bs.... 59-68
5422, 22" x 14" bs.... 62.38
5424, 24" x 14" bs.... 70.96
512,12"x8"Tom-tom 34-08
513, 13"x9"Tom-tom 35-97
516, 16" x 16" Tom-

tom. 52-95
422, Snare aluminium 39-23
423. Snare wood..... 38.76
SHAFTESBURY
ACRYLIC DRUMS

HOHNER*

SON OR
Outfits:K120..16340
K130.
KI32..
K162..

Drums:
D421
D426 (metal).
D431
D444 (metal).

225-40
274.95
360.60

77.85
97.60
46.95
77.85

7397B, 22" 60-57 No. 5 Seven Snd. set. 48-38 2229,20-in.Bass drum 71-55 D454 (metal). 46-95 272, I 2" 4.26 (Normally only available to
7397BS. 6745 No. 6 Seven Snd. set. 48-38 2230,22 -in. Bass drum 80-28 Tom Toms: 273, 13" 5.45 special order)
7390HH, 13" Hi -Hat No. 7 Seven Snd. set. 61.45 2234, 24-i n.Bass drum 88-94 T628.. 41.35 273P, 13" 0.90 5031, bs, 20" x 12", .

cymbal 45.66 14" Joe Morello Hi - 2242, 26 -in. Bass drum 105.63 T629. 41.35 274, 14" 6.53 clear. 9435
73911-IH, 14". 54 -67 Hat... 72-90 18 x 18 Tom Tom..... 75.33 T630. 41.35 274P, 14".. ........ .... 3.06 Ditto, tinted. 96.60

7392HH, 15" 59-29 17" Joe Morello.
7393HH, 16" 63.61 18" Joe Morello.

42-44 Controlled Sound: T63I.
48-38 12" Tom Tom 3.62 T632.

48-85 275.15" .
48.85 275P, 15"

7.77
5.55

5037, bs, 22" x 14", '

clear.. 105.80

20" Joe Morello...... 61.45 13" Tom Tom 3.80 T648 69.50 276,16" 9.18 Ditto, tinted. 109.00

2" Finger Cymbals.... 4.75 14" Tom Tom or T649. 69.50 278, 18" 3.17 5038, bs. 24"x 14", clr 115.70

Gongs: Batter 3.88 T650. 69.50 2685, 18" 3.50 Ditto, tinted. 118-65

C.B.S. ARBITER 7" Symphonic
Stand.

8.96 15" Tom Tom 4.15 T651.
2-38 16" Tom Tom 4.34 T652.

82-60 269S, 18"
84.50 280,20"

5.33
5.01

5032, Tom-tom, 12" x
8", clear. 45-40

10" Symphonic 13.50 17" Tom Tom 4.52 T652 (air tuned) 107.05 269S,20" 5.33 Ditto, tinted. 47.15

ROGERS Stand. 2.92 18" Tom Tom 4.89 Bass Drums: 282,22" 7.92 5033, Tom-tom, 13"x
Outfits: 13" Symphonic 18-58 20" Tom Tom 5.88 G230 80-75 Heavy Pairs Super-Zyn: 9", clear. 41.40

Studio X. 102276 Stand. 3.40 18" Bass Drum 6.70 G231 80.71 374, 14" 48.16 Ditto, tinted. 49.00

Compact X 852.12 16" Symphonic 29.48 20" Bass Drum. 7.42 G240 133-35 375, 15" 52.70 5036, Tom-tom, 16" x
Studio VII 638.28 Stand. 12.10 22" Bass Drum. 8.05 G241 133.35 376, 16" 57.78 16", clear.. 72.60

Londoner V. 588.60 20" Symphonic 48-17 24" Bass Drum. 8.59 Bongos: Zyn: Ditto, tinted. 75.00

Londoner VI 648.00 Stand. 14.47 26" Bass Drum 9.22 L823 88.25 232, 12" 9.28 5034, Snare drum, clr 53-20

Ultrapower VII. 891.00 22" Symphonic 75.17 Weatherking: L824 80.75 233, 13" 10.90 Ditto, tinted. 55.65

Ultrapower IX 1058-40 Stand. 28.94 4" Snare. 3.41 L84I 32.65 234, 14". 12.96 SHAFTESBURY
Starlighter IV. 529.20 24" Symphonic. 96-34 4" Batter 3.65 Hi -Hats: 235,15" 14.58 POWERDRIVE STANDS
Londoner Super 10... 52391 Stand. 28.94 2" Tom Tom 3.23 Z5451. 16.90 236, 16" 16.09 5409, Twin bs drum
Starlighter Super 10 . 464.51 26* Symphonic. 121.93 3" Tom Tom 3.50 Z5452. 35.70 Tom -Toms: pedals, pr.. 61.10

Drums: Stand. 28-94 4" Tom Tom 3.65 Zyn (standard): 442, 12 x 8" 29.26 5410, Hi -Hat 23.85
Dynasonic snare 118-80 28" Symphonic
Superten snare. 88.50 Stand

151.74
38-56

6" Tom Tom 4.08 272.
7" Tom Tom 4.37 274.

3-25 433, 13 x 9"
4.50 444, 14 x 8"

32.29
35-53

5411, Snare drm 17.66
5412, Cymbal

Skinny snare 5508 30" Symphonic. 196-02 8" Bass Drum 6.08 275. 5.20 440, 14 x 10"
38

5413, Tom -Tom mtg.. 16.41

Powertone, 14 x 20 bs 138.24 Stand. 48-18 20" Bass Drum. 6-78 276 6.40 435, 14 x 14" 45:5575 5416, Drum stool..... 17.16
Powertone, 14 x 22 bs 14472 32" Symphonic. 247.54 22" Bass Drum. 7.30 278 8.45 446, 16x 16" 47-84 5418, Drum stool..... 5.36
Powertone, 14 x 24 bs 153.36 Stand. 60.26 23" Timpani 8.81 2685 8-55 OLYMPIC LATIN-AMERICAN
Powertone, 8 x 12 t.t. 69.12 34" Symphonic 345-82 24" Timpani 9.39 280 10.55 Snares: Wood Shell: INSTRUMENTS
Powertone, 9 x 13 t.t. 72.36 Stand. 60-26 25" Timpani 9.96 269S 10.75 I 180, 14 x 4" 25.81 5485, Bongoes 'El Co -
Powertone, 10 x 14 36" Symphonic 426.60 26" Timpani 10-45 282 13.15 1182, 14 x 51" 27.00 meta', 6 x 7" pr.... 6.03

t.t 86.40 Stand.
Powertone, 12 x 15

72.75 27" Timpani 10.70 1002, 14 x 5i"
Metal Shell:

30-78 5484, Bongoes 'El Co -
meta', 5 x 6", pr.... 4.9128" Timpani 1103

29" Timpani 11.60 HORNBY-SKEWES
30" Timpani 13.76

t.t 95.04
Powertone, 16 x 16

1005, 14x .5#" 31.96
Outfits:

5475, Conga drm, El
Cometa', 7 x 21",

t.t 104 76 32" Timpani 15.42 1033, 20" bs drum.... 218.59 each.. 18.26
Powertone, 16 x 18

t.t 124.20
CLEARTONE* LUDWIG BEVERLEY,

Outfits: Outfits:
81033, 22" bs drum . 221.94
1031, 20" bs drum.... 190-18

5463, 'El Cometa'
Conga drm, 4 Ten-

Powertone, 18 x 20 980 Super Classic.... 460.35 Galaxy 18. 225-39 81031, 22" bs drum.. 193.53 sion fittings, 3 legs,
t.t 153.36 SLINGERLAND 983 Hollywood. 527.31 Galaxy 21. 240-20 62, 20" drum. 143.42 leather strap...... 60.43

Powertone bongos.. 5940 Outfits: S.C. 24" bs drm. 468.72 Galaxy 24 249.15 B62, 22" bs drum..... 146.66 5464, 'El Cometa',
Powertone timbales 4N Lacquer 20". 375.82 Big Beat. 568.09 Panorama 21. 270-22 60, 20" bs drum. 98.60 turnable Bongoes,

brass.. 11664 4N Pearl 20". 405.89 S.C. Blue Vistalite. Panorama 22 364-93 860, 22" bs drum. 101.73 pr 32-79
Powertone timbales 4N Chrome 20"...... 417.48 Octa-Plus. 1012.77 Panorama 24 314.16 Tom -Toms: CYMBALS

copper. 12744 4N Lacquer 22" 381.60 Snare Drums: H OS H INO 441, 12 x 8", I head. 17.92 Avedis Zildjian
Accusonic timpani 20 4N Pearl 22" 411-70 400 Supra -Phonic 88.72 Outfits: 442, 12 x 8" 22.57 5241, 8" 13.69

inch.. 281.81 4N Chrome 22" 423.26 402 Supra -Phonic.. 9374 HK600M. 35.77 433, 13 x 8" 24-08 5242, 10" 16.00
Accusonic timpani 23 50N Lacquer... 460-86 404 Acrolite. 65.29 HM1000. 165-00 435, 14 x 14" 34.45 5243, 13" 22.83

inch.. 304.56 50N Pearl 492-69 405 Piccolo. 80.35 HM2000. 187.95 445, 16 x 16", 1 head 28.94 5244.14" 27.34
Accusonic timpani 26 50N Chrome. 507-15 410 Supersensitive HSD500. 245.45 446, 16 x 16" 35.85 5245, 15" 29.65

inch.. 359.64 60N Lacquer... 541.54 14" x 5" 132.25 Bass Drums: 5246, 16" 31.81
Accusonic timpani 29 60N Pearl.. 58781 411 20 x 15" 4201 5247, 17" 34.17Supersensitive

14" x 64" 135-59 KEMBLE*
1170,
1161,20
1171,20x

inch.. 377.78 60N Chrome.
Drum/Cymbal stands: 58N Lacquer..

604.01
42904 PEARL

x 17" 47.19
17" 42.33

5248, 18" 38.69
5248WC, 18" Wide

Giant... 20-52 58N Pearl 43484 Outfits: 1172, 22 x 15" 45.25 Cup. 38.69
Supreme I... 2052 58N Chrome. 449.29 Powermate Wood/ YAMAHA -Outfits 1163, 22 x 17" 49.03 52485, 18" Sizzle..... 38.69
Samson I. 21.60 80N Lacquer. 506.81 Fibreglass YD680.. 314.00 1173, 22 x 17" 45.68 5248T, 18" Trio. 38.69
Supreme II. 18.36 80N Pearl 544-43 Powermate Satin.. 309.69 YD665.. 334.52 1175.24x 15" 49.35 5248MC, 1 8"Mini-Cup 38-69
Supreme II, floor stnd 18.36 80N Chrome. 562.24 Powermate Black. 284.58 YD660 299.23 5249, 19" 41.00
Hi -Hats: N 20" Lacquer. 426.16 Big Shot. 251.10 YD260.. 153.65 5220,20" 45.11

Swivomatic Hi -Hat, N 20" Pearl 455.09 Thundaking.. 209-25 metal snare: 5220P, 20" Pang 52-33

47.70 ROSE -MORRIShinged heel 32.40
Swivomatic Hi -Hat,

N 20" Chrome
N Lacquer 22".

469.54
431.94 Snare

Dynamax 184.14 SD6500M
Drums 

52205, 20" Sizzle..... 45-11
5220MC,20"Mini-Cup 45.11

adjust. footboard . 32.40 N Pearl 22" 460-87 4514 Chrome.. 31.81 5261,21" 50.17
Supreme.. 47.52
Pedals/Beaters: 57N

N Chrome 22"
Lacquer.

47532 4714
731.79 Pedals

Chrome.. 26.78 ORANGE*
& Stands: 217101,

FIBES
Outfit, Fibre-

5221,22" 56-95
Kenny Clarke Pairs

Swivomatic, hinged 57N Pearl 783 87 805 Hi -Hat Ped. 14.23 glass 450-00 5215, 13"-14", High
heel. 35.64 57N Chrome. 811.64 706 Snare stnd 8.37 Single drum kit. 528-00 217111, Outfit, Crys- Hat, pr.. 50.17

Swivomatic, adjust. 2R Lacquer.. 429.05 703 Cymbal stnd. 5.86 Double drum kit 748.00 talite 500-00 5216, 14"-1.5", High
footboard. 35-64 2R Pearl. 469.54 710 Bs Drm ped 10-04 217201, Outfit, Fibre - Hat, pr.... 56.98

Rocket. 24-84 2R Chrome.. 48401 810 glass 481-00 High Hat Matched PairsBs Drm. ped. 25.00
Bs Drm. Anchor. 1.46 PREMIER 217211,Thrones: 14N Lacquer.

Samson 3348 I4N Pearl
564.36 721
62798

Outfit, Crys-
talite 535.00

5243/2, 13" 45-66
5244/2, 14" 54.68

Accessory. 48.60 I4N Chrome. 64940 217301, Outfit, Fibre- 5245/2, 15" 59.30
Paiste Cymbals & Gongs: 9N Lacquer.. 35962 DAVOLI Snares:

394.33 2000,
Metal Shells: glass 486-00 5246/2, 16" 63.62

2002: 9N Pearl
14" Hi -Hat Sound 9N Chrome..

14 x 54"
14 x

53.89 217311, Outfit, Crys-
56.05 talite 540.00

Avedis Zildjian Brilliant
5333,10" 19.5940707 2003,

Edge.. 72.90 65N Lacquer. 45623 UFIP CYMBALS 2006. 14 x 12" 62.54 217401, Outfit, Fibre - 5334, 13" 26.42
15" Hi -Hat Sound 65N Pearl 484.01 RITMO 2011, 14 x 14" 52.59 glass 580-00 5335,14" 31.02

Edge. 77.44 65N Chrome. 49673 10" 9.50 37 Fi, 14 x 5i" 42.33 217411, Outfit, Crys- 5336,15" 33.28
14" Hi -Hat. 47.57 I IN 2 x 24 Lacquer 928.17 11". 10.26 Wood Shells: talite.. 643-00 5337, 16" 35.54
15" Hi -Hat. 53.19 I IN 2 x 24 Pearl 98603 12". 11.12 2001,14 x 54" 51.40 217501, Outfit, Fibre - 5338, 17" 37.85
16" Crash, Med/Ride. 30.46 11N 2 x 24 Chrome.. 1014.94 13" 13.82 31,14 x 54" 40.17 glass 610.00 5339, 18" 42.37
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5340, 20" 49-18 5146, 33cm, 13". 8.00
5341,22" 60.58 5147, 35cm, 14". 9.48
5206, Cymbal Snaps.. 0.54 5148, 38cm, 15", 10.80
5197, Cymbal Polish,

bottle, per doz..... 1.31
5149, 40cm, 16".
5150, 45cm, 18".

12-86
17-91

Super Zyn 5157, 50cm, 20". 20-46
5172,12" 11-97
5173, 13" 13-90

SIMMS-WATTS5174, 14" 16.07
5175, 15"
5176.16"

17.90
2008

5177,18" 24.10 ASBA
5178, 20" 27.95 Metal Shell Drums:
Zyn 615M 24 x 14 Bass.... 146-80
5114,12" 3.52 613M 22 x 14 Bass.... 146.80
5115, 13" 4-27 633M 20 x 14 Bass.... 146-80
5123, 14" 4.94 120 D/I t -tom fitting. 29.20
5124,15" 5.69 50IM 14 x 9 Tom Tom 89.00
5116, 16" 7.03 51IM 13 x 9 TomTom 89.00
5121, 18" 9.20 505M 16 x 16 Tom
5122,20" 11.55 Tom 140-40
5198S, 20" Sizzle..... 11.72 509M 12 x 8 Tom Tom 89.00
5125,22" 14.40 Altuglass:
Kamala 615A 24 x 14 Bass..... 146.80
5257,10" 2.00 613A 22 x 14 Bass.....146.80
5258,11" 2.42 633A 20 x 14 Bass..... 146-80
5259,12" 3.01 501A I 4 x 9 Tom Tom 89.00
5262, 13" 3.52 51IA 13 x 9 TomTom 89.00
5263, 14" +27 505A 16 x 16 Tom
5264,15" 5.10 Torn 140.40
5265, 16" 6.11 Woodshell Drums:
5273, 18" 8.54 615WS 24 x 14 Bass.. 146.80
5274,20" 10.46 613WS 22 x 14 Bass.. 146.80
UFIP CYMBALS 633WS 20 x 14 Bass.. 146-80
Standard 51IWS 13 x 9 Tom
5205, 30cm, 12". 9.32 Tom 89-00
5207, 33cm, 13". 12.91 509WS 12 x 8 Tom
5208, 35cm, 14". 15.70 Tom 89.00
5209, 38cm, 1 5". 17.91 502WS 14 x 14 Tom
5210, 40cm, 16". 20.02 Tom 103.95
5211, 45cm, 18". 28.90 505WS 16 x 16 Tom
5212, 50cm, 20". 35.10 Tom 140.40
5213, 55cm, 22". 47-42 743W 14 x 5 Snare
5214, 60cm, 24". 65.19 wood. chrome 125-55
Red Sound 743M 14 x 5 Snare
5 I 45,'30cm, 12". 4.90 metal. 125.55

KEYBOARDS
BALDWIN
Models:
I 24A.
E10.
1248..
124BC.
E 10R..
EIOL.
EIOLR.
I 25A.
EIOLB...
EIOLB...
130A.
130AC
126
130D..
I 30DC
56A...
56D.
711.
CTIOOA.
CTIOOD...
C630
4E..
210D
PR200A.
C620..
El 10 (Piano)
E105 (Piano)
Cabinets:
3ET..
3S
3PR...
3ETE.

T.B.A.

Rhodes Suitcase Pi-
ano, 73 note 1019.54

Rhodes Stage Piano,
88 note. 797.04

Rhodes Stage Piano,
73 note.. 672.39

SuperSatellitePower
Speakers.. 718.20

" Rhodes Piano Bass 392.04
Haven Organs:
101. 719.93
102. 1058.86
103 1339.20
Traveller 909.36
Crumar Keyboards:
Organiser... 434.16
Stringman 459.00
Jazzman. 356.40

19

00

" J. T. COPPOCK

PI

Pt

BOOSEY Et
HAWKES

DIAMOND
9817, piano, portable 274.32
9820, 800 organ. 584I7
9821, pedal board 56.89
9824, 600 org. w/case 176.47
9825, Exprsn. pdl. 8.80
9828, 700 organ 368.17
9829, 700 organ. 319.14
9850, X-100 Space

sounder.. 240.50
9855, '550' organ
ARP Synthesisers
2701 Pro -soloist 58+00
2800 Odyssey.. 780.50
2600 '2600'.. 1728.00
2900 Explorer. 682.55

C.B.S. ARBITER

Rhodes Suitcase Pi-
ano, 88 note 1I69.64

ELGAM
1037, Portable.. 95.00
1049, Portable.. 122.00
2049, Portable.. 157.00
3049, Portable.. 205.00
610, Portable. 269.00
610R, Portable with

Rhythm 322.00
249, Portable. 30+00
249R, Portable with

Rhythm 353.00
2049C Console 146.00
Oxford Console 272.00
Oxford R with

Rhythm 33+00
Oxford RL Console

with Rhythm and
'Space Sound'
speakers. 375.00

Elec. Piano. 255.00
13 -note Pedalboard

for Portables. 41.00
Match 7C.. 50.00
Mini Pops Junior 5+00
237 Console 32+00
237C w/recdr 390.00
244 Console 481.00
244C w/recdr 545.00

DALLAS

MiniMoogSynthesiser T.B.A.
Moog Sonic Six Syn-

thesiser
Mellotron 400
5691 Concord org
5695 Rocky Mount

pno. IS

Please note : All prices are re-
commended retail prices and are
subject to alteration without
notice. (Whilst every endeavour
is always made to ensure that all
prices listed here are correct at
the time of going to press, it is

always advisable to check with
your local dealer.) All prices
include VAT.

743A 14 x 5
altuglass.

Stands:
240 Hi -Hat. 38.50
102 Snare Drum 26-00
133 Cymbal, floor 29.20
134 Cymbal, floor 33.90
Pedals & Cowbells:
222 Bass Drum. 42.75
923 Cowbell. 2.95
924 Cowbell. 3.75
926 Cowbell. +60
927 Cowbell. 4-20
Conga & Bongo Drums:
903/906 Tumbador 110.00

Snare
125.55

ELKA ORLA*

Electric organs:
5001 Tornado IV. 188.67
5002 T.L.49.. 188.67
5003 Capri Junior 208.46
5004 Capri Junior w/

reverb. 223.74
5005 Panther 2150. 342.91
5006 Panther 2200. 29+77
5007 Panther 2250. 40+36
5008 Capri Duo. 476.25
5010Concordelunior 31+51
5011 Concorde PI20. 531.97
5012 Concorde Pro

200 769.19
5013 International

200P 92+67
Home organs:
5101 Consolette 251.59
5102 Ancona 501. 56+30
5105 Ancona 501CRA 56+30
5107 Ancona 501

CREA. 639.80
5108 Ancona 701 CRA

(w/pinao effect) 661.35
5109 Ancona 701

CREA (w/piano ef-
fect) 735.04

5110 Hereford 990 605.43
5111 Hereford 990C 622.54
5112 Hereford 990CR 658.44
5113 Hereford 990

CRA. 685.81
5114 Hereford 990

CRE.. 726.86
5115 Hereford 990

CREA. 832.08
Electronic Piano:
5117 Minuette 99. 287.53
5118 Minuette 99C. 307.31
5119 Minuette 99CR. 350.44
5120 Minuette 99CR/

A. 381-02
5121 Capriccio 11 404.36
5122 Capriccio II /R 458.26
5123 Capriccio 11 /OL 673.95
5125 Capriccio 22.. 535.55
5126 Capriccio 22R 589.49
5127 Capriccio 22/0 697.30
5128 Capriccio 22/OL 805 15
5129 Capriccio 33 607.43
5130 Capriccio 33R 661.35
5131 Capriccio 33/0 769.20
5132 Capriccio 33/OL 877.01
5133 Notturno 44 593.08
5134 Notturno 44R 646.99
5135 Notturno 44/0 75+82
5136 Notturno44/0L 862.64
5137 Notturno 55 726.04
5138 Notturno 55R 779.99
5139 Notturno 55/0 887.80
5140 Notturno/L 55 995.64

Consul.
Accordions:
Elkavox 60. 745.83
Elkavox 60 (chro-

matic) 839.28
5/5 Amps:
Universal 50... 198.94
Universal 100.. 230.38
Universal 200.. 377.41
Reverb III. 90.89
6105 Tx20. 10+80
6106 Tx Bass 20. 120.05
6107 TRX 20 113.23
6108 TRZ 20 135.87
Organ cabs.:
Elkatone 305P. 29+73
315PS. 467.26
315PSR. 499.61
330PSR. 682.94
Rhythm boxes:
Drummer One. 146.48
Drummer One plus

amp. 218.89
Orla:
Dixie 27/8

150 Dixie 27/8.
I SOADixie Legs27/8
151 Pinto 37.
253 Venice d/I 49
256 California 49..
350 Chicago 37/12
351 Chicago 37/18
353 Equipe c1/1
354 37/18 Consul
355 Venice Consul
d /I..

356 Venice Chord
c1/1..

357 OPR 61 d/I

904/56 Twin Congas
on stand.

905/906 Quinto.
900 Bongoes.
230 Pedal.
K. Zildjian Cymbals:
1049,10" Crash
1055, 12" Crash
1056, 13" Hi -Hat
1050, 14" Hi -Hat
1057,15"Crash /Ride
1051, 16" Hi -Hat
I 058,17"Crash/Ride
I 052,18"Crash/Ride
1059,19"Crash /Ride

175.00
99.00
57.90
13.75

14.65
20.00
22.25
25.00
27.50
29.20
30.85
3+15
36.55

5141 Notturno 66 781.77
5142 Nocturne 66R 835.69
5143 Notturno 66/0 943.50
5144 Nocturna 66/0L 1051.36
5201 Elkapiano. 210.29
5204 E.p. 88/Amp

Consul 368.42
5205 Elkarhapsody,

490V. 239.04
5206 Elkarhapsody,

610V.. 486.51
5207 E.r. 610/Amp

603.83

19.42
19.42
2+81
29.65

120.05
89.85
88.97
92.53

115-02
165.52

177.01

179.71
278.58

FARFISA

Model 256RK.. 1468.80
Model 148R. 378.00
Model 150R.. 470.88
Model I 52R.. 673.92
Model 154R. 923.40
Cassette rec outfits 75.66
Church organ CH25 945 00
Church organ CHS 327.24
Professional Duo 1026.00

11053,20"Crash/Ride 39.00 1301 Fibre glass conga 116.50
11054,22"Crash/Ride 48.80 1302 Fibre glass conga 125.00

1303 Profes. conga 105-50
1304 Profes. conga 110.00
5000 Timbales. 47.50

SUMMERFIELD* 108 Bongoes. 12.99
109 Bongoes 13.99
885 Hi Hat stand 18.50IMPERIAL & ROYAL 885D Hi Hat stand 18-50STAR 850 Snare drum stand 5.99

TD5 DX outfit. 350.00 880 Snare drum stand 13.50
5245, outfit. 225-00 882 Cymbal stand.... 11.75
5820, outfit. 280.00 886 Tom Tom stand.. 30.00
5255, outfit.. 260.00 86 Snare stand II -50
KBI 25, outfit. 300.00 872 Cymbal stand.... 8.99
KB I 25/2T, outfit 350.00 875D Hi Hat. 13-99
JR77, outfit 225.00 76 Oriental temple
R55, outfit. 175.00 blocks. 40.00
3020, outfit 50.00 1106 Oriental temple
3010, outfit. 60.00 stand. 13-99
300, Trap Set. 16.50 602 Finger cymbals... 1.30
8588ES Snare. 75.00 780 Rail consolette/
8258 MetalShellSnare 43-50 Tom Tom holder.. 7.35
3386 Snare 30.00 783 Twin Tom Tom
2216, 16" tom tom 38.00 holder. 13-50
2213, 13" tom torn 25-00 263 Cow Bell, 3"..... 2.50
2212 22.50 264 Cow Bell, 4"..... 3.00
2222, 22" bass 60.00 265 Cow Bell, 5"..... 3-25
8622S, 22" bass, 90.00 266 Cow Bell, 6"..... 3.75
8620S, 20" bass. 80.00 DRUM HEADS BY STAR
8612S, 12" tom tom 36.50 514, 14" snare. 2.00
8613S, 13" tom torn.. 38.50 014,14"snare/batter 2.65
86165, 16" tom tom.. 60.00 012, 12" Batter 2.00
8622.22" bass 80.00 013, 13" Batter 2.40
8620, 20" bass 70.00 016, 16" Batter 2.75
8612, 12" torn torn.... 32.50 020, 20" Bass. 4.20
8613, 13" tom tom.... 35.00 022, 22" Bass. +40
8616, 16" tom tom.... 50.00 900 Cymbal sizzler 1.10
1045 Cocktail outfit . 72.00
348 Bass Anchor.... 1.50
725 Bass Pedal.. 10.99
720 Bass Pedal.. 10-99 W.M.I. *
800 Bass Pedal..
71 Bass Beater..

42.50
1.10

73 Bass Beater..
1263 Conga set.

1.60 D -C 3 p.c. kit (bass,
95.00 tom-tom, snare)... 49.50

Bench to match. 6+80 VS 450.. 560.00
50 -watt amplifier to F 3000. 745.00

match... 16+16 N 100.. 772.00
VIP600. 799.20 Phoenix. 1200.00
13 -note pedalboard.. 106.92 T 500 1595.00
VIP400 incorporat- R 122. 1863.00

ing Syntheslalom. 577.80 C 3 1816.00
13 -note pedalboard.. 106.92 Regent 4072. 3580.00
VIP233. 427.68 Concorde 2107. 4800.00
13 -note pedalboard.. 43.20 5200 957.00
VIP345,incorporating 7100 1129.00

Synthesalom 442.80 TR 33 96.00
13 -note pedalboard.. 43.20 TR 330 96.00
Matador R. 302.40 TR 55 100.00
Professional electron- TR 77 169-00

ic piano. 464.40 Piano EP.I0 260-00
Super piano.. 810.00 Synthesiser SH3 417.00
Cordovox CG6, in- Synthesiser SH.1000 . 378.00

corporating Super Piper 3227. 58+00
IV accordion. 1895.40

Cordovox CG7, in-
HOHNER*

2149.20
corporating Super
V accordion..

Transivox. 777.60
137 Accordion 356.40 Pianet 'N' 243.95
XIV Accordion 421.20 De luxe Planet case.. 56.25
Super IV accordion 486.00 CP amp. 96.85
Super IV 4/5 accord- Elpiano.. 314.40

ion. 626.40 Sustain pedal. 21.10
Syntorchestra. 475.20 Collapsible legs. 30.55
Cordovox A-210.. 847.80 Clavinet D6.. 351.95
Cordovox A-250..... 2138.40 Bass Z. 142.65

Bass Z stand. 166.05

GALANTI
Electra Piano.
Organet 41.

591.20
22+60

Organet 240
Organet 240RA.

378.35
468.70

X300 Basic. 199.10 Contessa Electronic . 350.00
X100 Chilton 289.30 Hohner rhythm play-
X30086. 299.20 er.. 257.90
X360R6. 369.60 Contessa Mini -Pop
Cosmavox Fl. 379.50 Junior. 57.35
Cosmavox F2, 459.80 Contessa Mk 30M.... 97.20
Cosmavox F3. 599.50 ContessaMini-Pop3 . 113.05
Cosmavox F5. 799.70 Contessa Mini -Pop 7 . 127.20
Insta-string legs/cs 349.80 Atlantic IV Musette . 699.10
Insta-pno. legs/rs/ Atlantic IV de luxe.. 753.20

sustain pdl, G20 Electravox A piano... 678.65
amp. 249.70 Electravox C Button. 796.30

Insta-piano legs/cs/ Electravox de luxe
sustain pdl, and piano. 850.15
amp. 229.90 Sonovox piano. 74+65

Insta-combo org.. 229.90 Sonovox button 852-65
Mahler Pianos: Organetta N w/bench 25.50
Topic, Mahog 400.21 Organa 12 113.50
Topic, Teak. 408.87 Organa 249.. 203.20
Festival. Mahog 415.80 Organa 354. 283.90
Festival, Teak.. 42+46
Festival, Schools..... 440.92

HORNBY-SKEWES
HAMMOND EKO Electronic Organs

Junior. 112-00Tiger
VS 150/J.. 400.00 Tivoli 118.00
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Tiger. 24000
Tiger Mate. 298.00
Tiger 61 298.00
Tiger 6I R.. 349 00
Tiger Duo. 368 00
Tiger Duo R.. 420 00
Tiger Duo A. 462 00
Cantorum 44A. 415 00
Eko Dom us 37A(T) 455 00
Corale LT. 885 00
Rhapsody.. 928 00
Majestic Auto TC 1416 00
Crumar Electronic Pianos
CEP.I (with legs) 221 00
CEP.2 (without legs) 202.00
CPI 12 (with stand) 250.00
Synthesisers
Hillwood Blue Comet 490.00

JENNINGS

J70, portable. 578.88
J71, portable. 699.84
172, console.. on app.
J73, console..
TS11, hn pulsator 302.-40
PB13, pedal brd w/cs 54.00
VC I , ft vol control 12.96

KEMBLE

LEM *

Audio electric piano. 385.00
Insta-Piano G20 amp. 229.90

LIVINGSTON

Chorister 1/61 (Mel-
odic Bass) 583.00

Abbey Chapel (Mel-
odic Bass) 648.00

Chorale (Melodic
Bass). 793.80

Chorale with 29 -note
pedalboard. 965.52

Chorister 2-69(B).... 128.592
Chorister 2-72 with

32 (RCO) note
pedalboard. 1402.92

Chorister 3/73 with
32 (RCO) note
pedalboard.. 1723.68

Custom-built instru-
ments. on app.

Magnus:
350 reed. 18.66
401 reed. 26.11
411 reed. 36.58
421 reed. 39.31
468 reed. 42.94

YAMAHA MACARI*
YC 25D, port. org.... 578.34
YC 45D, port ors.... 1054,62
SYI, Solo Synthesiser 475.00 EMS Synthi AKS.. . 870.00

EMS V.C.S.3. 748.00
EMS D.K.2 Keybrd 220.00
Sola Compact elecpno 199.65
CrumarGroup49org. 225.00

ROSE -MORRIS

291, Caravan.
290, Europa..
282, Jbo Gem
293, Jbo 61.
298, J bo61, w/rhythm
299, Combo pno

124.05
9290

155.13
196.28
265.03
219.00

LOREN ZO ORGANS
296,12 bs electronic. 84.27

GEM SYNTHESISERS
297, Inter -continental 280, Mini-Korg. 292.09

org 695.00 281, Mini-Korg 37795

Please note : All prices are re-
commended retail prices and are
subject to alteration without
notice. (Whilst every endeavour
is always made to ensure that all
prices listed here are correct at
the time of going to press, it is
always advisable to check with
your local dealer.) All prices
include VAT.

ROSETTI VOX*
Jen Painotone 19500 Pianovox 199.90

SELMER WURLITZER

LOWREY 325 Sprite. 351.00
Teenie Genie 529.00 325C Sprite. 406.00
Genie. 599.00 330 Sprite. 486.00
Genie 44. 729.00 335 Sprite. 563.80
Jupiter 752.00 340 Super Sprite 616.70
Super Genie. 895.00 345 Super Sprite 662.00
Saturn d/l. 999.00 350 Super Sprite 705.20
Venus.. 1179.00 435 912.60
Citation spinet 1399.00 460 950.40
Holiday w/Genie . 1445.00 465. 1162.10
Theatre spinet 1599.00 545. 1078.90
Holiday console 1999.00 555 1401.90
Citation Theatre spin- 800 Centura. 2012.00

et. 2150.00 802 Chancel.. 2012.00
Citation Theatre con- 4573 2110.30

sole. 2670.00 805 Centura. 2378.20
Symphonic Stereo 4700 3241.10

Theatre console.... 5129.00 Pianos:
SELMER Chatsworth 3 ft. 3 in. 55620
Standard elec. piano.. 16593 Woburn 3 ft. 6 599.40
Model `P' elec. piano 191.45 200 Electronic.. 407.20
Model 'PR'elec. piano 244.47 Leslie Tone Cabinets:
KENTUCKY ORGANS 60 (pair). 369.00
Challenger A/R. 76725 125 26100
Explorer A/R 1030.50 145 374.00
Adventurer AIR..... 1287.00 147. 400.00
Cassette, Recorder 212s..594.00

(Model 294 MC).... 40.70 700 434.00
Cassette (Model 294 760 447.00

MCB)... 32.40 760. 457.00
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The Professional Choice

NOW HEAR THIS!
Yamaha PS400 Bins achieve a new
level in sound - 96dB for 1/10th
Watt! 20kHz at -36dB !Standard
jack or XLR (balanced) feeds to
inbuilt slaves.
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B +2 into 2( x2) +2( x2) +2 +2 =
PM400
Studio versatility from 8 Inputs and
2 parallelled. Subgroups feed 2
parallelled Output groups at 3 levels
with 2 parallelled Echo send groups
at 2 levels and 2 Line groups at
2 levels. Stereo output to cans.

PM400 +2 x PS400 =YPA800
It all adds up in the system that
goes one step further. Rugged
construction, simple operation,
perfect clarity, every facility plus
sleek good looks - but don't be
fooled. Behind that velvet glove
lurks the mailed fist-slaving to
over 10kW and 24 channels.
Clip the coupon for details.

Please send me details of:
all YPA systems

 YPA800
NAME

ADDRESS

Kemble - Yamaha, Mount
Avenue, Bletchley, Milton
Keynes MK1 1JE.
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Show Ul a man whof too good for a
Gibron Ler Paul... . . . he's flipped. Because the

world's greatest can't fault
the perfection of a Gibson Les
Paul electric guitar.

So if you're serious about
the sounds you're making try
out the amazing new Les Paul
Triumph bass. Or a lead
guitar like the new Les Paul
Recording model. It's called
the 'Recording' because with
one guitar the session player
can reproduce any known
guitar sound and a lot more!

What's different is the
incredibly wide tonal range -
mellow or mighty to match
your musical mood. And with
their supersensitive, low -
impedance humbucking pick-
ups, Tune-O-Matic bridges,
eleven position decade control,
pick-up selector toggle switches
controls for treble and bass ant
phase switches they'll take you
out as far as you can go.

So fill in the coupon for the
full story of the Les Paul range
which includes the already
world famous Custom and
Deluxe models. wsol

Les Paul Triumph Bass

Please send me a full colour
Gibson Les Paul leaflet and
the name of my local dealer.
1 enclose Sp for p. and p.

Name

Henri Selmer & Co. Ltd.,
Woolpach Lane, Braintree,
Essex. Tel: Braintree 2191

Miner
rhaper todays muric

81.2.75


